

Map Room Messages of President Roosevelt (1939-1945)

The Presidential Diaries of Henry Morgenthau, Jr. (1938-1945)



A Guide to

Map Room Messages of President Roosevelt (1939-1945)

The Presidential Diaries of Henry Morgenthau, Jr. (1938-1945)

Edited by Paul Kesaris

Guide Compiled by Joan Gibson

A Microfilm Project of UNIVERSITY PUBLICATIONS OF AMERICA, INC. 44 North Market Street Frederick, MD 21701

Copyright © by University Publications of America, Inc. All Rights Reserved ISBN 0-89093-350-2 ISBN 0-89093-351-0

CONTENTS

MAP ROOM MESSAGES OF PRESIDENT ROOSEVELT (1939-1945)

| Reel | | Page |
|------|---|------|
| | REEL INDEX | |
| I | Communications between President Roosevelt and Prime Minister Winston S. Churchill (September 11, 1939-April 11, 1945) | 1 |
| | Map Room Papers (September 11, 1939-July 31, 1942) | 1 |
| 11 | Map Room Papers (August 1, 1942-July 31, 1943) | 4 |
| Ш | Map Room Papers (August 1, 1943-February 29, 1944) | 8 |
| ł٧ | Map Room Papers (March 2, 1944-August 31, 1944) | 12 |
| ۷ | Map Room Papers (September 1, 1944-April 11, 1945) | 14 |
| VI | President's Secretary's File (August 19, 1940-March 6, 1945) | 16 |
| | President's Personal File (September 1, 1941-July 6, 1944) | 17 |
| | Messages from Other Files and Collections (October 5, 1939- February 13, 1945) | 18 |
| VII | Communications between President Roosevelt and Premier Joseph V. Stalin (July 31, 1941-April 11, 1945) | 19 |
| | Map Room Papers (May 4, 1942-April 11, 1945) | 19 |
| | President's Secretary's File (July 31, 1941-February 28, 1945) | 22 |
| | President's Official File (October 8, 1941-June 27, 1944) | 23 |
| | President's Personal File (December 3, 1943-March 24, 1945) | 24 |
| | Messages from Other Files (December 14, 1941- February 6, 1945) | 24 |
| VIII | Communications between President Roosevelt and Generalissimo Chiang Kai-shek (December 29, 1941- January 26, 1945) | 24 |
| | Communications between President Roosevelt and W. Averell Harriman, U.S. Ambassador to Moscow (January 4, 1943- April 12, 1945) | 26 |

| IX | Communications between President Roosevelt and General Patrick J. Hurley, U.S. Ambassador to China (September 7, 1944-May 21, 1945) | 28 |
|----|---|----|
| | Communications between President Roosevelt and John G. Winant, U.S. Ambassador to Great Britain (April 11, 1943-April 6, 1945) | 28 |
| | Miscellaneous Presidential Messages (January 3, 1942 April 6, 1945) | 30 |
| | SUBJECT INDEX | 37 |

____ . .

THE PRESIDENTIAL DIARIES OF HENRY MORGENTHAU, JR. (1938-1945)

REEL INDEX

· -

| | SUBJECT INDEX | 59 |
|----|--|----|
| | Volume 7 (April 12, 1945-July 13, 1945) | 57 |
| | Volume 6 (July 1, 1944-April 12, 1945) | 56 |
| | Volume 5 (January 1, 1942-June 30, 1944) | 53 |
| I) | Volume 4 (March 1, 1941-December 31, 1941) | 51 |
| | Volume 3 (May 16, 1940-February 28, 1941) | 49 |
| | Volume 2 (August 1, 1939-May 15, 1940) | 46 |
| I | Volume 1 (January 1, 1938-July 31, 1939) | 45 |

REEL INDEX

Map Room Messages of President Roosevelt (1939-1945)

Reel I

Communications between President Roosevelt and Prime Minister Winston S. Churchill September 11, 1939-April 11, 1954

Map Room Papers September 11, 1939-July 31, 1954

Roosevelt to Churchill

Frame

| 0001 | Index. 1 p. |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0002 | September 11, 1939. 2 pp. |
| 0004 | March 5, 1940. 5 pp. |
| 0009 | Мау 16, 1940. 4 рр. |
| 0013 | Мау 30, 1940. 2 рр. |
| 0015 | June 13, 1940. 6 pp. |
| 0021 | July 12, 1940. 5 pp. |
| 0026 | August 19, 1940. 10 pp. |
| 0036 | September 23, 1940. 4 pp. |
| | |

Churchill to Roosevelt

| 0040 | Index. 2 pp. |
|------|-------------------------|
| 0042 | October 16, 1939. 3 pp. |
| 0045 | Мау 7, 1940. 17 рр. |
| 0062 | May 15, 1940. 4 pp. |
| 0066 | May 18, 1940. 2 pp. |
| 0068 | May 20, 1940. 5 pp. |
| 0073 | June 12, 1940. 4 pp. |
| 0077 | June 13, 1940. 2 pp. |
| 0079 | June 15, 1940. 14 pp. |
| 0093 | June 16, 1940. 7 pp. |
| 0101 | July 9, 1940. 4 pp. |
| 0105 | July 31, 1940. 6 pp. |
| 0111 | August 15, 1940. 4 pp. |
| 0115 | August 25, 1940. 4 pp. |
| 0119 | August 27, 1940. 11 pp. |

| | a |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0130 | September 24, 1940. 3 pp. |
| 0133 | October 4, 1940. 4 pp. |
| 0137 | October 21, 1940. 3 pp. |
| 0140 | October 25, 1940. 4 pp. |
| 0144 | October 27, 1940. 3 pp. |
| 0147 | November 1940. 3 pp. |
| 0150 | November 10, 1940. 5 pp. |
| 0155 | November 16, 1940. 2 pp. |
| 0157 | November 23, 1940. 2 pp. |
| 0159 | December 7, 1940. 21 pp. |
| 0180 | December 21, 1940. 5 pp. |
| 0185 | December 21, 1940. 3 pp. |

Roosevelt to Churchill

| 0188 | January 13, 1941. 3 pp. |
|------|-------------------------|
| 0191 | January 22, 1941. 4 pp. |
| 0195 | March 7, 1941. 20 pp. |
| 0215 | March 8, 1941. 4 pp. |
| 0219 | March 29, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0221 | April 2, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0224 | April 11, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0227 | May 1, 1941. 7 pp. |
| 0234 | May 4, 1941. 4 pp. |
| 0238 | May 10, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0240 | May 14, 1941. 4 pp. |
| 0244 | Мау 19, 1941. 4 рр. |
| 0248 | May 27, 1941. 4 pp. |
| 0252 | Мау 29, 1941. 2 рр. |

| 0254 | June | 17, | 1941. | 2 | pp. |
|------|------|-----|-------|---|-----|
| 0256 | June | 25, | 1941. | 3 | pp. |

| 0259 | January 3, 1941. 4 pp. |
|------|-------------------------|
| 0263 | January 11, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0266 | January 13, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0268 | January 21, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0271 | March 9, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0274 | March 10, 1941. 10 pp. |
| 0284 | March 12, 1941. 4 pp. |
| 0288 | March 17, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0291 | April 2, 1941. 6 pp. |
| 0297 | April 16, 1941. 6 pp. |
| 0303 | May 3, 1941. 7 pp. |
| 0310 | May 10, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0312 | May 14, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0315 | Мау 19, 1941. 6 рр. |
| 0321 | May 23, 1941. 12 pp. |
| 0333 | May 28, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0336 | May 29, 1941. 5 pp. |
| 0341 | May 31, 1941. 4 pp. |
| 0345 | June 3, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0348 | June 7, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0351 | June 11, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0354 | June 14, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0357 | June 26, 1941. 4 pp. |
| | |

Roosevelt to Churchill

| 0361 | July 6, 1941. 2 pp. |
|------|----------------------------|
| 0363 | July 10, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0366 | July 12, 1941. 4 pp. |
| 0370 | July 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0372 | September 5, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0374 | September 12, 1941. 13 pp. |
| 0387 | September 17, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0390 | September 25, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0392 | September 30, 1941. 4 pp. |

| 0396 | October 7, 1941. 10 pp. |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0406 | October 8, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0408 | October 11, 1941. 5 pp. |
| 0413 | October 18, 1941. 12 pp. |
| 0425 | November 11, 1941. 13 pp. |
| 0438 | December 8, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0440 | December 10, 1941. 10 pp. |
| 0450 | December 12, 1941. 2 pp. |

Churchill to Roosevelt

| 0452 | July 1, 1941. 3 pp. |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0455 | July 7, 1941. 6 pp. |
| 0461 | July 25, 1941. 8 pp. |
| 0469 | August 29, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0471 | September 1, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0474 | September 22, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0476 | September 30, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0478 | October 5, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0481 | October 9, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0483 | October 20, 1941. 1 p. |
| 0484 | November 9, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0486 | November 18, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0488 | November 21, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0491 | December 10, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0493 | December 11, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0495 | December 12, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0498 | December 18, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0500 | December 1941. 2 pp. |
| | |

Report from Prime Minister Churchill to Brigadier Hollis, Chiefs of Staff Committee December 16-20, 1941

| 0502 | Index. 1 p. |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0503 | December 16, 1941. 13 pp. |
| 0516 | December 17, 1941. 8 pp. |
| 0524 | December 18, 1941. 8 pp. |
| 0532 | December 20, 1941. 13 pp. |

Note: The following documents were filed out of chronological order among the originals. They have been microfilmed as they were filed.

| 0545 | September 25, 1941. D. Pound to | 0574 | January 30, 1942. 3 pp. |
|------------------------|--|------|---------------------------|
| | W. Churchill. 3 pp. | 0577 | January 31, 1942. 7 pp. |
| 0549 | January 2, 1942. W. Churchill to Pres. | 0584 | February 4, 1942. 2 pp. |
| | Roosevelt; Pres. Roosevelt to W. | 0586 | February 9, 1942. 4 pp. |
| | Churchill; W. Churchill to Pres. | 0590 | February 10, 1942. 11 pp. |
| | Roosevelt. 19 pp. | 0601 | February 11, 1942. 25 pp. |
| Roosevelt to Churchill | | 0626 | February 13, 1942. 1 p. |
| | | 0627 | February 16, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0568 | January 3, 1942. 2 pp. | 0628 | February 18, 1942. 6 pp. |
| 0570 | January 29, 1942. 4 pp. | 0634 | February 20, 1942. 2 pp. |

2

| 0636 | February 21, 1942. 2 pp. |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0638 | February 22, 1942. 12 pp. |
| 0650 | February 23, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0651 | February 25, 1942. 5 pp. |

| 0656 | January 1942 31 pp. |
|------|--------------------------|
| 0687 | January 3, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0690 | January 6, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0692 | January 12, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0695 | January 10, 1942. 8 pp. |
| 0703 | January 17, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0706 | January 26, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0709 | January 27, 1942. 7 pp. |
| 0716 | January 28, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0717 | February 1, 1942. 6 pp. |
| 0723 | February 3, 1942. 21 pp. |
| 0744 | February 7, 1942. 7 pp. |
| 0751 | February 8, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0752 | February 9, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0753 | February 10, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0754 | February 11, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0755 | February 12, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0757 | February 16, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0760 | February 19, 1942. 5 pp. |
| 0765 | February 20, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0767 | February 21, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0769 | February 22, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0770 | February 23, 1942. 5 pp. |
| 0775 | February 24, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0776 | February 27, 1942. 2 pp. |
| | |

Roosevelt to Churchill

| 0778 | March 1, 1942. 1 p. |
|------|-----------------------|
| 0779 | March 3, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0781 | March 7, 1942. 13 pp. |
| 0794 | March 9, 1942. 5 pp. |
| 0799 | March 10, 1942. 8 pp. |
| 0807 | March 15, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0808 | March 13, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0809 | March 16, 1942. 8 pp. |
| 0817 | March 17, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0819 | March 18, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0822 | March 19, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0825 | March 22, 1942. 5 pp. |
| 0830 | March 26, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0832 | April 1, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0835 | April 2, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0836 | April 3, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0837 | April 11, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0840 | April 14, 1942. 9 pp. |
| | |

| 0849 | April 15, 1942. 1 p. |
|------|------------------------|
| 0850 | April 16, 1942. 9 pp. |
| 0859 | April 17, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0861 | April 18, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0862 | April 21, 1942. 10 pp. |
| 0872 | April 24, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0874 | April 26, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0876 | April 28, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0878 | April 29, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0879 | April 30, 1942. 2 pp. |
| | |

Churchill to Roosevelt

| 0881 | March 4, 1942. 31 pp. |
|------|---|
| 0912 | March 6, 1942. 14 pp. |
| 0926 | March 7, 1942. 6 pp. |
| 0932 | March 9, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0933 | March 10, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0934 | March 14, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0935 | March 15, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0936 | March 17, 1942. 14 pp |
| 0950 | March 18, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0951 | March 19, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0952 | March 20, 1942. 3 pp. March 24, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0955 | March 24, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0956 | March 21, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0958 | March 23, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0959 | March 24, 1942. 7 pp. |
| 0966 | March 27, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0968 | March 31, 1942. 1 p. March 29, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0969 | March 29, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0972 | March 31, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0974 | April 1, 1942. 6 pp. |
| 0980 | April 2, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0981 | April 4, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0982 | April 7, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0983 | April 8, 1942. 2 pp. April 7, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0985 | April 7, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0987 | April 8, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0988 | April 9, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0989 | April 10, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0990 | April 11, 1942. 5 pp. |
| 0995 | April 12, 1942. 3 pp. April 14, 1942. 10 pp. |
| 0998 | April 14, 1942. 10 pp. |
| 1008 | April 15, 1942. 7 pp. |
| 1015 | April 16, 1942. 1 p. |
| 1016 | April 17, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 1019 | April 18, 1942. 6 pp. |
| 1025 | April 19, 1942. 1 p. |
| 1026 | April 20, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 1030 | April 24, 1942. 6 pp. |
| 1036 | April 25, 1942. 1 p. |
| 1037 | April 28, 1942. 5 pp. |
| | |

.

| 1042 | April 29, 1942. 3 pp. | 1150 | May 7, 1942. 1 p. |
|--------------|--|-------|-----------------------|
| 1045 | April 30, 1942. 2 pp. | 1151 | Мау 12, 1942. 4 рр. |
| | | 1155 | May 20, 1942. 3 pp. |
| | Roosevelt to Churchill | 1158 | May 27, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 1047 | M 0 1040 2 | 1162 | May 28, 1942. 13 pp. |
| 1047 | May 2, 1942. 3 pp. | 1175 | May 30, 1942. 1 p. |
| 1050 | May 16, 1942. 1 p. | 1176 | June 1, 1942. 1 p. |
| 1051 | May 19, 1942. 14 pp. | 1177 | June 2, 1942. 1 p. |
| 1065 1068 | May 18, 1942. 3 pp. May 16, 1942. 3 pp. | 1178 | June 3, 1942. 1 p. |
| 1008 | May 26, 1942. 2 pp. | 1179 | June 4, 1942. 1 p. |
| 1071 | May 27, 1942. 3 pp. | 1180 | June 5, 1942. 1 p. |
| 1075 | May 28, 1942. 1 p. | 1181 | June 7, 1942. 1 p. |
| 1070 | May 31, 1942. 7 pp. | 1182 | June 13, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 1084 | June 5, 1942. 1 p. | 1185 | June 20, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 1085 | June 6, 1942. 3 pp. | 1188 | June 17, 1942. 1 p. |
| 1085 | June 10, 1942. 2 pp. | 1189 | June 20, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 1088 | June 12, 1942. 2 pp. | 1192 | June 15, 1942. 1 p. |
| 1092 | June 13, 1942. 8 pp. | 1193 | June 13, 1942. 1 p. |
| 1100 | June 16, 1942. 2 pp. | 1194 | June 27, 1942. 1 p. |
| 1102 | July 2, 1942. 1 p. | 1 195 | July 2, 1942. 1 p. |
| 1102 | July 7, 1942. 1 p. | 1196 | July 3, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 1104 | July 8, 1942. 11 pp. | 1198 | July 6, 1942. 1 p. |
| 1115 | July 6, 1942. 2 pp. | 1199 | July 8, 1942. 9 pp. |
| 1117 | July 9, 1942. 2 pp. | 1208 | July 9, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 1119 | July 12, 1942. 1 p. | 1211 | July 13, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 1120 | July 15, 1942. 4 pp. | 1213 | July 12, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 1124 | July 1942. 4 pp. | 1216 | July 11, 1942. 1 p. |
| 1128 | July 16, 1942. 1 p. | 1217 | July 14, 1942. 13 pp. |
| 1129 | July 24, 1942. 1 p. | 1230 | July 15, 1942. 1 p. |
| 1130 | July 23, 1942. 1 p. | 1231 | July 16, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 1131 | July 27, 1942. 1 p. | 1234 | July 17, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 1132 | July 29, 1942. 13 pp. | 1238 | July 21, 1942. 1 p. |
| | | 1239 | July 26, 1942. 6 pp. |
| | Churchill to Roosevelt | 1245 | July 29, 1942. 2 pp. |

1145 May 1, 1942. 5 pp.

Reel II

Map Room Papers August 1, 1942-July 31, 1943

1247

1249

Roosevelt to Churchill

| 0001 | August 5, 1942. 1 p. |
|------|------------------------|
| 0002 | August 6, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0005 | August 8, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 0009 | August 9, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0010 | August 11, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0012 | August 13, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 0016 | August 14, 1942. 1 p. |

July 30, 1942. 2 pp.

July 31, 1942. 4 pp.

| 0063 | September 15, 1942. 2 pp. |
|------|----------------------------|
| 0065 | September 18, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0067 | September 14, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0068 | September 15, 1942. 10 pp. |
| 0078 | September 17, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0079 | September 16, 1942. 6 pp. |
| 0085 | September 26, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 8800 | October 2, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0091 | October 5, 1942. 5 pp. |
| 0096 | October 2, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 0100 | October 6, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0103 | October 7, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0105 | October 8, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0106 | October 9, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0108 | October 12, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 0112 | October 8, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 0116 | October 4, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0119 | October 19, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0121 | October 23, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0122 | October 22, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 0126 | October 21, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0127 | October 24, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0128 | October 26, 1942. 6 pp. |
| 0134 | October 27, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0136 | October 24, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0137 | October 28, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0139 | October 31, 1942. 1 p. |
| | |

| 0140 | August 1, 1942. 1 p. |
|------|--------------------------|
| 0143 | August 8, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0145 | August 10, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0146 | August 9, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0147 | August 8, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0148 | August 13, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 0152 | August 14, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0155 | August 15, 1942. 11 pp. |
| 0166 | August 16, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0167 | August 17, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0169 | August 18, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0172 | August 22, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0174 | August 27, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0175 | August 26, 1942. 7 pp. |
| 0182 | August 27, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 0186 | August 30, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 0190 | August 31, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0192 | September 1, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0195 | September 3, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0197 | September 4, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0198 | September 5, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0200 | September 6, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0201 | September 7, 1942. 1 p. |

| 0202 | September 12, 1942. 1 p. |
|------|----------------------------|
| 0203 | September 15, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0206 | September 16, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0208 | September 22, 1942. 10 pp. |
| 0218 | September 28, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0219 | October 4, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0220 | October 5, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0222 | October 6, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0223 | October 7, 1942. 11 pp. |
| 0234 | October 8, 1942. 5 pp. |
| 0239 | October 18, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0240 | October 21, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0241 | October 24, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 0245 | October 25, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0246 | October 26, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0248 | October 27, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0249 | October 29, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0250 | October 30, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0252 | October 31, 1942. 21 pp. |
| | |

Roosevelt to Churchill

| 0273 | November 2, 1942. 2 pp. |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0275 | November 4, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0276 | November 5, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0278 | November 6, 1942. 7 pp. |
| 0285 | November 7, 1942. 13 pp. |
| 0298 | November 11, 1942. 5 pp. |
| 0303 | November 14, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0304 | November 17, 1942. 10 pp. |
| 0314 | November 18, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0316 | November 19, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0318 | November 18, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0320 | November 19, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0322 | November 18, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0324 | November 19, 1942. 12 pp. |
| 0336 | November 25, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0339 | November 24, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0341 | November 25, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 0345 | November 30, 1942. 8 pp. |
| 0353 | December 1, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0355 | December 2, 1942. 7 pp. |
| 0362 | December 3, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0365 | December 5, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0367 | December 4, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0369 | December 6, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0371 | December 8, 1942. 6 pp. |
| 0377 | December 9, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0380 | December 11, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0382 | December 14, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0384 | December 11, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0386 | December 18, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0387 | December 16, 1942. 2 pp. |
| | |

| 0389 | December 11, 1942. 1 p. |
|------|--------------------------|
| 0390 | December 16, 1942. 7 pp. |
| 0397 | December 17, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 0401 | December 18, 1942. 5 pp. |
| 0406 | December 19, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0407 | December 21, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 0411 | December 22, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0413 | December 12, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0416 | December 25, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0417 | December 26, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0420 | December 29, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0422 | December 31, 1942. 3 pp. |

| 0425 | November 1, 1942. 2 pp. |
|------------------|---|
| 0427 | November 2, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0428 | November 3, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0429 | November 4, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0430 | November 5, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0432 | November 6, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0434 | November 11, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0435 | November 13, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0437 | November 15, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0440 | November 17, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0442 | November 18, 1942. 11 pp. |
| 0453 | November 19, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0454 | November 20, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 0458 | November 21, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0459 | November 20, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0460 | November 22, 1942. 6 pp. |
| 0466 | November 23, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0467 | November 24, 1942. 15 pp. |
| 0482 | November 25, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0483 | November 26, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0485 | December 2, 1942. 11 pp. |
| 0496 | December 3, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0498 | December 4, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0501 | December 6, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0504 | December 7, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0505 | December 8, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0507 | December 9, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 0511 | December 10, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0512 | December 11, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0513 | December 12, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0514 | December 14, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0516 | December 17, 1942. 6 pp. |
| 0522 | December 18, 1942. 10 pp. |
| 0532 | December 21, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0534 | December 23, 1942. 2 pp. December 24, 1942. 1 p. December 23, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0536 | December 24, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0537 | December 23, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 053 9 | December 25, 1942. 1 p. |
| | |

| 0540 | December 27, 1942. 2 pp. |
|------|--------------------------|
| 0542 | December 28, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0543 | December 29, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0545 | December 30, 1942. 6 pp. |
| 0551 | December 31, 1942. 3 pp. |

Roosevelt to Churchill

| 0554 | January 1, 1943. 7 pp. |
|------|--------------------------|
| | • • • • • |
| 0561 | January 2, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0566 | January 4, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0568 | January 7, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0572 | January 5, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0574 | January 2, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0576 | January 3, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0580 | January 7, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0581 | February 5, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0585 | February 4, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0586 | February 3, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0589 | February 8, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0593 | February 10, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0599 | February 11, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0601 | February 19, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0604 | March 5, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0606 | March 20, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0610 | March 28, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0612 | March 27, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0614 | March 29, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0616 | March 30, 1943. 2 pp. |

Churchill to Roosevelt

| 0618 | January 1, 1943. 2 pp. |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0620 | January 3, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0621 | January 1, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0623 | January 2, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0625 | January 8, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0627 | January 3, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0628 | January 5, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0629 | January 7, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0630 | January 8, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0631 | January 10, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0636 | January 27, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0638 | January 30, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0639 | February 2, 1943. 10 pp. |
| 0649 | February 10, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0650 | February 17, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0651 | February 3, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0653 | February 8, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0657 | February 10, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0661 | February 11, 1943. 12 pp. |
| 0673 | February 17, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0674 | February 27, 1943. 1 p. |
| | |

| 0675 0676 | March 2, 1943. 1 p. March 4, 1943. 4 pp. |
|--------------|--|
| 0680 | March 5, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0681 | March 18, 1943. 8 pp. |
| 0689 | March 22, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0690 | March 11, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0695 | March 18, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0696 | March 26, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0697 | March 24, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0698 | March 20, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0700 | March 25, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0704 | March 29, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0706 | March 24, 1943. 8 pp. |
| 0714 | March 30, 1943. 2 pp. |
| | Roosevelt to Churchill |
| 0716 | April 1, 1943. 1 pp. |
| 0718 | April 3, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0720 | April 11, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0726 | April 14, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0729 | April 14, 1943. 3 pp. April 13, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0734 | April 14, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0735 | April 19, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0736 | April 26, 1943. 2 pp. April 30, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0738 | |
| 0744 | May 2, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0746 | May 27, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0749 | June 3, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0751 | June 5, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0752 | June 3, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0753 | June 4, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0758 | June 5, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0759 | June 7, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0761 | June 9, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0763 | June 10, 1943. 7 pp. |
| 0770 | June 11, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0773 | June 12, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0774 | June 14, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0775 | June 12, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0776 | June 11, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0778 | June 14, 1943. 2 pp. |

June 12, 1943. 1 p.

June 15, 1943. 1 p.

June 17, 1943. 8 pp.

June 18, 1943. 2 pp.

June 14, 1943. 3 pp.

June 21, 1943. 1 p.

June 19, 1943. 1 p.

June 21, 1943. 2 pp.

June 24, 1943. 2 pp.

June 22, 1943. 4 pp.

June 24, 1943. 4 pp.

0780

0781

0783

0791

0793

0796

0797

0798

0800

0802

0806

| 0810 | June 25, 1943. 3 pp. |
|------|-----------------------|
| 0813 | June 28, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0816 | June 21, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0817 | June 28, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0822 | June 30, 1943. 11 pp. |

Churchill to Roosevelt

| 0833 | April 2, 1943. 2 pp. |
|------|------------------------|
| 0835 | April 5, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0840 | April 7, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0841 | April 5, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0844 | |
| | April 11, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0846 | April 13, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0847 | April 15, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0850 | April 25, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0856 | April 26, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0858 | April 28, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0862 | April 29, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0864 | May 3, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0865 | May 4, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0866 | May 10, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0868 | May 27, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0869 | May 28, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0870 | May 26, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0876 | May 31, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0877 | June 5, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0880 | May 28, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0881 | May 31, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0883 | June 4, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0884 | June 6, 1943. 3 pp. |
| | June 6, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0887 | June 10, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0889 | June 11, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0890 | June 10, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0892 | June 14, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0893 | June 10, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0896 | June 12, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0897 | June 11, 1943. 7 pp. |
| 0904 | June 12, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0906 | June 13, 1943. 8 pp. |
| 0914 | June 15, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0915 | June 16, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0917 | June 18, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0921 | June 19, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0923 | June 21, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0925 | June 19, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0929 | June 21, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0932 | June 20, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0938 | June 22, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0939 | July 8, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0940 | July 7, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0941 | June 22, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0942 | June 23, 1943. 7 pp. |
| | 20.12 20, 20 10. 7 pp. |

| 0949 | June 25, 1943. 2 pp. | 1081 | July 14, 1943. 1 p. |
|------|------------------------|-------|------------------------|
| 0951 | June 26, 1943. 1 p. | 1082 | July 20, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0952 | June 27, 1943. 1 p. | 1084 | July 26, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0953 | June 28, 1943. 3 pp. | 1086 | July 27, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0956 | June 29, 1943. 1 p. | 1091 | July 28, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0957 | June 28, 1943. 1 p. | 1093 | July 29, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0958 | June 29, 1943. 10 pp. | 1097 | July 30, 1943. 14 pp. |
| 0968 | June 30, 1943. 1 p. | 1111 | July 27, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0969 | July 1, 1943. 1 p. | 1112 | July 26, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0970 | June 30, 1943. 1 p. | 1116 | July 30, 1943. 16 pp. |
| | | | Churchill to Roosevelt |
| | | | Churchin to Rooseven |
| | Roosevelt to Churchill | 1132 | July 1, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0972 | July 3, 1943. 7 pp. | 1133 | July 8, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0979 | July 4, 1943. 2 pp. | 1139 | July 5, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0981 | July 6, 1943. 2 pp. | 1140 | July 4, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0983 | July 7, 1943. 1 p. | 1141 | July 5, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0985 | July 8, 1943. 11 pp. | 1143 | July 6, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0995 | July 9, 1943. 2 pp. | 1149 | July 8, 1943. 9 pp. |
| 0995 | July 8, 1943. 2 pp. | 1158 | July 9, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0999 | July 7, 1943. 3 pp. | 1161 | July 10, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 1002 | July 9, 1943. 4 pp. | 1166 | July 11, 1943. 1 p. |
| 1002 | July 5, 1943. 1 p. | 1167 | July 13, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 1000 | July 3, 1943. 4 pp. | 1170 | July 14, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 1011 | July 9, 1943. 7 pp. | 1173 | July 15, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 1011 | July 14, 1943. 4 pp. | 1177 | July 16, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 1018 | July 15, 1943. 5 pp. | 1179 | July 17, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 1022 | July 16, 1943. 2 pp. | 1181 | July 16, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 1029 | July 19, 1943. 2 pp. | 1 187 | July 17, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 1023 | July 21, 1943. 4 pp. | 1190 | July 19, 1943. 1 p. |
| 1031 | July 22, 1943. 9 pp. | 1191 | July 20, 1943. 1 p. |
| 1033 | July 20, 1943. 2 pp. | 1192 | July 21, 1943. 7 pp. |
| 1044 | July 21, 1943. 4 pp. | 1199 | July 22, 1943. 1 p. |
| 1050 | July 20, 1943. 5 pp. | 1200 | July 23, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 1055 | July 22, 1943. 1 p. | 1202 | July 25, 1943. 7 pp. |
| 1056 | July 21, 1943. 2 pp. | 1209 | July 26, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 1058 | July 19, 1943. 2 pp. | 1213 | July 27, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 1060 | July 24, 1943. 5 pp. | 1216 | July 28, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 1065 | July 23, 1943. 8 pp. | 1218 | July 30, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 1003 | July 25, 1943. 3 pp. | 1221 | July 29, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 1075 | July 26, 1943. 2 pp. | 1224 | July 30, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 1078 | July 25, 1943. 3 pp. | 1227 | July 31, 1943. 7 pp. |
| 10/0 | July 20, 15 10, 0 pp. | | |

Reel III

٠

Map Room Papers August 1, 1943-February 29, 1944

Roosevelt to Churchill 0006 August 3, 1943. 3 pp. 0001 August 1, 1943. 3 pp. 0009 August 4, 1943. 2 pp. 0004 August 2, 1943. 2 pp. 0011 August 3, 1943. 1 p.

| 0012 | August 4, 1943. 2 pp. |
|----------------------|---|
| 0014 | August 11, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0015 | August 16, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0015 0016 0018 | August 26, 1943. 2 pp. August 28, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0019 | August 29, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0020 | August 30, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0023 0024 0026 | September 19, 1943. 1 p. September 20, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0028 | September 21, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0029 | September 23, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0031 | September 25, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0032 | September 24, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0034 | September 25, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0040 | September 27, 1943. 9 pp. |
| 0049 | September 29, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0051 | September 27, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0055 | September 29, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0057 | September 30, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0058 | September 29, 1943. 1 p. |

Churchill to Roosevelt

| 0059 | August 1, 1943. 2 pp. |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0061 | August 2, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0062 | August 3, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0068 | August 4, 1943. 7 pp. |
| 0075 | August 5, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0076 | August 6, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0077 | August 11, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0082 | August 12, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0086 | August 15, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0089 | August 16, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0090 | August 26, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0091 | August 27, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0093 | August 30, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0094 | September 17, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0096 | September 12, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0099 | September 18, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0101 | September 21, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0107 | September 22, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0108 | September 24, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0110 | September 25, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0114 | September 26, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0115 | September 28, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0117 | September 29, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0118 | September 30, 1943. 1 pp. |
| 0120 | September 31, 1943. 6 pp. |
| | |

Roosevelt to Churchill

| 0126 | October 1, | 1943. | 7 pp. |
|------|------------|-------|-------|
| 0133 | October 2, | 1943. | 2 pp. |

| 0135 | October 4, 1943. 15 pp. |
|------|--------------------------|
| 0150 | October 6, 1943. 15 pp. |
| 0165 | October 7, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0171 | October 8, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0174 | October 9, 1943. 7 pp. |
| 0181 | October 12, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0184 | October 14, 1943. 14 pp. |
| 0198 | October 16, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0204 | October 21, 1943. 8 pp. |
| 0212 | October 22, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0217 | October 20, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0218 | October 22, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0219 | October 23, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0222 | October 22, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0226 | October 23, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0227 | October 25, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0230 | October 26, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0233 | October 25, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0235 | October 26, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0239 | October 29, 1943. 13 pp. |
| 0252 | October 30, 1943. 4 pp. |
| | |

Churchill to Roosevelt

| 0256 | October 1, 1943. 3 pp. |
|------|--------------------------|
| 0259 | October 2, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0261 | October 4, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0264 | October 5, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0269 | October 7, 1943. 8 pp. |
| 0277 | October 8, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0283 | October 6, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0285 | October 8, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0288 | October 9, 1943. 8 pp. |
| 0306 | October 10, 1943. 8 pp. |
| 0314 | October 11, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0316 | October 18, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0319 | October 13, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0320 | October 12, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0325 | October 13, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0328 | October 14, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0332 | October 16, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0333 | October 15, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0336 | October 16, 1943. 17 pp. |
| 0353 | October 17, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0355 | October 19, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0359 | October 20, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0363 | October 22, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0365 | October 23, 1943. 11 pp. |
| 0376 | October 24, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0379 | October 25, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0383 | October 26, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0385 | October 27, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0388 | October 29, 1943. 4 pp. |
| | |

| 0392 | October 30, | 1943. 5 pp. |
|------|-------------|-------------|
| 0397 | October 31, | 1943. 4 pp. |

Roosevelt to Churchill

| 0402 | November 1, 1943. 3 pp. |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0405 | November 2, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0407 | November 4, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0410 | November 5, 1943. 13 pp. |
| 0423 | November 8, 1943. 12 pp. |
| 0435 | November 5, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0441 | November 9, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0444 | November 10, 1943. 7 pp. |
| 0451 | November 29, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0452 | November 10, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0453 | November 11, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0458 | November 21, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0460 | December 8, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0462 | December 11, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0464 | December 17, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0466 | December 20, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0469 | December 21, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0471 | December 22, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0474 | December 23, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0477 | December 27, 1943. 15 pp. |
| 0492 | December 28, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0497 | December 30, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0500 | December 31, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0504 | December 30, 1943. 3 pp. |
| | |

Churchill to Roosevelt

| 0507 | November 1, 1943. 2 pp. |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0509 | November 2, 1943. 10 pp. |
| 0519 | November 3, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0522 | November 4, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0526 | November 5, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0530 | November 7, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0531 | November 6, 1943. 8 pp. |
| 0539 | November 9, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0541 | November 10, 1943. 7 pp. |
| 0548 | November 11, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0553 | November 12, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0558 | November 13, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0561 | November 14, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0564 | November 18, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0570 | November 19, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0572 | November 21, 1943. 8 pp. |
| 0580 | December 9, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0585 | December 15, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0587 | December 19, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0592 | December 21, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0594 | December 22, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0598 | December 23, 1943. 10 pp. |

| 0608 | December 24, 1943. 9 pp. |
|------|--------------------------|
| 0617 | December 26, 1943. 8 pp. |
| 0625 | December 27, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0627 | December 28, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0629 | December 29, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0631 | December 30, 1943. 9 pp. |

Roosevelt to Churchill

| 0641 | January 4, 1944. 3 pp. |
|------|-------------------------|
| 0644 | January 5, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0651 | January 6, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0652 | January 5, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0653 | January 18, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0654 | January 6, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0655 | January 8, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0662 | January 10, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0664 | January 12, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0665 | January 11, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0666 | January 12, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0669 | January 14, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0677 | January 17, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0680 | January 19, 1944. 9 pp. |
| 0689 | January 18, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0690 | January 19, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0695 | January 22, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0703 | January 24, 1944. 9 pp. |
| 0712 | January 25, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0714 | January 27, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0717 | January 26, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0719 | January 25, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0721 | January 27, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0722 | January 29, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0723 | January 25, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0724 | January 29, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0726 | January 26, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0727 | January 29, 1944. 6 pp. |
| | |

Churchill to Roosevelt

| 0736January 2, 1944. 3 pp0739January 4, 1944. 2 pp0741January 5, 1944. 2 pp0743January 6, 1944. 7 pp0750January 7, 1944. 6 pp0756January 8, 1944. 1 p.0757January 9, 1944. 1 p.0758January 8, 1944. 1 p.0759January 9, 1944. 1 p.0760January 8, 1944. 7 pp0767January 9, 1944. 6 pp | | |
|---|------|-------------------------|
| 0739January 4, 1944. 2 pp0741January 5, 1944. 2 pp0743January 5, 1944. 2 pp0743January 6, 1944. 7 pp0750January 7, 1944. 6 pp0756January 8, 1944. 1 p.0757January 9, 1944. 1 p.0758January 8, 1944. 1 p.0759January 9, 1944. 1 p.0760January 8, 1944. 7 pp0767January 8, 1944. 6 pp | 0733 | January 1, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0741January 5, 1944. 2 pp0743January 6, 1944. 7 pp0750January 7, 1944. 6 pp0756January 8, 1944. 1 p.0757January 9, 1944. 1 p.0758January 8, 1944. 1 p.0759January 9, 1944. 1 p.0760January 8, 1944. 7 pp0767January 9, 1944. 6 pp | 0736 | January 2, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0743January 6, 1944. 7 pp0750January 7, 1944. 6 pp0756January 8, 1944. 1 p.0757January 9, 1944. 1 p.0758January 8, 1944. 1 p.0759January 9, 1944. 1 p.0760January 8, 1944. 7 pp0767January 9, 1944. 6 pp | 0739 | January 4, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0750January 7, 1944. 6 pp0756January 8, 1944. 1 p.0757January 9, 1944. 1 p.0758January 8, 1944. 1 p.0759January 9, 1944. 1 p.0760January 8, 1944. 7 pp0767January 9, 1944. 6 pp | 0741 | January 5, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0756January 8, 1944. 1 p.0757January 9, 1944. 1 p.0758January 8, 1944. 1 p.0759January 9, 1944. 1 p.0760January 8, 1944. 7 pp0767January 9, 1944. 6 pp | 0743 | January 6, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0757January 9, 1944. 1 p.0758January 8, 1944. 1 p.0759January 9, 1944. 1 p.0760January 8, 1944. 7 pp0767January 9, 1944. 6 pp | 0750 | January 7, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0758January 8, 1944. 1 p.0759January 9, 1944. 1 p.0760January 8, 1944. 7 pp0767January 9, 1944. 6 pp | 0756 | January 8, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0759 January 9, 1944. 1 p. 0760 January 8, 1944. 7 pp 0767 January 9, 1944. 6 pp | 0757 | January 9, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0760 January 8, 1944. 7 pp 0767 January 9, 1944. 6 pp | 0758 | January 8, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0767 January 9, 1944. 6 pp | 0759 | January 9, 1944. 1 p. |
| | 0760 | January 8, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0773 January 10, 1944. 4 p | 0767 | January 9, 1944. 6 pp. |
| | 0773 | January 10, 1944. 4 pp. |

| 0777 | January 14, 1944. 1 p. |
|------|--------------------------|
| 0778 | January 10, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0779 | January 18, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0780 | January 16, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0788 | January 18, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0790 | January 19, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0792 | January 24, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0793 | January 19, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0797 | January 21, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0800 | January 23, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0804 | January 24, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0805 | January 23, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0809 | January 24, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0811 | January 23, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0813 | January 24, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0814 | January 25, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0815 | January 24, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0816 | January 25, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0820 | January 26, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0821 | January 25, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0822 | January 26, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0824 | January 25, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0825 | January 26, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0826 | January 28, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0831 | January 30, 1944. 11 pp. |
| | |

Roosevelt to Churchill

| 0842 | February 2, 1944. 5 pp. |
|------|--------------------------|
| 0847 | February 4, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0852 | February 7, 1944. 26 pp. |
| 0878 | February 8, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0881 | February 9, 1944. 9 pp. |
| 0890 | February 11, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0891 | February 10, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0892 | February 11, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0893 | February 12, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0896 | February 14, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0899 | February 15, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0907 | February 16, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0910 | February 17, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0913 | February 18, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0918 | February 21, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0920 | February 19, 1944. 4 pp. |

| 0923 | February 21, 1944. 4 pp. |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0927 | February 22, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0933 | February 23, 1944. 30 pp. |
| 0963 | February 24, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0969 | February 25, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0971 | February 23, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0973 | February 25, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0978 | February 26, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0980 | February 29, 1944. 2 pp. |

Churchill to Roosevelt

| 0982 | February 1, 1944. 7 pp. |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0989 | February 3, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0994 | February 5, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0999 | February 6, 1944. 9 pp. |
| 1008 | February 7, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 1013 | February 8, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 1015 | February 9, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 1017 | February 10, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 1019 | February 11, 1944. 11 pp. |
| 1030 | February 12, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 1033 | February 13, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 1040 | February 14, 1944. 1 p. |
| 1041 | February 13, 1944. 1 p. |
| 1042 | February 14, 1944. 1 p. |
| 1043 | February 13, 1944. 1 p. |
| 1044 | February 15, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 1049 | February 16, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 1051 | February 18, 1944. 1 p. |
| 1052 | February 16, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 1054 | February 19, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 1056 | February 20, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 1060 | February 22, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 1062 | February 20, 1944. 11 pp. |
| 1073 | February 21, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 1081 | February 22, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 1083 | February 23, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 1091 | February 24, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 1093 | February 25, 1944. 1 p. |
| 1094 | February 24, 1944. 1 p. |
| 1095 | February 25, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 1102 | February 27, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 1104 | February 29, 1944. 9 pp. |
| | |

Reel IV

Map Room Papers March 2, 1944-August 31, 1944

Roosevelt to Churchill

| 0001 | March 2, 1944. 3 pp. |
|------|-----------------------|
| 0004 | March 3, 1944. 9 pp. |
| 0013 | March 6, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0016 | March 7, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0023 | March 6, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0025 | March 4, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0026 | March 6, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0027 | March 7, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0028 | March 8, 1944. 13 pp. |
| 0041 | March 9, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0043 | March 11, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0046 | March 13, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0051 | March 11, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0052 | March 13, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0055 | March 15, 1944. 9 pp. |
| 0064 | March 17, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0067 | March 19, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0068 | March 18, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0069 | March 19, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0072 | March 20, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0074 | March 17, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0080 | March 20, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0085 | March 22, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0091 | March 24, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0096 | March 29, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0097 | March 24, 1944. 3 pp. |
| | |

Churchill to Roosevelt

| 0100 | March 2, 1944. 5 pp. |
|------|-----------------------|
| 0105 | March 3, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0110 | March 4, 1944. 15 pp. |
| 0125 | March 5, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0128 | March 6, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0129 | March 5, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0130 | March 7, 1944. 9 pp. |
| 0139 | March 8, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0143 | March 9, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0150 | March 14, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0151 | March 10, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0152 | March 9, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0157 | March 10, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0158 | March 9, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0163 | March 10, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0164 | March 13, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0165 | March 10, 1944. 6 pp. |
| | |

| 0171 | March 13, 1944. 2 pp. |
|------|------------------------|
| 0173 | March 14, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0174 | March 13, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0176 | March 14, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0183 | March 15, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0185 | March 16, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0187 | March 15, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0190 | March 17, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0192 | March 18, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0193 | March 16, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0197 | March 17, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0205 | March 18, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0212 | March 19, 1944. 14 pp. |
| 0226 | March 21, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0234 | March 30, 1944. 11 pp. |
| | |

Roosevelt to Churchill

| 0245 | April 3, 1944. 4 pp. |
|------|-----------------------|
| 0249 | April 4, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0257 | April 5, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0260 | April 7, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0263 | April 8, 1944. 18 pp. |
| 0281 | April 13, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0285 | April 16, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0287 | April 17, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0288 | April 15, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0291 | April 16, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0292 | April 17, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0296 | April 18, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0303 | April 19, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0305 | April 18, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0306 | April 20, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0310 | April 21, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0314 | April 22, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0315 | April 20, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0318 | April 21, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0321 | April 23, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0322 | April 25, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0324 | April 23, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0325 | April 25, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0327 | April 24, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0328 | April 25, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0331 | April 29, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0333 | May 5, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0335 | May 8, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0337 | May 10, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0340 | May 11, 1944. 3 pp. |

| 0343 | May 12, 1944. 2 pp. |
|------|----------------------|
| 0345 | May 13, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0348 | Мау 18, 1944. 10 рр. |
| 0358 | May 19, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0360 | May 20, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0362 | May 19, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0364 | May 27, 1944. 9 pp. |
| 0373 | May 31, 1944. 17 pp. |

| 0390 | April 1, 1944. 38 pp. |
|------|------------------------|
| 0428 | April 4, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0433 | April 5, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0436 | April 6, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0442 | April 7, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0446 | April 8, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0450 | April 9, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0452 | April 13, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0456 | April 12, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0457 | April 14, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0463 | April 15, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0466 | April 16, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0467 | April 15, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0469 | April 18, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0470 | April 17, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0471 | April 13, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0472 | April 4, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0476 | April 15, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0479 | April 18, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0481 | April 15, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0483 | April 16, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0491 | April 17, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0493 | April 18, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0494 | April 17, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0496 | April 18, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0500 | April 19, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0503 | April 20, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0508 | April 22, 1944. 12 pp. |
| 0520 | April 24, 1944. 11 pp. |
| 0531 | April 25, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0534 | April 26, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0537 | April 28, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0539 | April 26, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0542 | April 28, 1944. 11 pp. |
| 0553 | May 7, 1944. 10 pp. |
| 0563 | May 8, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0569 | May 11, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0576 | May 13, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0578 | May 14, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0580 | May 18, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0585 | May 19, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0591 | Мау 22, 1944. 2 рр. |

| 0593 | May 25, 1944. 5 pp. |
|------|---------------------|
| 0598 | Мау 26, 1944. 6 рр. |
| 0604 | May 27, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0609 | May 28, 1944, 3 pp. |
| 0612 | May 31, 1944. 9 pp. |

Roosevelt to Churchill

| 0621 | June 1, 1944. 8 pp. |
|------|-----------------------|
| 0629 | June 2, 1944. 11 pp. |
| 0640 | June 6, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0647 | June 4, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0652 | June 6, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0655 | June 7, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0658 | June 9, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0664 | June 10, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0672 | June 11, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0677 | June 12, 1944. 13 pp. |
| 0690 | June 14, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0693 | June 15, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0700 | June 17, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0702 | June 19, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0704 | June 22, 1944. 10 pp. |
| 0714 | June 23, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0720 | June 22, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0724 | June 24, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0730 | June 26, 1944. 17 pp. |
| 0747 | June 28, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0751 | June 29, 1944. 19 pp. |
| 0770 | June 30, 1944. 5 pp. |
| | |

Churchill to Roosevelt

| 0775 | June 1, 1944. 6 p. |
|------|-----------------------|
| 0781 | June 2, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0787 | June 4, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0792 | June 6, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0795 | June 7, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0799 | June 9, 1944. 12 pp. |
| 0811 | June 10, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0818 | June 11, 1944. 10 pp. |
| 0828 | June 12, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0833 | June 14, 1944. 9 pp. |
| 0842 | June 17, 1944. 2 p. |
| 0844 | June 18, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0849 | June 20, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0855 | June 21, 1944, 11 pp. |
| 0866 | June 23, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0874 | June 24, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0877 | June 25, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0879 | June 26, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0881 | June 27, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0883 | June 28, 1944. 20 pp. |
| | |

| | Roosevelt to Churchill | 1038 | July 7, 1944. 6 pp. |
|------------------------|-------------------------------|-------|-------------------------|
| 0903 | July 1, 1944. 7 pp. | 1044 | July 1, 1944. 15 pp. |
| 0910 | July 3, 1944. 2 pp. | 1059 | July 14, 1944. 18 pp. |
| 0912 | July 6, 1944. 9 pp. | 1077 | July 16, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0921 | July 7, 1944. 3 pp. | 1081 | July 20, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0924 | July 10, 1944. 1 p. | 1084 | July 25, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0925 | July 8, 1944. 3 pp. | 1091 | July 26, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0928 | July 13, 1944. 10 pp. | 1093 | July 27, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0938 | July 17, 1944. 4 pp. | 1095 | July 28, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0942 | July 21, 1944. 2 pp. | 1097 | July 29, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0944 | July 22, 1944. 1 p. | 1 101 | August 4, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0946 | July 23, 1944. 5 pp. | 1106 | August 5, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0951 | July 27, 1944. 4 pp. | 1112 | August 8, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0955 | July 28, 1944. 4 pp. | 1120 | August 10, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0959 | August 3, 1944. 2 pp. | 1128 | August 11, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0961 | August 8, 1944. 6 pp. | 1131 | August 12, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0967 | August 11, 1944. 6 pp. | 1133 | August 14, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0973 | August 14, 1944. 4 pp. | 1136 | August 16, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0977 | August 19, 1944. 3 pp. | 1138 | August 17, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0980 | August 23, 1944. 9 pp. | 1146 | August 18, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0989 | August 24, 1944. 3 pp. | 1154 | August 19, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0992 | August 26, 1944. 11 pp. | 1157 | August 20, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 1003 | August 28, 1944. 3 pp. | 1162 | August 21, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 1006 | August 30, 1944. 8 pp. | 1164 | August 23, 1944. 13 pp. |
| 1014 | August 31, 1944. 8 pp. | 1177 | August 24, 1944. 3 pp. |
| Churchill to Roosevelt | | 1180 | August 25, 1944. 6 pp. |
| | Churchin to Rousevelt | 1186 | August 29, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 1023 | July 1, 1944. 15 pp. | 1193 | August 31, 1944. 2 pp. |
| | | | |

Reel V

Map Room Papers September 1, 1944-April 11, 1945

| | - | |
|------------------------|---------------------------|--------|
| Roosevelt to Churchill | | |
| 0001 | September 1, 1944. 5 pp. | ((|
| 0006 | September 3, 1944. 9 pp. | L L |
| 0015 | September 5, 1944. 5 pp. | |
| 0020 | September 6, 1944. 3 pp. | |
| 0023 | September 7, 1944. 6 pp. | 0 |
| 0029 | September 23, 1944. 3 pp. | C |
| 0032 | September 28, 1944. 8 p. | 0 |
| 0040 | September 30, 1944. 3 pp. | C |
| 0043 | October 4, 1944. 7 pp. | 0 |
| 0050 | October 7, 1944. 2 pp. | 0 |
| 0052 | October 10, 1944. 6 pp. | 0 |
| 0058 | October 11, 1944. 3 pp. | 0 |
| 0061 | October 16, 1944. 6 pp. | 0 |
| 0067 | October 19, 1944. 3 pp. | 0 |
| 0070 | October 22, 1944. 2 pp. | 0 |
| 0072 | October 23, 1944. 2 pp. | 0 |
| | | |

| 0074 | October 24, 1944. 17 pp. |
|------|--------------------------|
| 0091 | October 26, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0096 | October 27, 1944. 5 pp. |

Churchill to Roosevelt

| 0102 | September 1, 1944. 6 pp. |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0108 | September 2, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0110 | September 4, 1944. 9 pp. |
| 0119 | September 6, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0121 | September 7, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0123 | September 22, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0126 | September 25, 1944. 9 pp. |
| 0135 | September 27, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0139 | September 29, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0143 | October 3, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0146 | October 5, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0149 | October 6, 1944. 2 pp. |
| | |

| 0151 | October 11, 1944. 13 pp. |
|------|--------------------------|
| 0164 | October 13, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0170 | October 14, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0177 | October 18, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0185 | October 22, 1944. 10 pp. |
| 0195 | October 23, 1944. 9 pp. |
| 0204 | October 24, 1944, 4 pp. |
| 0208 | October 25, 1944, 4 pp. |
| 0212 | October 27, 1944, 9 pp. |
| | |

Roosevelt to Churchill

| 0221 | November 2, 1944. 5 pp. |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0226 | November 6, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0230 | November 8, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0232 | November 9, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0235 | November 10, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0238 | November 13, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0241 | November 14, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0245 | November 18, 1944. 13 pp. |
| 0258 | November 20, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0262 | November 21, 1944. 11 pp. |
| 0273 | November 22, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0278 | November 24, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0280 | November 26, 1944. 11 pp. |
| 0291 | November 27, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0299 | November 30, 1944. 10 pp. |
| | |

Churchill to Roosevelt

| 0309 | November 5, 1944. 11 pp. |
|------|--------------------------|
| 0320 | November 8, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0327 | November 9, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0329 | November 10, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0331 | November 12, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0337 | November 16, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0344 | November 17, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0348 | November 18, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0351 | November 19, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0356 | November 22, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0364 | November 24, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0368 | November 26, 1944. 19 pp |
| 0387 | November 27, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0391 | November 28, 1944. 13 pp |
| 0404 | November 29, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0406 | November 30, 1944. 2 pp. |
| | |

Roosevelt to Churchill

| December 1, 1944. 3 pp. |
|--------------------------|
| December 2, 1944. 4 pp. |
| December 4, 1944. 2 p. |
| December 5, 1944. 12 pp. |
| December 6, 1944. 8 pp. |
| |

| 0438 | December 9, 1944. 8 pp. |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0446 | December 13, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0450 | December 15, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0453 | December 16, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0458 | December 23, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0464 | December 25, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0466 | December 26, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0472 | December 29, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0477 | December 30, 1944. 10 pp. |
| 0487 | December 31, 1944. 3 pp. |
| | |

Churchill to Roosevelt

| 0490 | December 1, 1944. 4 pp. |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0494 | December 2, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0496 | December 3, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0498 | December 5, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0500 | December 6, 1944. 21 pp. |
| 0521 | December 8, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0523 | December 10, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0525 | December 15, 1944. 11 pp. |
| 0536 | December 16, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0544 | December 17, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0551 | December 23, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0555 | December 24, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0557 | December 26, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0559 | December 28, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0565 | December 29, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0572 | December 30, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0576 | December 31, 1944. 12 pp. |
| | |

Roosevelt to Churchill

| January 1, 1945. 2 pp. |
|-------------------------|
| January 2, 1945. 10 pp. |
| January 3, 1945. 3 pp. |
| January 4, 1945. 7 pp. |
| January 6, 1945. 3 pp. |
| January 7, 1945. 3 pp. |
| January 8, 1945. 6 pp. |
| January 9, 1945. 3 pp. |
| January 10, 1945. 8 pp. |
| January 12, 1945. 2 pp. |
| January 13, 1945. 2 pp. |
| January 14, 1945. 2 pp. |
| January 16, 1945. 1 p. |
| January 17, 1945. 3 pp. |
| January 22, 1945. 7 pp. |
| January 24, 1945. 2 pp. |
| January 28, 1945. 2 pp. |
| January 31, 1945. 2 pp. |
| |

Churchill to Roosevelt

0658

January 1, 1945. 2 pp.

| 0660 | | | |
|--|---|--|--|
| 0000 | January 3, 1945. 4 pp. | 0858 | March 31, 1945. 4 pp. |
| 0664 | January 5, 1945. 3 pp. | 0862 | April 4, 1945. 8 pp. |
| 0667 | January 6, 1945. 4 pp. | 0870 | April 6, 1945. 3 pp. |
| 0671 | January 7, 1945. 9 pp. | 0873 | April 8, 1945. 6 pp. |
| 0680 | January 8, 1945. 4 pp. | 0879 | March 10, 1945. 3 pp. |
| 0684 | January 9, 1945. 5 pp. | 0882 | March 11, 1945. 5 pp. |
| 0689 | January 10, 1945. 10 pp. | | |
| 0699 | January 11, 1945. 2 pp. | | |
| 0701 | January 13, 1945. 3 pp. | | Churchill to Roosevelt |
| 0704 | January 14, 1945. 7 pp. | 0007 | February 17, 1045, 0 |
| 0711 | January 15, 1945. 7 pp. | 0887 | February 17, 1945. 2 pp. |
| 0718 | January 21, 1945. 3 pp. | 0889 | February 28, 1945. 3 pp. |
| 0721 | January 22, 1945. 2 pp. | 0892 | March 2, 1945. 3 pp. |
| 0723 | January 23, 1945. 4 pp. | 0895 | March 5, 1945. 4 pp. |
| 0727 | January 24, 1945. 2 pp. | 0899 | March 6, 1945. 4 pp. |
| 0729 | January 25, 1945. 2 pp. | 0903 | March 8, 1945. 11 pp. |
| 0731 | January 26, 1945. 2 pp. | 0914 | March 10, 1945. 19 pp. |
| 0733 | January 27, 1945. 3 pp. | 0933 | March 13, 1945. 6 pp. |
| 0736 | January 29, 1945. 4 pp. | 0939 | March 16, 1945. 9 pp. |
| | | 0948 | March 17, 1945. 4 pp. |
| | Roosevelt to Churchill | 0952 | March 18, 1945. 4 pp. |
| | MOOSEVER TO CHRICHIII | | |
| | | 0956 | March 19, 1945. 2 pp. |
| 0740 | February 18, 1945. 2 pp. | 0956 0958 | March 21, 1945. 3 pp. |
| 0742 | February 18, 1945. 2 pp. February 28, 1945. 6 pp. | 0956 0958 0961 | March 21, 1945. 3 pp. March 22, 1945. 9 pp. |
| 0742 0748 | February 18, 1945. 2 pp. February 28, 1945. 6 pp. March 3, 1945. 3 pp. | 0956 0958 0961 0970 | March 21, 1945. 3 pp. March 22, 1945. 9 pp. March 23, 1945. 4 pp. |
| 0742 0748 0751 | February 18, 1945. 2 pp. February 28, 1945. 6 pp. March 3, 1945. 3 pp. March 7, 1945. 2 pp. | 0956 0958 0961 0970 0974 | March 21, 1945. 3 pp. March 22, 1945. 9 pp. March 23, 1945. 4 pp. March 25, 1945. 2 pp. |
| 0742 0748 0751 0753 | February 18, 1945. 2 pp. February 28, 1945. 6 pp. March 3, 1945. 3 pp. March 7, 1945. 2 pp. March 10, 1945. 2 pp. | 0956 0958 0961 0970 0974 0976 | March 21, 1945. 3 pp. March 22, 1945. 9 pp. March 23, 1945. 4 pp. March 25, 1945. 2 pp. March 27, 1945. 10 pp. |
| 0742 0748 0751 0753 0755 | February 18, 1945. 2 pp. February 28, 1945. 6 pp. March 3, 1945. 3 pp. March 7, 1945. 2 pp. March 10, 1945. 2 pp. March 8, 1945. 1 p. | 0956 0958 0961 0970 0974 0976 0986 | March 21, 1945. 3 pp. March 22, 1945. 9 pp. March 23, 1945. 4 pp. March 25, 1945. 2 pp. March 27, 1945. 10 pp. March 30, 1945. 4 pp. |
| 0742 0748 0751 0753 0755 0756 | February 18, 1945. 2 pp. February 28, 1945. 6 pp. March 3, 1945. 3 pp. March 7, 1945. 2 pp. March 10, 1945. 2 pp. March 8, 1945. 1 p. March 11, 1945. 12 pp. | 0956 0958 0961 0970 0974 0976 0986 0990 | March 21, 1945. 3 pp. March 22, 1945. 9 pp. March 23, 1945. 4 pp. March 25, 1945. 2 pp. March 27, 1945. 10 pp. March 30, 1945. 4 pp. March 31, 1945. 5 pp. |
| 0742 0748 0751 0753 0755 0756 0768 | February 18, 1945. 2 pp. February 28, 1945. 6 pp. March 3, 1945. 3 pp. March 7, 1945. 2 pp. March 10, 1945. 2 pp. March 8, 1945. 1 p. March 11, 1945. 12 pp. March 12, 1945. 6 pp. | 0956 0958 0961 0970 0974 0976 0986 0990 0995 | March 21, 1945. 3 pp. March 22, 1945. 9 pp. March 23, 1945. 4 pp. March 25, 1945. 2 pp. March 27, 1945. 10 pp. March 30, 1945. 4 pp. March 31, 1945. 5 pp. April 1, 1945. 8 pp. |
| 0742 0748 0751 0753 0755 0756 0768 0774 | February 18, 1945. 2 pp. February 28, 1945. 6 pp. March 3, 1945. 3 pp. March 7, 1945. 2 pp. March 10, 1945. 2 pp. March 8, 1945. 1 p. March 11, 1945. 12 pp. March 12, 1945. 6 pp. March 15, 1945. 21 pp. | 0956 0958 0961 0970 0974 0976 0986 0990 0995 1003 | March 21, 1945. 3 pp. March 22, 1945. 9 pp. March 23, 1945. 4 pp. March 25, 1945. 2 pp. March 27, 1945. 10 pp. March 30, 1945. 4 pp. March 31, 1945. 5 pp. April 1, 1945. 8 pp. April 3, 1945. 4 pp. |
| 0742 0748 0751 0753 0755 0756 0756 0768 0774 0795 | February 18, 1945. 2 pp. February 28, 1945. 6 pp. March 3, 1945. 3 pp. March 7, 1945. 2 pp. March 10, 1945. 2 pp. March 8, 1945. 1 p. March 11, 1945. 12 pp. March 12, 1945. 6 pp. March 15, 1945. 21 pp. March 18, 1945. 3 pp. | 0956 0958 0961 0970 0974 0976 0986 0990 0995 1003 1007 | March 21, 1945. 3 pp. March 22, 1945. 9 pp. March 23, 1945. 4 pp. March 25, 1945. 2 pp. March 27, 1945. 10 pp. March 30, 1945. 4 pp. March 31, 1945. 5 pp. April 1, 1945. 8 pp. April 3, 1945. 4 pp. April 5, 1945. 10 pp. |
| 0742 0748 0751 0753 0755 0756 0768 0774 0795 0798 | February 18, 1945. 2 pp. February 28, 1945. 6 pp. March 3, 1945. 3 pp. March 7, 1945. 2 pp. March 10, 1945. 2 pp. March 8, 1945. 1 p. March 11, 1945. 12 pp. March 12, 1945. 6 pp. March 15, 1945. 21 pp. March 18, 1945. 3 pp. March 19, 1945. 3 pp. | 0956 0958 0961 0970 0976 0986 0990 0995 1003 1007 1017 | March 21, 1945. 3 pp. March 22, 1945. 9 pp. March 23, 1945. 4 pp. March 25, 1945. 2 pp. March 27, 1945. 10 pp. March 30, 1945. 4 pp. March 31, 1945. 5 pp. April 1, 1945. 8 pp. April 3, 1945. 4 pp. April 5, 1945. 10 pp. April 6, 1945. 2 pp. |
| 0742 0748 0751 0753 0755 0756 0768 0774 0795 0798 0801 | February 18, 1945. 2 pp. February 28, 1945. 6 pp. March 3, 1945. 3 pp. March 7, 1945. 2 pp. March 10, 1945. 2 pp. March 8, 1945. 1 p. March 11, 1945. 12 pp. March 12, 1945. 6 pp. March 15, 1945. 21 pp. March 18, 1945. 3 pp. March 19, 1945. 3 pp. March 21, 1945. 17 pp. | 0956 0958 0961 0970 0974 0976 0986 0990 0995 1003 1007 1017 1019 | March 21, 1945. 3 pp. March 22, 1945. 9 pp. March 23, 1945. 4 pp. March 25, 1945. 2 pp. March 27, 1945. 10 pp. March 30, 1945. 4 pp. March 31, 1945. 5 pp. April 1, 1945. 8 pp. April 3, 1945. 4 pp. April 5, 1945. 10 pp. |
| 0742 0748 0751 0753 0755 0756 0768 0774 0795 0798 0801 0818 | February 18, 1945. 2 pp. February 28, 1945. 6 pp. March 3, 1945. 3 pp. March 7, 1945. 2 pp. March 10, 1945. 2 pp. March 8, 1945. 1 p. March 11, 1945. 12 pp. March 12, 1945. 6 pp. March 15, 1945. 21 pp. March 18, 1945. 3 pp. March 19, 1945. 3 pp. March 21, 1945. 17 pp. March 22, 1945. 9 pp. | 0956 0958 0961 0970 0974 0976 0986 0990 0995 1003 1007 1017 1019 1024 | March 21, 1945. 3 pp. March 22, 1945. 9 pp. March 23, 1945. 4 pp. March 25, 1945. 2 pp. March 27, 1945. 10 pp. March 30, 1945. 4 pp. March 31, 1945. 5 pp. April 1, 1945. 8 pp. April 3, 1945. 4 pp. April 5, 1945. 10 pp. April 6, 1945. 2 pp. |
| 0742 0748 0751 0753 0755 0756 0768 0774 0795 0798 0801 0818 0827 | February 18, 1945. 2 pp. February 28, 1945. 6 pp. March 3, 1945. 3 pp. March 7, 1945. 2 pp. March 10, 1945. 2 pp. March 11, 1945. 1 p. March 11, 1945. 1 pp. March 12, 1945. 6 pp. March 15, 1945. 21 pp. March 18, 1945. 3 pp. March 19, 1945. 3 pp. March 21, 1945. 17 pp. March 22, 1945. 9 pp. March 24, 1945. 3 pp. | 0956 0958 0961 0970 0974 0976 0986 0990 0995 1003 1007 1017 1019 1024 1027 | March 21, 1945. 3 pp. March 22, 1945. 9 pp. March 23, 1945. 4 pp. March 25, 1945. 2 pp. March 27, 1945. 10 pp. March 30, 1945. 4 pp. March 31, 1945. 5 pp. April 1, 1945. 8 pp. April 3, 1945. 4 pp. April 5, 1945. 10 pp. April 6, 1945. 2 pp. April 7, 1945. 5 pp. April 9, 1945. 3 pp. April 10, 1945. 2 pp. |
| 0742 0748 0751 0753 0755 0756 0768 0774 0795 0798 0801 0818 | February 18, 1945. 2 pp. February 28, 1945. 6 pp. March 3, 1945. 3 pp. March 7, 1945. 2 pp. March 10, 1945. 2 pp. March 8, 1945. 1 p. March 11, 1945. 12 pp. March 12, 1945. 6 pp. March 15, 1945. 21 pp. March 18, 1945. 3 pp. March 19, 1945. 3 pp. March 21, 1945. 17 pp. March 22, 1945. 9 pp. | 0956 0958 0961 0970 0974 0976 0986 0990 0995 1003 1007 1017 1019 1024 | March 21, 1945. 3 pp. March 22, 1945. 9 pp. March 23, 1945. 4 pp. March 25, 1945. 2 pp. March 27, 1945. 10 pp. March 30, 1945. 4 pp. March 31, 1945. 5 pp. April 1, 1945. 8 pp. April 3, 1945. 4 pp. April 5, 1945. 10 pp. April 6, 1945. 2 pp. April 7, 1945. 5 pp. April 9, 1945. 3 pp. |

Reel VI

ł

President's Secretary's File August 19, 1940-March 6, 1945

| 0002 | August 19, 1940. 1 p. | 0017 | July 11, 1941. 2 pp. |
|------|--------------------------|------|-------------------------|
| 0003 | August 1940. 1 p. | 0019 | July 9, 1941. 1 p. |
| 0004 | January 20, 1941. 1 p. | 0020 | July 8, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0005 | January 29, 1941. 1 p. | 0023 | July 9, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0006 | February 15, 1941. 3 pp. | 0025 | August 18, 1941. 3 pp. |
| 0009 | June 8, 1941. 4 pp. | 0028 | August 22, 1941. 1 p. |
| 0013 | July 13, 1941. 1 p. | 0029 | October 21, 1941. 2 pp. |
| 0014 | July 14, 1941. 2 pp. | 0031 | November 2, 1941. 1 p. |
| 0016 | July 12, 1941. 1 p. | 0032 | November 24, 1941. 2 pp |

| 0024 | November 05, 1041, 1 - | 01.00 | 0 4 4 4 00 1040 1 |
|------|---------------------------|-------|--------------------------|
| 0034 | November 25, 1941. 1 p. | 0160 | September 28, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0036 | November 27, 1941. 1 p. | 0161 | October 18, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0037 | November 26, 1941. 1 p. | 0162 | October 25, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0038 | November 30, 1941. 2 pp. | 0167 | November 8, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0040 | January 14, 1942. 1 p. | 0170 | December 1, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0043 | January 24, 1942. 1 p. | 0171 | December 22, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0044 | January 23, 1942. 1 p. | 0172 | December 27, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0045 | January 30, 1942. 2 pp. | 0173 | December 31, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0047 | February 5, 1942. 4 pp. | 0176 | January 4, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0051 | February 6, 1942. 2 pp. | 0178 | January 24, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0053 | February 11, 1942. 8 pp. | 0179 | February 7, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0061 | February 15, 1942. 2 pp. | 0180 | February 22, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0063 | March 18, 1942. 1 p. | 0181 | February 23, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0064 | April 16, 1942. 2 pp. | 0183 | March 31, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0066 | May 7, 1942. 1 p. | 0185 | Мау 18, 1944. З рр. |
| 0067 | June 14, 1942. 3 pp. | 0188 | May 20, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0070 | July 9, 1942. 5 pp. | 0190 | Мау 21, 1944. 4 рр. |
| 0075 | July 28, 1942. 1 p. | 0194 | June 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0076 | August 12, 1942. 5 pp. | 0197 | June 5, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0082 | November 12, 1942. 1 p. | 0202 | June 16, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0083 | November 17, 1942. 1 p. | 0203 | July 10, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0084 | November 20, 1942. 5 pp. | 0210 | July 13, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0089 | December 7, 1942. 8 pp. | 0213 | July 15, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0097 | January 8, 1943. 1 p. | 0214 | August 5, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0098 | January 25, 1943. 3 pp. | 0216 | August 18, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0101 | March 5, 1943. 1 p. | 0217 | August 21, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0102 | March 17, 1943. 2 pp. | 0218 | August 22, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0104 | March 19, 1943. 2 pp. | 0219 | September 4, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0106 | March 25, 1943. 1 p. | 0220 | September 16, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0107 | March 30, 1943. 5 pp. | 0221 | September 19, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0112 | April 16, 1943. 2 pp. | 0222 | October 9, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0114 | Мау 1, 1943. 7 рр. | 0223 | October 26, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0121 | May 21, 1943. 2 pp. | 0224 | November 10, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0123 | May 27, 1943. 1 p. | 0226 | November 18, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0124 | Мау 28, 1943. 11 рр. | 0230 | November 20, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0135 | June 18, 1943. 1 p. | 0231 | November 22, 1944, 1 p. |
| 0136 | August 12, 1943. 1 p. | 0232 | November 1944, 1 p. |
| 0137 | August 13, 1943. 12 pp. | 0233 | December 4, 1944, 4 pp. |
| 0150 | August 14, 1943. 2 pp. | 0237 | January 10, 1945. 15 pp. |
| 0152 | August 18, 1943. 1 p. | 0252 | January 11, 1945. 5 pp. |
| 0153 | August 29, 1943. 1 p. | 0257 | January 19, 1945. 12 pp. |
| 0154 | September 4, 1943. 1 p. | 0269 | February 15, 1945. 2 pp. |
| 0155 | September 13, 1943. 5 pp. | 0271 | March 6, 1945. 4 pp. |
| | • • • | | |

President's Personal File September 1, 1941-June 6, 1944

| 0275 | September 1941. 1 p. | 0280 | October 21, 1943. 2 pp. |
|------|----------------------|------|-------------------------|
| 0276 | July 24, 1942. 2 pp. | 0282 | May 1, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0278 | July 1, 1943. 2 pp. | 0283 | June 6, 1944. 2 pp. |

Messages from Other Files and Collections October 5, 1939-February 13, 1945

| | , | | -, |
|--------------|---|--------------|---|
| 0286 | October 5, 1939. 5 pp. | 0501 | February 25, 1942. 8 pp. |
| 0291 | December 25, 1939. 3 pp. | 0509 | March 13, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0294 | January 7, 1940. 8 pp. | 0511 | April 20, 1942. 13 pp. |
| 0302 | January 29, 1940. 1 p. | 0524 | May 22, 1942. 10 pp. |
| 0303 | January 30, 1940. 1 p. | 0534 | June 6, 1942. 26 pp. |
| 0304 | February 1, 1940. 6 pp. | 0560 | July 1, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0310 | February 1940. 3 pp. | 0562 | July 15, 1942. 6 pp. |
| 0313 | February 28, 1940. 2 pp. | 0568 | July 29, 1942. 6 p. |
| 0315 | July 20, 1940. 2 pp. | 0574 | July 31, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0317 | October 24, 1940. 3 pp. | 0575 | August 12, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0320 | October 25, 1940. 3 pp. | 0577 | August 13, 1942. 9 pp. |
| 0323 | October 26, 1940. 1 p. | 0586 | August 17, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0324 | November 10, 1940. 3 pp. | 0588 | August 22, 1942. 5 pp. |
| 0327 | November 13, 1940. 4 pp. | 0593 | August 29, 1942. 4 pp. |
| 0331 | November 21, 1940. 2 pp. | 0597 | September 24, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0333 | December 30, 1940. 5 pp. | 0600 | October 31, 1942. 17 pp. |
| 0338 | January 1, 1941. 2 pp. | 0617 | November 14, 1942. 5 pp. |
| 0340 | January 6, 1941. 2 pp. | 0622 | November 16, 1942. 5 pp. |
| 0342 | January 11, 1941. 6 pp. | 0627 | November 25, 1942. 11 pp. |
| 0348 | January 21, 1941. 2 pp. | 0638 | January 9, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0350 | January 28, 1941. 2 pp. | 0642 | January 1, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0352 | March 20, 1941. 6 pp. | 0644 | January 8, 1943. 8 pp. |
| 0358 | March 27, 1941. 6 pp. | 0652 | February 5, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0365 | March 29, 1941. 3 pp. | 0656 | April 10, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0368 | May 1941. 3 pp. | 0662 | April 9, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0371 | May 1941. 3 pp. May 6, 1941. 2 pp. | 0665 | May 8, 1943. 13 pp. |
| 0373 | May 0, 1941. 2 pp. May 22, 1941. 2 pp. | 0678 | May 10, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0375 | May 22, 1941. 2 pp. May 29, 1941. 6 pp. | 0679 | May 20, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0375 | May 30, 1945. 2 pp. | 0680 | May 21, 1943. 1 p. May 21, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0383 | July 19, 1941. 1 p. | 0681 | May 28, 1943. 9 pp. |
| 0384 | July 25, 1941. 2 pp. | 0690 | June 1943. 12 pp. |
| 0386 | July 26, 1941. 3 pp. | 0702 | August 18, 1943. 12 pp. |
| | | | |
| 0389 | July 27, 1941. 2 pp. | 0714 | August 28, 1943. 9 pp. |
| 0391 | August 5, 1941. 1 p. | 0723 | September 9, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0392 | August 1941. 1 p. | 0729 0734 | October 13, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0393 | August 12, 1941. 1 p. | | September 9, 1943. 7 pp. |
| 0394 | August 20, 1941. 4 pp. | 0741 | September 23, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0398 | October 15, 1941. 3 pp. | 0744 | October 15, 1943. 7 pp. |
| 0401 | October 24, 1941. 4 pp. | 0751 | October 16, 1943. 7 pp. |
| 0405 | November 6, 1941. 3 pp. | 0758 | December 28, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0406 | November 24, 1941. 7 pp. | 0762 | January 22, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0415 | December 7, 1941. 7 pp. | 0765 | February 10, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0422 | December 1941. 2 pp. | 0771 | February 25, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0424 | December 1941. 5 pp. | 0776 | February 29, 1944. 12 pp. |
| 0429 | January 2, 1942. 3 pp. | 0788 | March 6, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0432 | January 23, 1942. 32 pp. | 0792 | March 16, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0465 | January 30, 1942. 10 pp. | 0794 | March 21, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0475 0480 | February 6, 1942. 5 pp. February 11, 1942. 3 pp. | 0799 | March 23, 1944. 3 pp. |
| | February 11, 1942. 3 pp. February 20, 1942. 18 pp. | 0802 | May 18, 1944. 9 pp. June 14, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0483 | rebiudiy 20, 1342. 10 pp. | 0811 | June 14, 1344. 4 pp. |

| 0815 | June 8, 1944. 2 pp. | 0848 | November 23, 1944. 3 pp. |
|------|---------------------------|------|--------------------------|
| 0817 | July 12, 1944. 5 pp. | 0851 | December 11, 1944. 9 pp. |
| 0822 | August 23, 1944. 2 pp. | 0860 | December 10, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0824 | September 12, 1944. 6 pp. | 0862 | December 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0830 | September 14, 1944. 6 pp. | 0866 | January 24, 1945. 1 p. |
| 0836 | September 16, 1944. 5 pp. | 0867 | February 10, 1945. 1 p. |
| 0841 | September 18, 1944. 1 p. | 0868 | February 11, 1945. 8 pp. |
| 0842 | October 18, 1944. 6 pp. | 0876 | February 13, 1945. 8 pp. |
| | | | |

Reel VII

Communications between President Roosevelt and Premier Joseph V. Stalin July 31, 1941-April 11, 1945

Map Room Papers May 4, 1942-April 11, 1945

Due to filming restrictions no frame numbers appear on this reel.

Roosevelt to Stalin

Index. 2 pp. May 4, 1942. 1 p. June 6, 1942. 1 p. June 17, 1942. 2 pp. June 23, 1942. 3 pp. June 17, 1942. 2 pp. July 5, 1942. 2 pp. July 6, 1942. 3 pp. July 9, 1942. 1 p. July 22, 1942. 2 pp. August 5, 1942. 2 pp. August 7, 1942. 2 pp. August 8, 1942. 5 pp. August 18, 1942. 1 p. October 8, 1942. 3 pp. October 11, 1942. 4 pp. October 14, 1942. 4 pp. October 24, 1942. 1 p. November 19, 1942. 2 pp. November 25, 1942. 1 p. December 2, 1942, 2 pp. December 8, 1942. 5 pp. December 16, 1942. 4 pp. December 21, 1942. 3 pp. December 30, 1942. 17 pp.

Stalin to Roosevelt

Index. 1 p. July 2, 1942. 4 pp. July 4, 1942. 2 pp. July 19, 1942. 4 pp. July 24, 1942. 1 p. August 3, 1942. 1 p. August 6, 1942. 1 p. August 7, 1942. 1 p. August 23, 1942. 1 p. October 7, 1942. 7 pp. October 16, 1942. 2 pp. October 21, 1942. 1 p. October 30, 1942. 1 p. November 14, 1942. 1 p. November 20, 1942. 1 p. November 27, 1942. 1 p. November 28, 1942. 2 pp. December 6, 1942. 1 p. December 14, 1942. 2 pp. December 20, 1942. 1 p. December 18, 1942. 1 p.

Roosevelt to Stalin

Index. 2 pp. January 8, 1943. 7 pp. January 9, 1943. 2 pp. January 30, 1943. 3 pp. February 22, 1943. 13 pp. April 26, 1943. 3 pp. May 5, 1943. 3 pp. May 13, 1943. 3 pp. May 18, 1943. 3 pp. June 2, 1943. 5 pp. May 26, 1943. 4 pp. May 31, 1943. 4 pp. June 2, 1943. 4 pp. June 4, 1943. 2 pp. June 15, 1943. 2 pp. June 16, 1943. 10 pp. June 20, 1943. 2 pp. June 18, 1943. 3 pp. June 25, 1943. 1 p.

Stalin to Roosevelt

Index. 2 pp. January 13, 1943. 2 pp. January 30, 1043. 1 p. February 5, 1943. 2 pp. February 16, 1943. 2 pp. February 24, 1943. 1 p. April 21, 1943. 4 pp. April 29, 1943. 2 pp. May 8, 1943. 1 p. May 21, 1943. 3 pp. May 24, 1943. 10 pp. June 5, 1943. 3 pp. June 11, 1943. 2 pp. June 7, 1943. 1 p. June 14, 1943. 1 p. June 24, 1943. 1 p. June 26, 1943. 2 pp. June 28, 1943. 1 p. June 24, 1943. 6 pp.

Roosevelt to Stalin

Index. 2 pp. July 15, 1943. 2 pp. July 22, 1943. 3 pp. August 5, 1943. 1 p. August 18, 1943. 3 pp. August 25, 1943. 10 pp. August 28, 1943. 1 p. September 2, 1943. 7 pp. September 4, 1943. 12 pp. September 9, 1943. 6 pp. September 21, 1943. 4 pp. September 25, 1943. 2 pp. September 30, 1943. 2 pp. October 4, 1943. 1 p.

Stalin to Roosevelt

Index. 2 pp.

August 8, 1943. 3 pp. August 10, 1943. 11 pp. August 22, 1943. 2 pp. August 26, 1943. 2 pp. August 26, 1943. 2 pp. August 27, 1943. 1 p. September 7, 1943. 2 pp. September 8, 1943. 9 pp. September 10, 1943. 2 pp. September 12, 1943. 5 pp. September 26, 1943. 4 pp. September 28, 1943. 5 pp.

Roosevelt to Stalin

October 1, 1943. 2 pp. October 4, 1943. 4 pp. October 11, 1943. 2 pp. October 14, 1943. 11 pp. October 16, 1943. 1 p. October 21, 1943. 6 pp. October 20, 1943. 5 pp. November 20, 1943. 4 pp. November 12, 1943. 3 pp. November 20, 1943. 1 p. November 26, 1943. 1 p. December 3, 1943. 2 pp. December 6, 1943. 4 pp.

Stalin to Roosevelt

October 1, 1943. 1 p. October 4, 1943. 1 p. October 2, 1943. 2 pp. October 5, 1943. 3 pp. October 6, 1943. 2 pp. October 14, 1943. 2 pp. October 17, 1943. 2 pp. October 19, 1943. 5 pp. October 21, 1943. 2 pp. November 5, 1943. 4 pp. November 10, 1943. 2 pp. November 12, 1943. 6 pp. November 26, 1943. 4 pp. December 6, 1943. 2 pp. December 7, 1943. 1 p. December 10, 1943. 5 pp. December 11, 1943. 2 pp. December 20, 1943. 2 pp.

Roosevelt to Stalin

January 23, 1944. 5 pp. February 7, 1944. 2 pp.

February 10, 1944. 2 pp. February 9, 1944. 6 pp. February 7, 1944. 6 pp. February 1, 1944. 1 p. February 17, 1944. 3 pp. February 19, 1944. 4 pp. February 21, 1944. 2 pp. February 23, 1944. 11 pp. February 24, 1944. 2 pp. March 3, 1944. 3 pp. March 8, 1944. 3 pp. March 20, 1944. 3 pp. March 31, 1944. 3 pp. April 18, 1944. 2 pp. May 5, 1944. 4 pp. May 13, 1944. 3 pp. May 23, 1944. 6 pp. May 27, 1944. 3 pp. May 30, 1944. 3 pp. June 7, 1944. 3 pp. June 17, 1944. 3 pp. June 19, 1944. 1 p. June 22, 1944, 1 p. June 23, 1944. 1 p. June 17, 1944. 1 p. June 22, 1944. 3 pp. June 27, 1944. 3 pp.

Stalin to Roosevelt

January 4, 1944. 3 pp. January 29, 1944. 4 pp. February 10, 1944. 1 p. January 29, 1944. 1 p. February 16, 1944. 4 pp. February 18, 1944. 1 p. February 16, 1944. 3 pp. February 21, 1944. 3 pp. February 23, 1944. 3 pp. February 26, 1944. 2 pp. March 10, 1944. 1 p. February 26, 1944. 1 p. February 29, 1944. 2 pp. March 3, 1944. 5 pp. March 6, 1944. 3 pp. March 10, 1944. 2 pp. March 13, 1944. 1 p. March 10, 1944. 1 p. March 17, 1944. 2 pp. March 19, 1944. 1 p. April 1, 1944. 1 p. March 17, 1944. 1 p. March 20, 1944. 3 pp.

March 23, 1944. 10 pp. March 25, 1944. 1 p. March 26, 1944. 1 p. March 23, 1944. 1 p. March 25, 1944. 3 p. March 28, 1944. 2 pp. March 29, 1944. 1 p. March 28, 1944. 1 p. April 6, 1944. 3 pp. April 22, 1944. 3 pp. April 30, 1944. 2 pp. May 2, 1944. 1 p. April 30, 1944. 2 pp. May 6, 1944. 3 pp. May 15, 1944. 2 pp. May 16, 1944. 1 p. May 15, 1944. 1 p. May 26, 1944. 3 pp. May 30, 1944. 3 pp. June 5, 1944. 1 p. June 6, 1944. 1 p. June 5, 1944. 2 pp. June 7, 1944. 4 pp. June 21, 1944. 3 pp. June 24, 1944. 5 pp. June 30, 1944. 3 pp.

Roosevelt to Stalin

July 17, 1944. 1 p. July 18, 1944. 3 pp. July 17, 1944. 1 p. July 27, 1944. 4 pp. August 12, 1944. 1 p. August 11, 1944. 2 pp. August 12, 1944. 1 p. August 19, 1944. 2 pp. August 20, 1944. 2 pp. August 31, 1944. 1 p. September 4, 1944. 1 p. August 31, 1944. 2 pp. September 8, 1944. 7 pp. September 18, 1944. 1 p. September 16, 1944. 6 pp. September 18, 1944. 4 pp. October 4, 1944. 3 pp. October 20, 1944. 3 pp. October 24, 1944. 1 p. October 23, 1944. 2 pp. October 24, 1944. 1 p. November 10, 1944. 3 pp. November 18, 1944. 2 pp. November 19, 1944. 1 p.

November 20, 1944. 1 p. November 18, 1944. 3 pp. November 17, 1944. 1 p. November 18, 1944. 1 p. December 5, 1944. 7 pp. December 6, 1944. 2 pp. December 16, 1944. 5 pp. December 23, 1944. 3 pp. December 30, 1944. 3 pp. December 30, 1944. 1 p.

Stalin to Roosevelt

July 22, 1944. 3 pp. July 23, 1944. 7 pp. August 2, 1944. 3 pp. August 9, 1944. 5 pp. August 22, 1944. 2 pp. August 24, 1944. 2 pp. August 22, 1944. 6 pp. September 15, 1944. 1 p. September 14, 1944. 1 p. September 7, 1944. 2 pp. September 14, 1944. 4 pp. September 29, 1944. 2 pp. October 8, 1944. 2 pp. October 9, 1944. 1 p. October 8, 1944. 2 pp. October 11, 1944. 1 p. October 10, 1944. 1 p. October 11, 1944. 1 p. October 19, 1944. 3 pp. October 22, 1944. 3 pp. October 29, 1944. 3 pp. November 9, 1944. 3 pp. November 23, 1944. 3 pp. December 2, 1944. 2 pp. December 3, 1944. 2 pp. December 10, 1944. 2 pp.

December 25, 1944. 2 pp. December 26, 1944. 8 pp. December 27, 1944. 10 pp.

Roosevelt to Stalin

January 17, 1945. 2 pp. January 22, 1945. 3 pp. January 26, 1945. 2 pp. February 2, 1945. 2 pp. February 12, 1945. 2 pp. February 23, 1945. 1 p. March 3, 1945. 1 p. March 4, 1945. 1 p. March 3, 1945. 1 p. March 17, 1945. 2 pp. March 16, 1945. 1 p. March 17, 1945. 1 p. March 24, 1945. 12 pp. March 31, 1945. 12 pp. April 4, 1945. 4 pp. April 11, 1945. 2 pp.

Stalin to Roosevelt

January 1, 1945. 4 pp. January 15, 1945. 2 pp. January 23, 1945. 3 pp. January 29, 1945. 3 pp. January 30, 1945. 3 pp. March 5, 1945. 5 pp. March 22, 1945. 5 pp. March 27, 1945. 2 pp. March 29, 1945. 6 pp. April 4, 1945. 1 p. April 3, 1945. 5 pp. April 7, 1945. 5 pp. March 30, 1945. 4 pp. April 7, 1945. 10 pp. April 9, 1945. 1 p. April 7, 1945. 4 pp.

President's Secretary's File July 31, 1941-February 28, 1945

Roosevelt to Stalin

August 20, 1941. 1 p. July 31, 1941. 3 pp. October 13, 1941. 2 pp. October 30, 1941. 6 pp. October 31, 1941. 5 pp. November 4, 1941. 2 pp. February 9, 1942. 2 pp. February 23, 1942. 2 pp. February 20, 1942. 2 pp. February 19, 1942. 1 p. February 23, 1942. 3 pp. April 11, 1942. 6 pp. April 1, 1942. 6 pp. March 31, 1942. 10 pp. April 1, 1942. 1 p.

April 25, 1942. 3 pp. April 26, 1942. 2 pp. May 5, 1942. 1 p. May 4, 1942. 1 p. May 18, 1942. 1 p. May 15, 1942. 1 p. May 20, 1942. 1 p. June 16, 1942. 1 p. June 17, 1942. 1 p. June 23, 1942. 2 pp. July 10, 1942. 2 pp. July 1942. 1 p. August 18, 1942. 2 pp. September 29, 1941. 2 pp. September 17, 1941. 1 p. October 8, 1941. 4 pp. September 29, 1941. 2 pp. October 25, 1941. 2 pp. September 17, 1941. 1 p. October 3, 1941. 2 pp. November 8, 1941. 1 p. November 4, 1941. 4 pp. November 21, 1941. 2 pp. January 11, 1942. 1 p. February 10, 1942. 7 pp. February 23, 1942. 1 p. February 21, 1942. 1 p. June 17, 1942. 1 p.

June 12, 1942. 2 pp. July 3, 1942. 1 p. July 2, 1942. 2 pp. July 3, 1942. 1 p. July 2, 1942. 2 pp. July 18, 1942. 1 p. July 20, 1942. 1 p. October 3, 1942. 1 p. October 5, 1942. 2 pp. October 22, 1942. 1 p. November 28, 1942. 2 pp. November 1942. 1 p. December 1, 1942. 2 pp. December 31, 1942. 1 p. May 5, 1943. 3 pp. June 1943. 2 pp. November 12, 1943. 2 pp. June 27, 1944. 1 p. July 21, 1944. 1 p. June 12, 1944. 1 p. August 24, 1944. 1 p. August 22, 1944. 1 p. February 9, 1945. 2 pp. February 27, 1945. 1 p. February 23, 1945. 1 p. February 28, 1945. 1 p. February 1945. 2 pp.

President's Official File October 8, 1941-June 27, 1944

Roosevelt and Stalin

October 8, 1941. 1 p. February 4, 1943. 3 pp. February 22, 1943. 3 pp. June 22, 1943. 2 pp. June 21, 1944. 1 p. June 17, 1943. 1 p. June 18, 1943. 1 p. June 22, 1943. 1 p. February 17, 1944. 2 pp. February 19, 1944. 1 p. February 29, 1944. 1 p. February 1944. 2 pp. February 28, 1944. 3 pp. February 29, 1944. 1 p. February 28, 1944. 1 p. February 28, 1944. 1 p. February 23, 1944. 1 p. February 29, 1944. 1 p. March 1, 1944. 1 p. March 8, 1944. 3 pp. June 27, 1944. 2 pp. May 29, 1944. 1 p. May 25, 1944. 1 p. May 24, 1944. 1 p. May 29, 1944. 1 p. May 17, 1944. 6 pp.

President's Personal File December 3, 1943-March 24, 1945

Roosevelt and Stalin

December 3, 1943. 1 p. February 17, 1944. 1 p. March 22, 1944. 1 p. May 1, 1944. 1 p. May 25, 1944. 1 p. June 6, 1944. 1 p. June 30, 1944. 1 p. December 21, 1944. 1 p. December 26, 1944. 3 pp. January 2, 1944. 1 p. December 21, 1944. 1 p. March 24, 1945. 1 p.

Messages from Other Files December 14, 1941-February 6, 1945

Roosevelt and Stalin

December 14, 1941. 5 pp. December 17, 1941. 1 p. November 14, 1942. 5 pp. March 15, 1944. 13 pp. June 30, 1944. 3 pp. September 23, 1944. 7 pp. November 22, 1944. 8 pp. February 6, 1945. 15 pp.

Reel VIII

Communications between President Roosevelt and Generalissimo Chiang Kai-shek December 29, 1941-January 26, 1945

The following documents were filed in reverse chronological order. They have been microfilmed as they were filed.

| 0002 | Index. 2 pp. | 0062 | July 14, 1942. 3 pp. |
|------|--------------------------|------|--------------------------|
| 0004 | December 2, 1942. 3 pp. | 0065 | July 10, 1942. 9 pp. |
| 0007 | November 25, 1942, 4 pp. | 0075 | July 5, 1942, 1 p. |
| 0011 | November 24, 1942. 1 p. | 0076 | July 6, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0012 | November 19, 1942. 1 p. | 0078 | July 5, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0012 | November 16, 1942. 1 p. | 0081 | July 6, 1942. 1 p. |
| | · · · | | • • • |
| 0014 | November 14, 1942. 3 pp. | 0082 | June 27, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0017 | October 10, 1942. 5 pp. | 0085 | Мау 27, 1942. 1 р. |
| 0022 | October 2, 1942. 1 p. | 0087 | May 26, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0024 | August 12, 1942. 11 pp. | 0088 | May 25, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0035 | August 11, 1942. 2 pp. | 0089 | May 23, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0037 | August 8, 1942. 2 pp. | 0090 | April 25, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0039 | July 28, 1942. 7 pp. | 0091 | April 21, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0046 | July 31, 1942. 1 p. | 0092 | April 18, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0047 | July 25, 1942. 3 pp. | 0093 | April 12, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0050 | July 28, 1942. 7 pp. | 0095 | April 14, 1942. 1 p. |
| 0057 | July 29, 1942. 1 p. | 0096 | April 13, 1942. 3 pp. |
| 0058 | July 31, 1942. 2 pp. | 0099 | December 29, 1941. 1 p. |
| 0061 | July 15, 1942. 1 p. | 0100 | December 31, 1943. 3 pp. |
| | | | |

| 0104 | D 1040 5 |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0104 | December 27, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0109 | December 23, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0111 | December 20, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0116 | December 18, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0118 | December 10, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0119 | December 9, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0123 | December 5, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0127 | November 29, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0128 | November 13, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0129 | November 12, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0131 | November 10, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0136 | November 9, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0137 | November 8, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0141 | November 6, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0144 | November 3, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0145 | November 2, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0146 | October 30, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0148 | October 29, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0150 | October 28, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0151 | October 27, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0156 | October 26, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0157 | October 21, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0158 | September 14, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0160 | September 10, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0163 | September 8, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0167 | September 6, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0170 | September 4, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0171 | August 29, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0172 | August 28, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0173 | August 25, 1943. 5 pp. |
| 0178 | August 24, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0179 | July 26, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0180 | July 16, 1943. 6 pp. |
| 0186 | July 13, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0188 | July 9, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0189 | June 30, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0191 | May 21, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0193 | June 29, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0196 | June 28, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0200 | May 13, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0202 | May 10, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0204 | April 29, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0205 | May 10, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0207 | April 14, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0209 | April 12, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0211 | April 10, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0212 | March 31, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0214 | March 29, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0215 | March 26, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0216 | March 25, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0218 | March 6, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0221 | March 3, 1943. 3 pp. |
| | |

| 0224 | February 27, 1943. 2 pp. |
|--------------|---|
| 0226 | February 20, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0227 | February 19, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0229 | February 22, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0233 | February 7, 1943. 3 pp. |
| 0236 | January 23, 1943. 7 pp. |
| 0243 | January 9, 1943. 8 pp. |
| 0251 | January 2, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0252 | December 30, 1942. 2 pp. |
| 0255 | Index. 2 pp. |
| 0257 | October 26, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0259 | October 24, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0264 | October 20, 1944. 9 pp. |
| 0273 | October 18, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0280 | October 12, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0281 | October 11, 1944. 9 pp. |
| 0290 | October 6, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0291 | October 5, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0293 | September 22, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0295 | September 23, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0296 | September 18, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0299 | September 16, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0300 | September 18, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0302 | September 16, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0309 | September 15, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0311 | September 16, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0312 | September 15, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0315 | September 9, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0319 | September 2, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0320 | September 1, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0321 | September 9, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0322 | August 21, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0328 | August 18, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0332 | August 21, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0333 | August 15, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0337 | August 12, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0340 | August 9, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0342 | August 8, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0343 | August 9, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0348 | July 13, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0354 | July 8, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0356 | July 6, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0358 | July 4, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0363 | July 6, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0365 | June 12, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0368 0372 | May 31, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0372 | May 8, 1944. 1 p. May 3, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0375 | April 28, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0375 | May 8, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0370 | April 23, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0378 | April 13, 1944. 1 p. |
| 5570 | |

| 0379 | April 23, 1944. 1 p. | 0432 | March 20, 1944. 1 p. |
|------|-----------------------|------|--------------------------|
| 0380 | April 13, 1944. 4 pp. | 0433 | March 17, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0384 | April 12, 1944. 3 pp. | 0441 | March 1, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0387 | April 11, 1944. 2 pp. | 0443 | February 28, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0389 | April 12, 1944. 1 p. | 0445 | March 1, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0390 | April 8, 1944. 2 pp. | 0446 | February 22, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0392 | April 12, 1944. 1 p. | 0448 | February 23, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0393 | April 8, 1944. 2 pp. | 0449 | February 9, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0395 | April 7, 1944. 6 pp. | 0451 | February 3, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0401 | April 8, 1944. 1 p. | 0452 | February 2, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0402 | April 4, 1944. 5 pp. | 0453 | January 15, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0407 | April 1, 1944. 1 p. | 0454 | January 16, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0408 | April 3, 1944. 6 pp. | 0455 | February 9, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0414 | April 2, 1944. 2 pp. | 0456 | February 7, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0416 | April 3, 1944. 1 p. | 0459 | February 3, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0417 | March 31, 1944. 1 p. | 0461 | February 12, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0418 | March 30, 1944. 1 p. | 0462 | February 11, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0419 | March 31, 1944. 1 p. | 0463 | February 3, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0420 | March 29, 1944. 6 p. | 0465 | January 14, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0426 | March 30, 1944. 1 p. | 0470 | January 10, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0427 | March 20, 1944. 3 pp. | 0473 | February 1, 1945. 1 p. |
| 0430 | March 17, 1944. 2 pp. | 0474 | January 26, 1945. 2 pp. |
| | | | |

Communications between President Roosevelt and W. Averell Harriman, U.S. Ambassador to Moscow January 4, 1943-April 12, 1945

0477 January 1, 1944. 1 p. 0478 December 28, 1943. 4 pp. 0482 December 24, 1943. 1 p. 0483 December 21, 1943. 1 p. 0484 November 27, 1943. 1 p. 0485 December 8, 1943. 2 pp. 0487 November 13, 1943. 1 p. 0488 November 11, 1943. 4 pp. 0492 November 10, 1943. 6 pp. 0498 November 7, 1943. 1 p. 0499 November 8, 1943. 3 pp. November 7, 1943. 4 pp. 0502 0506 November 6, 1943. 8 pp. October 26, 1943. 2 pp. 0514 0516 August 2, 1943. 1 p. 0517 July 30, 1943. 2 pp. 0519 June 29, 1943. 1 p. 0520 June 30, 1943. 1 p. 0521 June 29, 1943. 1 p. June 25, 1943. 1 p. 0522 0523 December 29, 1943. 1 p. 0524 December 21, 1943. 1 p. December 22, 1943. 1 p. 0525

| 0526 | November 22, 1943. 1 p. |
|------|-------------------------|
| 0527 | November 25, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0528 | November 6, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0530 | November 14, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0531 | July 30, 1943. 4 pp. |
| 0535 | July 26, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0537 | July 24, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0539 | January 4, 1943. 2 pp. |
| 0541 | June 28, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0544 | June 23, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0545 | June 12, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0550 | May 30, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0553 | April 18, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0554 | April 4, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0555 | March 30, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0556 | March 29, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0557 | March 18, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0558 | March 30, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0561 | March 29, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0563 | March 19, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0563 | March 19, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0564 | March 15, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0570 | March 14, 1944. 3 pp. |

| 0573 | February 26, 1944. 1 p. |
|--------------|--|
| 0574 | February 23, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0575 | February 16, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0576 | February 8, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0577 | January 17, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0578 | January 8, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0578 | |
| 0579 | June 29, 1944. 2 pp. June 11, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0581 | June 28, 1944. 7 pp. |
| | |
| 0590 0592 | June 27, 1944. 2 pp. |
| | June 11, 1944. 10 pp. |
| 0602 | June 12, 1944. 12 pp. |
| 0614 | June 9, 1944. 1 p. June 3, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0615 | June 3, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0616 | May 30, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0618 | Мау 29, 1944. 12 рр. |
| 0630 | April 18, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0634 | April 15, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0641 | March 29, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0647 | March 28, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0651 | March 19, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0653 | March 20, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0655 | March 19, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0656 | March 30, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0657 | March 19, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0658 | March 18, 1944. 7 pp. |
| 0665 | March 17, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0666 | March 20, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0668 | March 18, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0671 | December 28, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0672 | December 26, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0673 | December 25, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0674 | December 26, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0677 | December 23, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0678 | December 22, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0680 | December 21, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0682 | December 16, 1944. 14 pp. |
| 0700 | December 11, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0702 | December 6, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0703 | November 22, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0712 | October 13, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0713 | October 12, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0717 | October 11, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0718 | October 10, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0722 | October 9, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0723 | October 5, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0729 | October 3, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0731 | September 25, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0733 | September 24, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0734 | September 23, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0735 | September 24, 1944. 12 pp. |
| 0747 | September 10, 1944. 1 p. |
| | |

0748 September 14, 1944. 1 p. September 9, 1944. 1 p. 0749 0750 August 21, 1944. 3 pp. 0753 August 18, 1944. 3 pp. 0756 August 1, 1944, 1 p. 0757 July 25, 1944. 1 p. 0758 July 18, 1944, 1 p. 0759 July 8, 1944. 2 pp. 0761 July 5, 1944. 2 pp. December 31, 1944. 1 p. 0763 0764 December 30, 1944. 2 pp. 0766 December 23, 1944, 1 p. 0767 December 19, 1944. 1 p. 0768 December 13, 1944. 1 p. 0769 December 11, 1944. 2 pp. 0771 December 5, 1944. 8 pp. 0779 November 27, 1944. 1 p. 0780 October 19, 1944. 1 p. 0781 October 16, 1944. 1 p. 0782 October 13, 1944. 1 p. 0783 October 11, 1944. 2 pp. 0785 October 9, 1944. 1 p. 0786 October 4, 1944, 6 pp. 0792 September 28, 1944. 3 pp. 0795 September 22, 1944. 1 p. 0796 September 8, 1944. 1 p. August 31, 1944. 1 p. 0797 0798 August 30, 1944, 3 pp. 0801 August 23, 1944. 3 pp. 0801 August 23, 1944. 1 p. 0802 August 19, 1944. 5 pp. 0807 August 3, 1944. 3 pp. 0810 July 28, 1944. 1 p. 0811 July 18, 1944. 1 p. 0812 July 6, 1944. 1 p. 0813 July 5, 1944. 1 p. 0814 April 12, 1945. 1 p. 0815 April 3, 1945. 4 pp. 0819 April 2, 1945. 2 pp. 0822 March 24, 1945. 1 p. 0823 March 15, 1945. 2 pp. 0825 March 14, 1945. 2 pp. 0827 March 12, 1945. 1 p. 0828 March 8, 1945. 1 p. 0829 February 22, 1945. 3 pp. 0832 January 19, 1945, 2 pp. 0834 January 12, 1945. 1 p. 0835 January 11, 1945. 3 pp. 0838 April 12, 1945. 1 p. 0839 April 11, 1945. 1 p. 0840 April 10, 1945. 1 p. 0841 April 4, 1945. 1 p.

| 0842 | March 26, 1945. 1 p. |
|------|----------------------|
| 0843 | March 8, 1945. 4 pp. |

| 0847 | February 27, 1945. 1 p. |
|------|-------------------------|
| 0848 | January 2, 1945. 2 pp. |

Reel IX

Communications between President Roosevelt and General Patrick J. Hurley, U.S. Ambassador to China September 7, 1944-May 21, 1945

| 0002 | January 15, 1945. 26 pp. |
|------|--------------------------|
| 0028 | January 2, 1945. 8 pp. |
| 0036 | December 17, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0038 | December 14, 1944. 6 pp. |
| 0044 | December 4, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0045 | October 13, 1944. 8 pp. |
| 0053 | November 29, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0057 | November 30, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0058 | November 26, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0060 | November 25, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0061 | November 21, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0062 | November 20, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0064 | November 21, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0065 | November 18, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0066 | November 17, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0070 | November 16, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0074 | November 10, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0075 | November 7, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0078 | November 6, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0080 | November 1, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0081 | October 29, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0086 | October 30, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0087 | October 31, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0089 | October 29, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0090 | October 26, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0091 | October 24, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0094 | October 21, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0096 | October 20, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0100 | October 21, 1944. 1 p. |
| | |

| 0101 | October 19, 1944. 4 pp. |
|------|---------------------------|
| 0105 | October 15, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0106 | October 11, 1944. 9 pp. |
| 0115 | October 10, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0118 | October 6, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0120 | September 25, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0123 | September 23, 1944. 9 pp. |
| 0132 | September 7, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0134 | Мау 21, 1945. 1 р. |
| 0135 | Мау 16, 1945. 1 р. |
| 0136 | February 13, 1945. 1 p. |
| 0137 | February 6, 1945. 1 p. |
| 0138 | January 18, 1945. 2 pp. |
| 0140 | January 3, 1945. 1 p. |
| 0141 | November 21, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0143 | November 17, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0147 | November 16, 1944. 4 pp. |
| 0151 | November 15, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0152 | November 16, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0153 | November 11, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0155 | November 10, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0157 | November 2, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0159 | October 30, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0162 | October 26, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0164 | October 24, 1944. 3 pp. |
| 0167 | October 20, 1944. 1 p. |
| 0168 | October 18, 1944. 5 pp. |
| 0173 | October 14, 1944. 2 pp. |
| 0175 | October 5, 1944. 4 pp. |

Communications between President Roosevelt and John G. Winant, U.S. Ambassador to Great Britain April 11, 1943-April 6, 1945

| 0180 | December 27, 1943. 3 pp. | 0192 | December 20, 1943. 1 p. |
|------|--------------------------|------|---------------------------|
| 0183 | November 8, 1943. 1 p. | 0193 | December 16, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0184 | November 2, 1943. 1 p. | 0194 | December 15, 1943. 1 p. |
| 0185 | December 24, 1943. 6 pp. | 0195 | December 14, 1943. 14 pp. |
| 0191 | December 19, 1943. 1 p. | 0209 | November 8, 1943. 1 p. |

0210 November 4, 1943. 1 p. 0211 November 2, 1943, 1 p. 0212 October 23, 1943. 1 p. 0213 October 13, 1943. 4 pp. October 14, 1943, 2 pp. 0217 October 1, 1943. 1 p. 0219 0220 September 25, 1943, 1 p. 0221 September 24, 1943. 2 pp. 0223 September 2, 1943. 1 p. 0224 September 1, 1943. 4 pp. 0228 August 17, 1943. 1 p. 0229 August 13, 1943. 1 p. 0230 August 5, 1943. 3 pp. 0233 July 24, 1943, 1 p. 0234 June 21, 1943. 1 p. 0235 June 14, 1943. 3 pp. 0238 June 15, 1943. 1 p. 0239 May 5, 1943. 1 p. 0240 May 6, 1943, 1 p. May 5, 1943. 1 p. 0241 0242 May 1943. 3 pp. 0245 May 1943. 9 pp. 0254 April 11, 1943, 3 pp. December 30, 1944. 1 p. 0257 0258 December 28, 1944. 1 p. December 20, 1944. 2 pp. 0259 0261 December 3, 1944. 3 pp. 0264 November 24, 1944. 4 pp. 0268 October 20, 1944. 2 pp. 0270 October 19, 1944. 2 pp. 0272 October 9, 1944, 2 pp. 0274 August 26, 1944. 1 p. 0275 August 24, 1944, 1 p. 0276 July 6, 1944. 6 pp. 0282 June 23, 1944, 3 pp. 0285 June 13, 1944. 4 pp. June 9, 1944. 2 pp. 0289 0291 March 22, 1944. 3 pp. 0294 March 2, 1944, 1 p. 0295 February 29, 1944. 5 pp. 0301 January 13, 1944, 1 p. 0302 December 31, 1944. 3 pp. 0305 December 29, 1944, 1 p. 0306 December 31, 1944. 1 p. 0307 December 30, 1944. 1 p. December 20, 1944. 3 pp. 0308 0311 December 5, 1944, 1 p. 0312 November 29, 1944. 2 pp. 0314 November 28, 1944. 1 p. November 26, 1944. 4 pp. 0315 0319 November 27, 1944. 1 p.

0320 November 1944. 3 pp. 0323 October 19, 1944, 2 pp. 0325 October 8, 1944. 3 pp. 0328 September 18, 1944, 1 p. September 10, 1944, 1 p. 0329 0330 September 4, 1944. 1 p. 0331 August 24, 1944. 2 pp. August 23, 1944. 1 p. 0333 0334 August 18, 1944. 1 p. July 8, 1944. 3 pp. 0335 0338 July 4, 1944. 3 pp. 0341 July 3, 1944, 7 pp. 0348 June 21, 1944. 3 pp. June 13, 1944. 4 pp. 0351 0355 June 9, 1944. 1 p. June 8, 1944. 4 pp. 0356 0360 April 24, 1944, 2 pp. 0362 April 23, 1944. 4 pp. 0366 April 24, 1944, 2 pp. 0368 April 23, 1944, 3 pp. May 3, 1944. 1 p. 0371 0372 April 26, 1944, 1 p. April 23, 1944. 2 pp. 0374 March 26, 1944. 3 pp. 0376 March 22, 1944. 2 pp. 0379 March 19, 1944. 1 p. 0381 March 20, 1944. 1 p. 0382 0383 March 19, 1944. 5 pp. 0388 March 20, 1944. 1 p. 0389 March 19, 1944. 4 pp. 0393 March 13, 1944. 1 p. 0396 March 4, 1944. 3 pp. February 27, 1944. 6 pp. 0399 0406 February 11, 1944. 1 p. 0407 January 21, 1944. 1 p. January 14, 1944. 3 pp. 0408 0411 January 12, 1944. 1 p. 0412 January 3, 1944, 5 pp. 0417 January 1, 1944. 2 pp. 0423 February 13, 1945. 1 p. 0425 February 12, 1945. 1 p. 0426 February 11, 1945. 1 p. 0427 January 1, 1945. 2 pp. 0429 April 6, 1945. 3 pp. 0432 April 2, 1945. 2 pp. March 11, 1945. 4 pp. 0434 0438 March 1945. 2 pp. 0440 January 13, 1945. 1 p. 0441 January 10, 1945. 10 pp. 0451 January 15, 1945. 3 pp. 0454 January 2, 1945. 2 pp.

Miscellaneous Presidential Messages January 3, 1942-April 6, 1945

- 0457 March 21, 1942. Gen. J. Wainwright, Comdr., U.S. Forces at Bataan, to Pres. Roosevelt (F.D.R.). 1 p.
- 0458 December 30, 1942. J. Dill, Chief, British Joint Staff Mission, to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0460 December 26, 1942. Lt. Gen. J. Stilwell, Comdr., China Burma India Theater, to. F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0462 December 25, 1942. Gen. S. Buckner, Jr., Chief, Alaska Defense Command, to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0466 December 16, 1942. Rear Adm. H. Brinser, (Ret.), Inspector Naval Materiel, to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0467 December 12, 1942. P. Fraser, Prime Min. of New Zealand, to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0468 November 28, 1942. Gov. Gen. of Algeria to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0470 November 12, 1942. Gen. F. Franco, Head of Spanish State, to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0472 September 13, 1942. A. Biddle, Jr., U.S. Amb. to the Netherlands, to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0473 September 11, 1942. Amb. Biddle to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0474 September 10, 1942. W. Willkie to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0475 September 4, 1942. Amb. Biddle to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0476 August 27, 1942. Rear Adm. Marquart, Commandant Navy Yard, New York, to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0477 July 5, 1942. McWilliams Dredging Co. and Nick F. Helmers Inc. to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0478 June 26, 1942. Lt. Gen. Stilwell to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0479 June 20, 1942. Gov. E. Gruening, Alaska War Council, to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0480 June 18, 1942. Amb. Biddle to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0481 June 16, 1942. Amb. Biddle to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0483 June 15, 1942. Amb. Biddle to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0484 June 14, 1942. Amb. Biddle to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0485 June 9, 1942. H. Hopkins to F.D.R.1 p.
- 0486 June 8, 1942. Amb. Biddle to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0487 May 30, 1942. Amb. Biddle to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0489 May 12, 1942. Amb. Biddle to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0490 May 21, 1942. Lt. Gen. H. Arnold, Comdr., Army Air Forces, to H. Hopkins. 1 p.
- 0491 December 22, 1942. J. Curtin, Prime Min. of Australia, to F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0495 December 28, 1942. Prime Min. Curtin to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0498 December 8, 1942. Prime Min. Curtin to F.D.R. 6 pp.
- 0504 November 18, 1942. Prime Min. Curtin to F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 0509 November 19, 1942. F.D.R. to Joint Staffs. 2 pp.
- 0511 November 18, 1942. F.D.R. to Prime Min. Curtin. 1 p.
- 0512 November 17, 1942. Prime Min. Curtin to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0514 October 18, 1942. Prime Min. Curtin to F.D.R. and to Prime Min. Churchill. 6 pp.
- 0521 May 14, 1942. Prime Min. Curtin to F.D.R. 7 pp.
- 0528 December 19, 1942. Amb. Winant to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0529 December 5, 1942. F.D.R. to Gen. G. Marshall, Chief of Staff of Army. 1 p.
- 0530 December 3, 1942. Amb. Winant to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0532 November 27, 1942. Amb. Winant to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0534 November 17, 1942. Amb. Winant to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0535 November 9, 1942. Amb. Winant to F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0539 October 15 1942. Amb. Winant to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0540 October 8, 1942. Amb. Winant to F.D.R.; Gen. Marshall to F.D.R. 2 pp.

- 0542 October 6, 1942. H. Hopkins to F.D.R.; Amb. Winant to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0544 October 5, 1942. Amb. Winant to F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 0549 September 4, 1942. Amb. Winant to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0550 August 26, 1942. Amb. Winant to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0551 August 24, 1942. Amb. Winant to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0552 August 11, 1942. Amb. Winant to F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 0557 August 3, 1942. Amb. Winant to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0558 July 10, 1942. Amb. Winant to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0559 July 4, 1942. Amb. Winant to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0560 October 9, 1942. W. Harriman to F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0564 September 14, 1942. W. Harriman to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0567 August 22, 1942. W. Harriman to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0570 August 14, 1942. W. Harriman to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0571 · August 5, 1942. W. Harriman to F.D.R.; Capt. J. McCrea, Naval Aide to the President, to Lt. Gen. Arnold. 2 pp.
- 0573 August 18, 1942. W. Harriman to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0575 August 15, 1942. W. Harriman to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0578 August 14, 1942. W. Harriman to F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0582 August 4, 1942. Capt. McCrea to Adm. W. Leahy, Chief of Staff to Comdr.-in-Chief; W. Harriman to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0584 August 2, 1942. W. Harriman to F.D.R. 12 pp.
- 0596 August 12, 1942. H. Hopkins to Adm. E. Land, Maritime Commission. 1 p.
- 0597 July 26, 1942. W. Harriman to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0598 February 7, 1942. W. Harriman to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0600 December 28, 1942. F.D.R. to Gen. H. Giraud, High Commissioner for French Africa. 2 pp.
- 0604 December 6, 1942. F.D.R. to P. Fraser. 2 pp.
- 0606 September 15, 1942. F.D.R. to W. Willkie. 1 p.
- 0607 September 10, 1942. F.D.R. to Amb. Biddle. 1 p.
- 0608 July 29, 1942. F.D.R. to Amb. Biddle. 1 p.
- 0609 June 24, 1942. F.D.R. to Lt. Gen. Stillwell. 2 pp.
- 0611 June 14, 1942. F.D.R. to Amb. Biddle. 1 p.
- 0612 June 10, 1942. F.D.R. to Queen Wilhelmina of the Netherlands. 2 pp.
- 0614 May 2, 1942. F.D.R. to Queen Wilhelmina. 1 p.
- 0616 December 23, 1942. F.D.R. to Prime Min. Curtin. 1 p.
- 0617 December 22, 1942. Joint Chiefs of Staff (JCS) to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0619 December 2, 1942. F.D.R. to Prime Min. Curtin. 5 pp.
- 0624 November 23, 1942. JCS to F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0629 November 19, 1942. F.D.R. to Prime Min. Curtin. 3 pp.
- 0632 October 28, 1942. F.D.R. to Prime Min. Curtin; F.D.R. to Capt. McCrea. 7 pp.
- 0639 October 27, 1942. JCS to F.D.R.; F.D.R. to Prime Min. Curtain. 2 pp.
- 0642 May 19, 1942. F.D.R. to Prime Min. Curtain; S. Welles, Under Sec. of State, to F.D.R. 7 pp.
- 0649 May 17, 1942. Adm. E. King, Chief, U.S. Naval Operations, to Secy. Welles. 2 pp.
- 0652 May 4, 1942. F.D.R. to Prime Min. Curtain. 1 p.
- 0654 November 28, 1942. F.D.R. to Amb. Winant. 5 pp.
- 0659 November 11, 1942. F.D.R. to Amb. Winant. 1 p.
- 0660 October 6, 1942. F.D.R. to W. Harriman. 5 pp.
- 0668 August 4, 1942. F.D.R. to W. Harriman. 2 pp.
- 0671 December 24, 1943. Gen. C. Spaatz to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0672 December 26, 1942. M. Churchill to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0673 December 22, 1943. Lt. Gen. Stillwell to F.D.R. 1 p.

- 0674 November 15, 1943. Col. C. Peck, Exec. Secy. JCS, to Capt. Royal. 1 p.
- 0675 November 13, 1943. Gen. D. Eisenhower, Comdr., North African Theater of Operations, to Combined Chiefs of Staff (CCS). 1 p.
- 0676 November 23, 1943. F.D.R. to Gen. Eisenhower. 1 p.
- 0677 November 14, 1943. Combined Civil Affairs Comm. to CCS Secretaries; CS to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0679 November 8, 1943. Sec. of State C. Hull to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0681 October 26, 1943. Sec. of State Hull to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0684 October 20, 1943. Lord L. Mountbatten, Southeast Asia Command, to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0685 September 14, 1943. Adm. W. Standley, U.S. Amb. to Russia, to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0688 September 13, 1943. G. Vargas, President of Brazil, to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0690 September 8, 1943. King George VI of Great Britain to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0691 September 7, 1943. Gen. Eisenhower to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0693 August 21, 1943. O. Dixon, Min. of External Affairs, Australia, to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0694 August 19, 1943. Gen. Eisenhower to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0695 August 2, 1943. D. Pound, Adm. of the Fleet, to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0696 July 26, 1943. King George to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0696 July 3, 1943. Amb. Biddle to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0701 July 1, 1943. V. Severe, French Deputy and Pres. of Martinique Comm., to F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 0706 June 30, 1943. Amb. Biddle to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0708 June 18, 1943. L.Steinhardt, U.S. Amb. to Turkey, to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0710 June 10, 1943. Amb. Biddle to F.D.R.; Lt. Col. C. Hammond, Asst. to Mil. Aide, to Gen. J. McNarney. 2 pp.
- 0712 June 9, 1943. Lt. Comdr. W. Mott to Adm. W. Brown, Naval Aide to the President. 1 p.
- 0713 May 11, 1943. Gen. Giraud to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0714 May 7, 1943. A. Eden, British Foreign Secy., to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0717 April 28, 1943. Gen. Giraud to F.D.R.2 pp.
- 0719 November 10, 1943. Gen. Hurley to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0720 June 11, 1943. Gen. Hurley to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0721 May 18, 1943. Lt. Col. Hammond to Gen. Marshall. 2 pp.
- 0724 May 13, 1943. Gen. Hurley to F.D.R. 8 pp.
- 0732 May 17, 1943. R. Murphy to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0734 May 5, 1943. Gen. Hurley to F.D.R. 12 pp.
- 0746 March 31, 1943. Prime Min. Curtin to F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 0751 March 18, 1943. Prime Min. Curtin to F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 0753 January 19, 1943. Prime Min. Curtin to F.D.R. 6 pp.
- 0759 December 28, 1943. F.D.R. to S. Mikolajczyki, Prime Min. of Poland; F.D.R. to Prime Min. Churchill. 2 pp.
- 0762 December 27, 1943. Prime Min. Churchill to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0763 December 26, 1943. F.D.R. to M. Churchill. 1 p.
- 0764 December 9, 1943. F.D.R. to Gen. Eisenhower. 1 p.
- 0765 November 23, 1943. F.D.R. to Gen. Eisenhower. 1 p.
- 0766 November 9, 1943. F.D.R. to Secy. Hull. 2 pp.
- 0768 September 4, 1943. F.D.R. to King George. 1 p.
- 0769 September 2, 1943. F.D.R. and Prime Min. Churchill to Gen. Eisenhower. 3 pp.
- 0772 August 18, 1943. F.D.R. to Gen. Eisenhower. 3 pp.
- 0775 August 16, 1943. F.D.R. to King George. 2 pp.
- 0777 July 30, 1943. F.D.R. to Adm. Pound. 2 pp.
- 0779 July 28, 1943. F.D.R. to Gen. Eisenhower. 4 pp.
- 0783 July 14, 1943. F.D.R. to Gen. Eisenhower. 2 pp.
- 0785 July 13, 1943. F.D.R. to Gen. Eisenhower. 3 pp.
- 0788 July 9, 1943. F.D.R. and Prime Min.Churchill to Gen. Eisenhower. 3 pp.
- 0792 July 7, 1943. F.D.R. and Prime Min. Churchill to Gen. Eisenhower. 3 pp.
- 0795 July 10, 1943. Gen. Eisenhower to Gen. Marshall. 1 p.
- 0796 July 7, 1943. F.D.R. to Vice Adm. Hoover. 4 pp.
- 0800 June 15, 1943. F.D.R. to Adm. Standley. 2 pp.
- 0802 June 1, 1943. Gen. Eisenhower to Pres. Vargas. 2 pp.
- 0804 May 27, 1943. F.D.R. to Gen. Giraud. 3 pp.
- 0807 May 26, 1943. F.D.R. to J. Davies, Amb. to Russia. 3 pp.
- 0810 May 27, 1943. F.D.R. to J. Davies. 2 pp.
- 0813 May 9, 1943. F.D.R. to Gen. Giraud; F.D.R. to Gen. Eisenhower. 11 pp.
- 0824 April 12, 1943. H. Hopkins to F.D.R.; F.D.R. to Amb. Biddle. 3 pp.
- 0827 March 30, 1943. F.D.R. to A. Eden. 8 pp.
- 0835 March 17, 1943. F.D.R. to Archbishop Spellman. 3 pp.
- 0838 February 1943. F.D.R. to Gen. D. MacArthur, Comdr., Southwest Pacific Area. 1 p.
- 0839 February 21, 1943. Gen. MacArthur to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0841 February 22, 1943. F.D.R. to Gen. Eisenhower. 4 pp.
- 0845 February 6, 1943. F.D.R. to I. Inonu, President of Turkey. 1 p.
- 0846 February 2, 1943. Pres. Inonu to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0847 January 2, 1943. F.D.R. to Gen. Eisenhower. 1 p.
- 0851 April 6, 1943. F.D.R. to Prime Min. Curtin. 2 pp.
- 0853 March 28, 1943. F.D.R. to Prime Min. Curtin. 2 pp.
- 0856 March 18, 1943. Prime Min. Curtin to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0861 December 23, 1944. Lord Mountbatten to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0862 December 22, 1943. S. Osmena, President of Philippines, to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0864 December 20, 1943. Gen. Eisenhower to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0865 December 16, 1943. Gen. MacArthur to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0866 December 10, 1944. Lt. Comdr. G. Earle to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0868 November 17, 1944. Pres. Osmena to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0869 November 12, 1944. Mao Tse-tung, Chairman, Control Committee, Chinese Communist Party, to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0872 November 11, 1944. Vice Adm. R. Fenard, Senior Officer, French Navy, to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0874 November 9, 1944. Adm. Byrd to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0875 November 11, 1944. R. Schmitt, President of Municipal Delegation of Cherbourg, France, to F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0879 November 9, 1944. M. Kalinin, President, Supreme Soviet, Soviet Union, to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0882 November 8, 1944. C. Churchill to F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 0887 November 9, 1944. Pres. Osmena to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0891 October 22, 1944. Pres. Osmena to F.D.R.; Gen. MacArthur to F.D.R.; C. Harwood, Gov. of Virgin Islands, to F.D.R. 13 pp.
- 0904 October 21, 1944. Gen. MacArthur to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0907 October 18, 1944. Gen. Eisenhower to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0908 October 13, 1944. Pres. Osmena to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0909 October 7, 1944. Pres. Osmena to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0910 September 18, 1944. M. Taylor, President's Personal Rep. to the Pope, to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0911 September 3, 1944. Gen. Hurley to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0912 September 2, 1944. M. Taylor to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0913 September 1, 1944. M. Taylor to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0914 August 26, 1944. M. Taylor to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0915 August 12, 1944. President of Poland to F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0919 July 31, 1944. X. Delisle, Counselor-General for LaManche, to F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0923 July 24, 1944. M. Taylor to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0924 July 4, 1944. Gen. Eisenhower to F.D.R. 1 p
- 0925 July 3, 1944. Prime Min. Curtin to F.D.R. 4 pp.

- 0929 June 30, 1944. Pres. Vargas to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0931 June 28, 1944. Vice Pres. H. Wallace to F.D.R. 12 pp.
- 0943 June 22, 1944. Marshal P. Badoglio, Premier of Italy, to F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 0948 June 16, 1944. Chiefs of Staff G. Marshall, E. King and H. Arnold to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0950 June 14, 1944. F.D.R. to various government and military officials of the U.S.; Gen. Marshall to F.D.R. 8 pp.
- 0958 June 13, 1944. Gen. Marshall to F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0962 June 9, 1944. Lt. Gen. M. Clark, Comdr., U.S. Fifth Army, to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0965 June 7, 1944. Various government and military officials of the U.S. to F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 0970 June 6, 1944. Marshal Badoglio to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0972 June 5, 1944. Gen. H. Wilson to F.D.R.; Gen. H. Alexander to F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0976 June 6, 1944. Lt. Gen. Clark to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0978 June 5, 1944. Adm. A. Cunningham, British First Lord of Admiralty, to F.D.R.; Lt. Gen. O. Leese, U.S. Eighth Army, to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0981 June 4, 1944. Prime Min. Curtain to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0982 June 6, 1944. Comdr. J. Ingram to Adm. W. Brown; F.D.R. to Adm. Brown. 5 pp.
- 0987 May 31, 1944. Marshal Badoglio to F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 0992 May 1, 1944. Gen. Alexander to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0994 April 17, 1944. Lt. Comdr. Earle to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0997 April 13, 1944. Lt. Comdr. Earle to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0999 April 17, 1944. Under Sec. of State E. Stettinius to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 1001 April 11, 1944. Under Sec. Stettinius to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 1003 March 20, 1944. E. Roosevelt to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 1004 March 16, 1944. R. Tugwell, Gov. of Puerto Rico, to F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 1009 March 5, 1944. Gen. Giraud to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 1012 March 10, 1944. Gov. Tugwell to F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 1016 February 12, 1944. Gen. Royce to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 1018 February 9, 1944. Gen. Hurley to F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 1023 February 3, 1944. Gen. Hurley to F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 1028 January 31, 1944. J. Pessoa, General, Brazilian Army, to F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 1032 January 28, 1944. Lord M. Beaverbrook to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 1034 January 29, 1944. Gov. Harwood to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 1036 January 26, 1944. Rabbi B. Brickner to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 1037 January 24, 1944. Gen. Hurley to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 1038 January 14, 1944. Gen. Hurley to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 1043 December 24, 1944. F.D.R. to Adm. Mountbatten. 2 pp.
- 1045 November 25, 1944. Prime Min. Churchill to F.D.R.; F.D.R. to Gen. Eisenhower. 5 pp.
- 1050 November 13, 1944. F.D.R. to Gen. MacArthur; F.D.R. to Pres. Osmena; F.D.R. to Mao Tse-tung. 4 pp.
- 1054 November 11, 1944. F.D.R. to Adm. Fenard. 1 p.
- 1055 November 10, 1944. F.D.R. to Pres. Kalinin; F.D.R. to Gen. Wilson; F.D.R. to C. Churchill; F.D.R. to Pres. Osmena. 10 pp.
- 1065 October 23, 1944. F.D.R. to Crown Prince of Norway. 1 p.
- 1066 October 20, 1944. F.D.R. to Adm. C. Nimitz; F.D.R. to Gen. MacArthur. 4 pp.
- 1070 October 18, 1944. F.D.R. to Gen. MacArthur. 4 pp.
- 1074 October 14, 1944. F.D.R. to Gen. Eisenhower. 1 p.
- 1075 October 13, 1944. F.D.R. to Pres. Osmena. 2 pp.
- 1077 September 23, 1944. F.D.R. to Col. E. Roosevelt, European Theater of Operations. 3 pp.
- 1080 September 20, 1944. F.D.R. to Col. Roosevelt. 1 p.
- 1082 September 3, 1944. F.D.R. to M. Taylor. 1 p.
- 1083 August 5, 1944. F.D.R. to E. Roosevelt. 1 p.
- 1085 July 18, 1944. F.D.R. to A. Salazar, Prime Min. of Portugal. 2 pp.

- 1087 July 10, 1944. F.D.R. to Prime Min. Curtain. 2 pp.
- 1089 July 7, 1944. F.D.R. to Vice Pres. Wallace. 2 pp.
- 1091 July 6, 1944. Adm. Brown to Adm. Ingram. 3 pp.
- June 29, 1944. F.D.R. to Prime Min. of Canada. 2 pp.
- 1096 June 27, 1944. JCS to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 1099 July 3, 1944. CCS to Gen. Eisenhower and to Gen. Wilson. 1 p.
- 1100 June 24, 1944. F.D.R. to Marshal Badoglio. 6 pp.
- 1106 June 21, 1944. F.D.R. to Vice Pres. Wallace. 1 p.
- 1107 June 14, 1944. F.D.R. to Gen. Marshall. 3 pp.
- 1110 June 11, 1944. F.D.R. to Col. Roosevelt. 1 p.
- 1111 June 7, 1944. F.D.R. to Marshal Badoglio. 3 pp.
- 1114 June 4, 1944. F.D.R. to Lt. Gen. Clark, Lt. Gen. Leese, Gen. Alexander, Gen. Wilson and Adm. Cunningham. 7 pp.
- 1121 June 5, 1944. Capt. C. Wood, Naval Aide to the President, to Vice Adm. Ingram. 1 p.
- 1122 June 2, 1944. Rear Adm. Brown to Vice Adm. Ingram. 1 p.
- 1123 June 1944. F.D.R. to Gen. Eisenhower. 1 p.
- 1124 April 18, 1944. F.D.R. to Under Sec. Stettinius. 1 p.
- 1125 April 17, 1944. F.D.R. to Under Sec. Stettinius. 1 p.
- 1126 April 16, 1944. F.D.R. to Lt. Comdr. Earle. 1 p.
- 1127 March 31, 1944. F.D.R. to Queen Wilhelmina. 2 pp.
- 1129 March 22, 1944. F.D.R. to E. Roosevelt. 3 pp.
- 1132 March 17, 1944. F.D.R. to E. Roosevelt. 3 pp.
- 1135 March 24, 1944. F.D.R. to E. Roosevelt. 2 pp.
- 1137 March 16, 1944. F.D.R. to E. Roosevelt. 3 pp.
- 1140 March 15, 1944. F.D.R. to Gov. Tugwell. 3 pp.
- 1143 March 4, 1944. F.D.R. to Gen. Giraud. 2 pp.
- 1145 February 11, 1944. F.D.R. to Gen. Hurley. 4 pp.
- 1149 April 6, 1945. M. Taylor to F.D.R.; Judge S. Rosenman to F.D.R. 10 pp.
- 1159 March 30, 1945. Pres. Osmena to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 1160 March 23, 1945. Pres. Osmena to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 1161 March 20, 1945. M. Taylor to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 1162 March 16, 1945. Pres. Osmena to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 1163 March 12, 1945. Pres. Osmena to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 1164 February 28, 1945. Pres. Osmena to F.D.R. 6 pp.
- 1170 February 16, 1945. Amb. Schoenfeld to F.D.R.; Amb. Kirk to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 1172 February 15, 1945. J. Caffery, U.S. Amb. to France, to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 1173 February 12, 1945. Gen. Eisenhower to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 1174 February 13, 1945. Under Sec. Stettinius to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 1175 February 11, 1945. F.D.R. to Amb. Caffery. 1 p.
- 1176 February 8, 1945. Gen. MacArthur to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 1177 February 6, 1945. Pres. Osmena to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 1178 February 5, 1945. Gen. MacArthur to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 1181 January 30, 1945. JCS to F.D.R. 7 pp.
- 1188 February 23, 1945. F.D.R. to Lt. Gen. Clark. 1 p.
- 1189 January 30, 1945. Lt. Gen. Clark to F.D.R.; Pres. Osmena to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 1191 January 22, 1945. Lord Mountbatten to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 1193 January 20, 1945. I. Stainback, Gov. of Hawaii, to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 1195 January 9, 1945. Pres. Osmena to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 1196 January 7, 1945. N. Plastiras, Prime Min. of Greece, to F.D.R. 1 p.
- January 3, 1945. Amb. Caffery to F.D.R. 6 pp.
- 1203 April 6, 1945. F.D.R. to Gen. Eisenhower. 2 pp.
- 1205 March 24, 1945. F.D.R. to Pres. Osmena. 2 pp.
- 1207 March 19, 1945. F.D.R. to Pres. Osmena. 2 pp.

- 1209 March 12, 1945. F.D.R. to Pres. Osmena. 3 pp.
- 1212 March 11, 1945. F.D.R. to Pres. Osmena. 3 pp.
- 1215 February 15, 1945. F.D.R. to T. Arciszewski, Prime Min. of Poland; F.D.R. to Amb. Kirk. 2 pp.
- 1217 February 14, 1945. F.D.R. to Amb. Caffery. 1 p.
- 1218 February 13, 1945. F.D.R. to Amb. Caffery; F.D.R. to Gen. Eisenhower. 2 pp.
- 1220 February 11, 1945. F.D.R. to Gen. Eisenhower. 1 p.
- 1221 February 5, 1945. F.D.R. to Gen. MacArthur. 1 p.
- 1222 February 2, 1945. F.D.R. to Gen. MacArthur; F.D.R. to Pres. Osmena. 3 pp.
- 1225 January 11, 1945. F.D.R. to Pres. Osmena. 3 pp.
- 1228 January 6, 1945. Lt. Comdr. Earle to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 1229 January 2, 1945. F.D.R. to Adm. Cunningham. 1 p.

SUBJECT INDEX

Air bases, U.S. I: 0113, 0196, 0198, 0201, 0206, 0696; III: 0407, 0447; VIII: 0478, 0752, 0800, 0806, 0815 Air force U.S., I: 0664, 0785, 1002; II: 0186, 0207; III: 0309; VI: 0598, 0662; VIII: 0014, 0087,0229 German, I: 0671; IX: 0341 Chinese, VIII: 0229 Air power, I: 0530, 0670 Air raids, 1: 0660 Aircraft, U.S., I: 0011, 0253, 0323, 1068; II: 0058, 0127, 0349; VI: 0375, 0610 bomber, I: 0172, 0510, 0952, 0970, 1012, 1023, 1094; II: 0102, 0206; VIII: 0107, 0133, 0379, 0389, 0595, 0603, 0755 cargo, VIII: 0224 China's request for, VIII: 0015, 0091, 0164, 0196, 0204, 0214, 0217 combat, I: 1051, 1066 fighter, I: 0069, 0071, 1091, 1151; VII: Oct. 11, 1942; June 16, 1943 fueling of, III: 0155 hundred octane, II: 0120, 0239 rocket, IX: 0181, 0187 Soviet Union's need for, VII: June 23, 1942; July 2, 1942; Jan. 8 and 9, 1943; IX: 0663 transport, I: 1049; VII: Jan. 13, 1943 See also Azores; U.S. air transportation Alexander, Field Marshal Harold R., I: 0822, 0948; II: 0075, 0143, 0212, 0249, 0429, 0443, 0653, 0656, 0726, 0729; 111: 0384, 0474, 0587, 0594, 0598, 0617, 0631; V: 0578, 0598, 0727, 0917; VI: 0121; IX: 0974, 0993 Algiers, II: 0283, 0432 Allied Control Commission, III: 0202, 0352, 0361, 0838, 0896; V: 0086, 0190, 0206, 0213; VI: 0175; VII: Aug. 22, and 28, 1943; Sept. 8, 12, 21, 28, 1943; Oct. 16, 1943 Almagia, Carlos, III: 0134 Anzac area, I: 0902, 0907, 0914, 0964 Appleton, Edward, VI: 0728 Arciszewski, Tomasz, IX: 1215 Argentina, III: 0703, 0714, 0802, 0816; IV: 0770, 0912, 0946, 0995, 1018, 1036, 1070, 1166; V: 0057, 0169, 0172, 0257, 0376, 0576; VI: 0227, 0236, 0239, 0247; IX: 0316

Army

- British, I: 0561, 0684; II: 0267; VI: 0603 U.S., I: 0676; II: 0042, 0063, 0074
- Arnold, Gen. Henry H., I: 0311, 1156; VIII: 0196, 0230, 0233, 0236, 0237
- Atrocities, three-power joint statement on, III: 0316, 0363
- Attlee, Clement R., I: 0479, 0760
- Australia, I: 0634, 0692, 0711, 0913, 0958, 0976; II: 0331; IV: 0543, 0624; VI: 0489; IX: 0525, 0712, 0746 See also J. Curtin
- Austria, occupied zones in, V: 1010; IX: 0430
- Aviation conference, Chicago, V: 0267, 0278, 0306, 0363, 0389, 0399, 0412, 0490, 0520; IX: 0267
- Azores, U.S. air transport in, III: 0150, 0153, 0156, 0161, 0179, 0189, 0236, 0287, 0301, 0335, 0357, 0507, 0677, 0699, 0793; VI: 0167

Badoglio, Pietro, III: 0013, 0032, 0053, 0074, 0080, 0103, 0109, 0133, 0184, 0807; IX: 0351, 0675, 0678, 0685, 0943, 0970, 0987, 1111 resignation of, III: 0443, 0536; IV: 0813, 0828; VI: 0703 Balkans, III: 0213, 0365; IV: 0614, 0704, 0866; V: 0179 Ban, of Croatia, IV: 0345, 0536, 0578 Baruch, Bernard, V: 0798, 0958, 0974 Beaverbrook, Lord, I: 0385, 0477; IX: 1032

- Belgium, II: 0618; V: 0745
- Berle, Adolph A., I: 0007
- Biddle, Anthony, IX: 0825
- Bolivia, III: 0718, 0816, 0824
- Bombing, IX: 0362;
- American, IX: 0361, 0548
 - British, I: 0824; II: 0691; IX: 0368, 0546
 - German, III: 0380, 0433; IV: 0904;
 - IX: 0281, 0337, 0338, 0340, 0345 Soviet, IX: 0368
- Bracken, Brendan, IX: 0544
- Bradley, Follett, VII: July 6 and 19, 1942; Jan. 13, 1943
- Braud, Robert, IV: 0598, 0621
- Brazil, II: 0770, 1070
 - See also Vargas, Getulio
- Brett, George H., I: 0555, 0568, 0739, 0817; IX: 1002

- British chief of staff, II: 0706
- British West Indian colonies, VI: 0040
- Brown, William, IV: 0655, 0840
- Bulgaria, III: 0887, 0907, 0974, 1017, 1030, 1046, 1111
- surrender of, IV: 0010, 0028, 0129
- Bullitt, William, I: 0074; VI: 0034
- Burma, I: 0134, 0518, 0637, 0822; II: 0572, 0806, 0995; III: 0355, 0728, 0959, 1095; IV: 0057, 0119, 0182; V: 0074, 0409, 0494; VI: 0064; VIII: 0004, 0085, 0089, 0096, 0174, 0250, 0284, 0416, 0440, 0476; IX: 0168
- Burrough, Harold, V: 0687
- Canada, I: 0342; II: 1060, 1200, 1205; III: 0059; IV: 0269, 0311, 0504; IX: 1094, 1099
- Carroll, Wallace, IX: 0544
- Chennault, Gen. Claire, II: 0803, 0926; III: 0198; VIII: 0180, 0205, 0207, 0212, 0218, 0233
- Chiang Kai-shek, Generalissimo, I: 0602, 0629, 0807, 0822, 0947, 1022, 1134, 1247; II: 0009, 0152, 0568, 0634, 0803, 1009; III: 0432, 0464, 0915; V: 0404; VI: 0406, 0466, 0509, 0568; VII: Dec. 14, 1941; VIII: 0001-0476; IX: 0044, 0066, 0072, 0096, 0118, 0120, 0132, 0164, 0167, 0175, 0867
- Chiang Kai-shek, Madame, VIII: 0103, 0158, 0190, 0194, 0240
- Chicago Tribune, II: 0101, 0229
- China, I: 0539, 0602, 0728; II: 0953; III: 0728, 0913, 0963, 1095; V: 0074, 0409, 0416, 0441, 0499, 0820; VI: 0754; VIII: 0111, 0120, 0142, 0302, 0309, 0312, 0383, 0601; IX: 0123, 0931, 0939 British activities in, IX: 0027, 0058
 - Communist Party of, IX: 0002, 0037, 0052, 0070, 0075, 0101
 - financial situation of, VIII: 0458, 0464
 - sending of American observers mission to, VIII: 0445, 0447, 0455
 - use of Chinese troops in, VIII: 0419, 0425, 0433, 0440
 - war supplies to, VIII: 0077, 0251, 0469, 0472
 - See also Aircraft, China's request for; Chiang Kai-shek
- Churchill, Winston S., I-VI; IX: 0192, 0193, 0210, 0221, 0264, 0303, 0316, 0346, 0352, 0399, 0451, 0495, 0573, 0598, 0839, 0914, 1045

See also Conference, Churchill/Stalin

- Citrine, Sir Walter, I: 0148; IV: 0335, 0563
- Clark, Gen. Mark, IX: 0962, 0977, 1188
- Combined chiefs of staff, II: 1063; III: 0215, 0240, 0360, 0385, 0531, 0553, 0881,

1006; V: 0258 Combined Production and Resources Board, VI: 0534, 0538, 0553, 0556 Conference ARGONAUT, V: 0221, 0241, 0245, 0249, 0286, 0309, 0319, 0458, 0479, 0489, 0565, 0569, 0581, 0595, 0602, 0611, 0624, 0634, 0653, 0658, 0664, 0680, 0684, 0686, 0703, 0709, 0723, 0731, 0868; VII: Oct. 29, 1944; Nov. 18 and 23, 1944; Jan. 22, 1945 Casablanca, VII: Jan. 30, 1943; Feb. 16, 1943 Churchill/Stalin, II: 0148, 0155, 0162, 0167, 0169; V: 0047, 0049, 0079, 0143, 0146, 0157, 0163, 0185; VI: 0081, 0586; VII: Aug. 18, 1942; Oct. 4, 8, 19, and 24, 1944; VIII: 0730, 0786; IX: 0578 Dumbarton Oaks, VII: Aug. 31, 1944; Sept. 8, 1944; VIII: 0774 EUREKA, III: 0265, 0328, 0363, 0369 VII: Aug. 26, 1943; Sept. 9, 1943; Oct. 4, 6, 14, 19, and 21, 1943 need for early tripartite, II: 0355, 0373, 0376, 0399, 0483, 0504, 0817; 111; 0034, 0081, 0086, 0096; VII: April 11, 1942; Dec. 2, 6, 8, and 21, 1942 OCTAGON, IV: 0970, 0980, 1006, 1079, 1109, 1124; V: 0001, 0005, 0020, 0103, 0108, 0119; VII: July 17, 1944; Sept. 18, 1944; VIII: 0296 possibility of Roosevelt/Chiang Kai-shek. VIII: 0191 QUADRANT, II: 1221; III: 0004, 0059, 0282; VII: Aug. 18, 25, 1943 San Francisco, VII: March 24, 1945 SEXTANT, III: 0131, 0146, 0191, 0204, 0227, 0230, 0245, 0265, 0316, 0373, 0383, 0388, 0392, 0397, 0405, 0422, 0444, 0453, 0509, 0515, 0519, 0531, 0534, 0542, 0548, 0561, 0564, 0570, 0576; VII: Nov. 5, 8, 12, 22, 26, 1943; Dec. 3, 6, 20, 1943; VIII: 0154, 0499, 0514, 0526; IX: 0195 Stalin/Hopkins, VII: July 31, 1941; Oct. 30-31, 1941 TRIDENT, VII: June 2, 5, 7, 11, 1943 tripartite, VI: 0742 Cooper, Duff, III: 0521, 0589 Cripps, Stafford, I: 0837, 0989; IX: 0553 Cunningham, Adm. Andrew B., I: 0557; II: 0197, 0437, 0456, 0823, 0995; III: 0363, 0509 Cunningham, Adm. John, III: 0617; IX: 0979 Curtin, John, I: 0636, 0643, 0711, 0817, 0830, 0879, 1045, 1075; II: 0137, 0326. 0467, 0485; IX: 0491, 0495, 0498, 0504,

0509, 0512, 0514, 0522, 0616, 0620,

0626, 0632, 0640, 0645, 0650, 0851, 0856, 0925, 1087

- Dakar, I: 0131, 0135, 0340; II: 0362
- Darlan, Adm. Jean, I: 0286, 0313, 0860, 1029; II: 0305, 0307, 0324, 0441, 0452, 0456, 0459, 0481, 0489; VI: 0623 assassination of, II: 0417, 0541
- Davies, Joseph, II: 0761; VII: May 21, 1943; June 4, 1943; IX: 0807
- D-day, III: 0762, 0765; IV: 0366, 0592, 0777, 0784; VI: 0803; VIII: 0621
- De Gaulle, Gen. Charles, I: 0074, 0502, 0512; II: 0081, 0276, 0298, 0417, 0430, 0460, 0540-0542, 0557, 0565, 0671, 0763, 0769, 0773, 0784, 0884, 0917, 0944; III: 0038, 0063, 0558, 0665, 0833; IV: 0321, 0367, 0373, 0385, 0502, 0517, 0601, 0606, 0643, 0662, 0690, 0719, 0775, 0787, 0795, 0834, 0849, 0874; VI: 0044, 0174, 0666, 0732, 0813; VIII: 0621; IX: 0285, 0357, 0948, 0961, 1107, 1175, 1197, 1218

Stalin talks with, V: 0430, 0434, 0512; VII: Dec. 2, 3, and 10, 1944

- Dill, John, I: 0579, 0717; II: 0979; V: 0226, 0234, 0329, 0736; VI: 0237, 0252
- Diplomatic traffic, ban on, IV: 0476
- Dollar balances, U.S. and British, IV: 0099, 0154, 0160; VI: 0771
- Donovan, Gen. William, III: 0213, 0365; V: 0012, 0104, VI: 0401; VIII: 0658
- Douglas, Sholto, II: 0925, 1143; III: 0587, 0739
- Dunn, James, I: 0432
- Eaker, Lt. Gen. Ira C., III: 0503, 0595, 0739
- Eden, Anthony, I: 0760; II: 0670, 0729, 0851; III: 0304, 0374, 0509, 0718; VIII: 0521; IX: 0195, 0223, 0225, 0320, 0530, 0532, 0827
- Egypt, I: 0306, 0308; II: 0226, 0241, 0427; IV: 0540
- Eisenhower, Gen. Dwight D., II: 0278, 0314, 0324, 0377, 0393, 0419, 0437, 0450, 0456, 0512, 0525, 0534, 0552, 0557, 0589, 0660, 0662, 0730, 0746, 0895, 0941, 0985, 1029, 1093, 1224; III: 0413, 0471, 0617; V: 0461, 0551, 0727; VI: 0593; VII: Dec. 23, 1944; VIII: 0485; IX: 0376, 0764, 0772, 0779, 0785, 0788, 0795, 0814, 0864, 0924, 1173, 1201, 1219
 - change of command of, III: 0397, 0466, 0587, 0594
 - Operation OVERLORD and, III: 0168, 0466, 1049; VII: Dec. 6 and 10, 1943
 - Operation TORCH and, II: 0002, 0182, 0192; VI: 0795
 - surrender of Italy and, III: 0003, 0019,

0024, 0049, 0126, 0144, 0184;

- VII: Oct. 1, 1943
- Embick, Stanley D., I: 0375
- Evatt, Herbert V., I: 0828, 1175; IX: 0693, 0711
- Far East theater of operations, IV: 0080, 0213; VII: Dec. 30, 1942; VIII: 0433, 0752
- Fenard, Vice Adm. Raymond A., IX: 0872
- Finland, VI: 0310, 0657, 0660; VII: 0562, 0612, 0646, 0650
- Food shortages, I: 0260; II: 0413; IV: 0542; V: 0745, 0814, 0817, 0939; VI: 0067, 0071, 0272, 0333, 0366
- France, I: 0019, 0067, 0094, 0099, 0153, 0260, 0286, 0511, 0826, 0876, 1146; II: 0307, 0434, 0464, 0551, 0697, 0948; III: 0838; IV: 0340, 0553, 0559, 0639; V: 0338; VI: 0310, 0317, 0324, 0327
 - currency situation of, IV: 0677, 0740, 0801, 0810, 0857; VI: 0652; IX: 0285, 0353
- recognition of provisional government of, V: 0032, 0067, 0073, 0077, 0135, 0140, 0198; VI: 0842; VII: Oct. 20, 22, 1944; IX: 0847
 - See also De Gaulle; French; Vichy Government
- Franco, Francisco, II: 0130; IV: 0788; VI: 0257, 0263; IX: 0470
- Fraser, Peter, I: 0714; II: 0370, 0467
- French Committee of National Liberation, II: 1035, 1149, 1192; III: 0008, 0064, 0114, 0471, 0502, 0544; IV: 0274, 0283, 0308, 0343, 0358, 0452, 0502, 0572, 0585, 0924, 0931, 1044, 1058; V: 0176
- Gambia, I: 0352
- George VI, King, IX: 0696, 0768, 0775
- German-occupied countries, IV: 0062, 0279, 0446
- Germany, I: 0070, 0072, 0158, 0161, 0304, 0526, 0673, 0679; II: 0693, 1146, 1233; IV: 0217, 0351, 0591, 0630; V: 0675, 0801, 0836; VI: 0304, 0350; IX: 0198, 0384
 - breaking morale of, V: 0273, 0285, 0367
 - propaganda of, IX: 0250, 0360
 - reprisals against, for use of gas, VIII: Sept. 8, 1943
 - unconditional surrender of, III: 0651, 0736; V: 0865, 0872, 0882, 0952, 0963, 0967, 1010, 1016, 1030; VII: March 24, 29, 31, 1945; Apr. 3, 4, 7, 11, 1945; IX: 0412, 0443
- Ghormley, Adm. Robert L., I: 0298, 0355
- Giraud, Gen. Henri, I: 0879, 1042, 1045; II: 0298, 0392, 0419, 0541, 0542, 0662, 0763, 0918, 0950; III: 0038, 0664; VI: 0670; IX: 0718, 0804, 0813, 0819,

0841, 1009, 1143

- Great Britain, I: 0030, 0099, 0123, 0161, 0170, 0201, 0377, 0519, 0524, 0657; II: 0281; IV: 0784; VI: 0344; VIII: 0621; IX: 0180
- See also China, British activities in; Navy
- Greece, I: 0276; IV: 0292, 0483, 0498, 0520, 0529, 0667, 0687, 0820, 0866, 1000, 1138; V: 0446, 0480, 0525, 0535, 0548, 0557, 0562, 0572, 0816, 0873, 0911, 1004; VI: 0851, 0862; IX: 0206, 1196
- Gromyko, Andrei, V: 0830
- Halifax, Lord, 1: 0187, 0196, 0270, 0275, 0292, 0402, 0426, 0479, 0499; II: 0938
- Halsey, Adm. William F., IX: 1066
- Harriman, W. Averell, I: 0391, 0477; II: 0001, 0063, 0141, 0150, 0202; III: 0655; VII: Sept. 23, 1944; VIII: 0477-0849; IX: 0575, 0598
- Hart, Adm. Thomas, I: 0587, 0592, 0721; VI: 0475
- Harwood, Charles, IX: 0901, 1034
- Hellmuth, Osmar, III: 0816
- Hess, Rudolph, I: 0241, 0242
- Hitler, Adolf, I: 0032, 0043, 0063, 0080, 0168, 0182, 0504, 0514, 0666; II: 1097, 1208, 1233; VI: 0427
- Hoare, Samuel, I: 0141; III: 1073
- Holland, V: 0745
- Hopkins, Harry L., I: 0267, 0389, 0395, 0422, 0585, 0601, 0634, 0650, 0753, 1167; II: 0127, 0601, 0835; III: 0464, 0598, 0722, 0814, 0904, 1035; IV: 0044, 0165; VI: 0391; IX: 0301
- Hull, Cordell, I: 0201, 0281, 0584; II: 0618, 0938; III: 0034, 0254, 0405, 0509; VII: Sept. 28, 1943; IX: 0256, 0681
- Hurley, Patrick, VII: Nov. 14, 1942; VIII: 0332, 0347; IX: 0002-0178, 0720, 0724, 1018, 1023, 1037, 1040, 1145
- Iceland, I: 0337, 0668
- Imphal, offensive at, VIII: 0440
- India, I: 0799, 0837, 0881, 0893, 0922, 0923, 0928, 1009, 1137, 1247; II: 0800; III: 0728; IV: 0542, 0624; VIII: 0025, 0037, 0047, 0058; IX: 0552
- India Area Command, I: 0796, 0841, 0853, 0862, 0947; II: 0822; IV: 0046; V: 0409
- India-China air transport, VIII: 0005, 0007
- Indian National Congress, VIII: 0035, 0053
- Inonu, Ismet, II: 0649; VII: March 20, 1944; IX: 0845
- International Labor Organization, conference of, IV: 0246, 0306, 0500; VII: March 20, 25, 31, 1944; Apr. 6, 1944
- Iran, V: 0711; VI: 0190, 0588, 0777; IX: 0567, 0724

Ireland, I: 0170, 0182, 0509, 0668; II: 0735, 0844; IV: 0225, 0247, 0442; V: 0733, 0774. 0899: VI: 0184 Italy, I: 0084; II: 0774, 0776, 0781, 0837, 0887, 0928, 0941, 0975, 1013, 1055, 1073, 1086, 1093, 1101, 1116, 1141, 1145, 1181, 1187, 1214, 1231; III: 0073; V: 0123, 0204, 0262, 0331, 0432, 0507, 0521; VI: 0703, 0735, 0769, 0788, 0827, 0837; IX: 0206, 0286, 0354, 0409, 0782, 0788.1149 declaration of war on Germany by, III: 0170, 0275 fall of Rome, VII: June 5, 7, 1944; 1944 campaign in, IV: 1009, 1189, 1195; V: 0006, 0061, 0151, 0500 political situation of, III: 1033, 1098; IV: 0016, 0021, 0049, 0064, 0142, 0146, 0175, 0178, 0189, 0522, 0690, 0695, 0813.0828.0842 surrender terms of, III: 0006, 0011, 0013, 0024, 0040, 0049, 0057, 0062, 0070, 0080, 0108, 0115, 0119, 0126, 0184, 0219, 0261, 0313, 0344, 0890, 0978, 0989; VII: Aug. 22, 1943; Sept. 2, 9, 26, 1943; Oct. 1, 2, 1943 See also Operation DIADEM Japan, I: 0135, 0167, 0516, 0525, 0532, 0562, 0672, 0679, 0788, 1016, 1021; II: 0752, 0909; IV: 0197, 0204; VI: 0007, 0026, 0037, 0038, 0090, 0409, 0416; VIII: 0688, 0794; IX: 0198 Australia and, IX: 0525 China and, VIII: 0244, 0247, 0416 exchange of prisoners with, IV: 0932, 1062; VI: 0211, 0817 possibility of attack on Russia by, VII: Aug. 5-6, 1942 Java, I: 0763; VI: 0489 Jewish Brigade, organization of, IV: 1003. 1164 Kalinin, Mikhail I., IX: 0881, 1055 Kennan, George, VI: 0167; IX: 0293, 0380 Kerr, Clark, III: 1104; VII: June 15, 1943; IX: 0242 King, MacKenzie, I: 0029, 0859; II: 1070, 1191, 1200; III: 0059, 0089; IX: 0697 Knox, Frank, VII: April 30, 1944; May 5, 1944 Laval, Pierre, I: 0143, 0860, 1104 Leaflet drop, Algiers, II: 0283, 0432 Leahy, Adm. William D., I: 0236, 0293, 0494, 0607 Leese, Oliver, IX: 0980 Lend-Lease Act, I: 0585, 0590, 0594, 0617, 0770; III: 0927; VI: 0394, 0799, 0877; VII: Feb. 23, 1942; VIII: 0068 Libya, I: 0182, 0313, 0489

Litvinov, Maxim, I: 0820

Lothian, Lord, I: 0069, 0071, 0121, 0127 Lyttelton, Oliver, I: 1181; II: 0256, 0262, 0351: IV: 0730 MacArthur, Gen. Douglas, I: 0817, 0879, 0944, 1043, 1045; II: 1007; VIII: 0315, 0320; IX: 0838, 0865, 0887, 0899, 0904, 1068, 1221 Maisky, Ivan M., IX: 0223, 0225, 0545 Maita, I: 0972, 1031, 1230; II: 0445; IX: 1181 Mao Tse-tung, IX: 0070, 0101, 0869, 1052 Marshall, Gen. George C., I: 0375, 0466, 0860, 1167, 1194; II: 0202, 0252, 0479, 0575, 0743, 0835, 0885; III: 0139, 0256, 0397, 0466; VII: Jan. 13, 1943; IX: 0255, 0351, 0955, 0961 Mediterranean, U.S. operations in, II: 0316; III: 0269, 0277, 0289, 0293, 0300, 0306, 0524; IV: 0714, 0860; VI: 0047, 0331, 0368; VII: Feb. 10, 1943 Mexico, II: 1070 Middle East, I: 0145, 0306, 0355, 0371, 0472, 1002, 1196; II: 0069, 0091, 0146, 0172, 0661; VIII: 0082 conference on oil in. III: 0930, 1056, 1091: IV: 0004, 0110, 0854; IX: 0348, 0734 See also Near East Mikolajczyk, Stanislaus, VII: June 17, 1944; IX: 0759, 1081 See also Polish-Russian relations Molotov, Vyacheslav M., I: 1035, 1158, 1164; II: 0155; III: 0120, 0135, 0202, 0280, 0351, 0551; IV: 1101; VII: June 12, 1942; Sept. 28, 1943; Nov. 12, 1943; VIII: 0478, 0488, 0498, 0503, 0514, 0528; IX: 0325 Montgomery, Field Marshal Bernard Law, III: 0474, 0594, 0598; IX: 0186 Morgenthau, Henry, Jr., IV: 1142; VI: 0213 Mountbatten, Lord Louis, I: 1072, 1176: II: 0250, 0673; IV: 0074, 0119, 0213; VI: 0400; VIII: 0297 Munitions production, U.S., I: 0318, 0664; II: 0109, 0219, 0545; VI: 0441, 0451 Murphy, Robert, II: 0406, 0525, 0534, 0778, 0890; III: 0589 Mussolini, Benito, I: 0063, 0129, 0182; II: 0975, 1097, 1146; IX: 0788 fall of, II: 1112; III: 0075; VII: Aug. 8, 1943 Navy, British, III: 0489, 0490; VI: 0295, 0303, 0734 U.S., I: 0820 Near East, I: 0279 See also Middle East Nelson, Donald, VIII: 0332, 0347 New Caledonia, I: 0692 New Zealand, I: 0575, 0711, 0912, 0954; II: 0469, 0502, 0864; IX: 0207 Nimitz, Adm. Chester, IX: 1066

Noon, Firozkhan, I: 0893 North Africa, I: 0506, 0669; II: 0050, 0128, 0283, 0390, 0444, 0508, 0593, 0661, 0676, 0754, 0784, 0962; VII: Feb. 22, 1943; VIII: 0013, 0130; IX: 0529, 0654, 0820 Axis losses in, VII: May 18, 1943 slowing of operations in, VII: Jan. 13, 1943 Norway, II: 0411, 0619 Occupation of Germany, IV: 0370; V: 0352; VIII: 0807; IX: 0323, 0447 Occupation of liberated countries, III: 0852, 1083 Office of Strategic Services, III: 0672, 0790; IV: 0264, 0438; VIII: 0556, 0566 Operation. ANAKIM, II: 0837; VIII: 0209, 0210 ANVIL, III: 0484, 0617, 0669, 0971, 1049; IV: 0266, 0337, 0569, 0577, 0747, 0769, 0878, 0886, 0900, 0909, 1025; VII: May 15, 1944; IX: 0281, 0338 AVALANCHE, III: 0100; VI: 0714, 0715; VII: Sept. 2, 1943; IX: 0769 BAYTOWN, VI: 0714, 0715 BOLERO, I: 1112, 1185, 1198; II: 0074. 0478; VI: 0079, 0574 DIADEM, IV: 0550 DRAGOON, IV: 1103; V: 0501 GYMNAST, I: 0898, 1200 HARDIHOOD, III: 0914 HERCULES, III: 0484, 0618; HORRIFIED, II: 0943 HUSKY, II: 0690, 0707, 0774, 0836, 0846, 0873, 0890, 0949, 1177, 1203; VI: 0099; VIII: 0227 IRONCLAD, I: 0977, 1030 JUPITER, I: 1198, 1241; II: 0074, 0209 LIFEBELT, II: 0914, 0921, 1134 MAGNET, I: 0669 OVERLORD, III: 0100, 0167, 0171, 0177, 0252, 0282, 0370, 0484, 0524, 0618, 0670, 0750, 0914, 0971, 1049; IV: 0112, 0285, 0337, 0340, 0363, 0457, 0497, 0526, 0533, 0553, 0575, 0587, 0714, 0799, 0811, 1025, 1035, 1116; VII: Dec. 6, 1943; Apr. 22, 1944; May 23, 26, 27, 30, 1944; VIII: 0594; IX: 0955, 0961 PILGRIM, I: 0470 PIGSTICK, III: 0619 ROUNDUP, I: 1112; II: 0210, 0336, 0479: VI: 0079, 0566, 0574, 0628 SATURN, III: 0582 SHINGLE, III: 0484, 0617, 0622, 0627, 0761 SLEDGE HAMMER, I: 1112, 1198, 1220; II: 0155, 0479; VI: 0079, 0566, 0574 SUPER-GYMNAST, I: 0668

SYMBOL, II: 0423, 0533, 0554 TIDAL WAVE, II: 0951 TORCH, II: 0002, 0017, 0071, 0085, 0149, 0175, 0182, 0216, 0281, 0323, 0430, 0492, 0712; VI: 0079, 0574, 0576, 0630 VELVET, II: 0369, 0498, 0505 VULCAN, II: 0836 Orlemansky, Stanislav, VII: May 6, 1944 Osmena, Sergio, IX: 0862, 0868, 0887, 0898, 1050, 1160, 1164, 1180, 1207 Outer Mongolian-Sinkiang border incident, VIII: 0401 Pacific Command, I: 0568, 0795; IV: 0046, 0170; VII: Nov. 19, 1942; VIII: 0099, 0321, 0803 Pacific War Council, I: 0762, 0795, 0939, 0961; VI: 0276, 0493 Pearl Harbor, I: 0533; II: 0501 Perkins, Milo, I: 0422 Pessoa, Jose, IX: 1028 Petain, Henri, I: 0094, 0143, 0236, 0607, 0860, 1029; II: 0427; VI: 0320, 0321, 0342, 0348 Peter II, King of Yugoslavia, IV: 0536, 0580 Petroleum supply, United Kingdom, II: 0401. 0517, 0519 See also Middle East, oil conference in Peyrouton, Marcel, III: 0479, 0592, 0604 Philippines, I: 0517, 0542 Pius XII, IX: 1149 Plastiras, Nicolas, IX: 1196 Plough project, II: 0354 Polish-Russian relations, I: 1228; II: 0738, 0853, 0858; 111: 0492, 0625, 0826, 0869, 0924, 0994, 0999, 1001, 1019, 1059, 1063, 1076, 1104; IV: 0004, 0033, 0090, 0121, 0124, 0138, 0211, 0233, 0257, 0390, 0396, 0406, 0735, 0916, 0953, 0957, 0977, 0989, 0992, 1084, 1090, 1097, 1120, 1128, 1148, 1153, 1159, 1176; V: 0017, 0110, 0118, 0177, 0181, 0450, 0453, 0472, 0483, 0536, 0543, 0572, 0606, 0669, 0761, 0767, 0770. 0794, 0842, 0857, 0861, 0891, 0911, 0916, 0920, 0938, 0947, 0976, 0985, 0989, 0994, 1039; VI: 0097, 0139, 0307, 0524, 0758, 0793; VII: Feb. 9, 21, 1944; March 3, 23, 1944; June 24, 1944; July 23, 27, 31, 1944; Aug. 2, 9, 12, 20, 22, 1944; Dec. 16, 27, 30, 1944; Jan. 1, 1945; Feb. 6, 1945; March 31, 1945; Apr. 7, 1945; VIII: 0606. 0629, 0762; IX: 0242, 0714, 0915 border dispute's effect on, VII: Feb. 16, 1944 effect of Smolensk mass execution on, VII: Apr. 21, 26, 29, 1943 Portugal, I: 0228, 0305, 0337, 0339; II: 0799,

0826, 0914, 0952, 1148, 1173; III: 0187 0333 Post-war planning, II: 0643; III: 0936, 0948; IV: 0477; VI: 0023, 0682; VII: Feb. 23, 1944; March 10, 1944; IX: 0298, 0402 Pound, Dudley, I: 0545, 0812, 0874, 0943; IX: 0778 Press relations of President Roosevelt, I: 0819; II: 0101; III: 0139, 0145, 0327; V: 0648, 0718; VI: 0744, 0746; IX: 0218, 0411, 0661 Propaganda committees, III: 0842, 0918, 1054 Radio communication, U.S. and Soviet Union, VIII: 0560, 0569, 0657 Ramsay, Adm. Bertram, II: 0195, 0208; V: 0687; IX: 1231 Refugees, II: 0968, 0970, 0988; VI: 0691 Reynaud, Paul, I: 0074, 0087, 0097 River Plate, Battle of, I: 0047 Rommel, Gen. Erwin, I: 1243; II: 0191, 0201, 0436 Roosevelt, Eleanor, II: 0242, 0248, 0273, 0304, 0425; VIII: 0240; IX: 1003, 1129, 1139 Roosevelt, Elliott, IX: 1077, 1083 Roosevelt, Franklin Delano, Averell Harriman and, VIII: 0477-0849 Chiang Kai-shek and, VIII: 0001-0476 conferences of, See Conference Dwight Eisenhower and, See Eisenhower, Gen. Dwight John Curtin and, See Curtin, John John Winant and, IX: 0180-0455 Josef Stalin and, VII: 1941-1945 Patrick Hurley and, IX: 0002-0178 war operations of, See Operation Winston Churchill and, I—VI Rosenman, Samuel, IX: 1154 Rowe, James, 1: 0242 Rumania, IV: 0667, 0687, 0820, 0866; V: 0767, 0911: VII: 0733 Sea power, I: 0161, 0518, 0532 Sforza, Count Carlo, III: 0044, 0057, 0110, 0116, 0133, 0258, 0537, 1013; VI: 0763, 0765 Shipping position, British, II: 0709; VI: 0128. 0353, 0440; IX: 0584 Ships. French, I: 0156, 1104, 1195, 1209 Italian, transfer of, to Soviets, III: 0655, 0680, 0690, 0698, 0771, 0780, 0797. 0847, 0865, 0885, 0910, 0933, 0982, 0991, 0997, 1089, 1104; IV: 0004, 0007, 0030, 0105, 0111, 0116, 0135; VII: Jan. 23, 29, 1944; Feb. 7, 17, 21, 23, 24, 26, 1944; March 17, 1944; IX: 0396 Ships, U.S., I: 0164, 0223, 0320, 0334,

0521, 0899, 1117, 1218; II: 0043, 0547,

- 0561
- anti-submarine, I: 1129
- battle, I: 0535; 0951
- cargo, I: 0784
- cruiser, VIII: 0823, 0843
- destroyer, I: 0010, 0064, 0082, 0091, 0107, 0116, 0169, 0432, 0811; II: 0121; VIII: 0823, 0829, 0843
- escort, II: 0258, 0347; VI: 0600, 0608
- flag, I: 0371, 0397
- LST, IV: 0281, 0428, 0460, 0550
- merchant, l: 0453, 0546, 1037; ll: 0127, 0258, 0347; V: 0095, 0210, 0348; VI: 0126, 0600, 0608
- tanker, I: 0999;
- troop, I: 0785
- Sikorski, Gen. Wladyslaw, VI: 0644; IX: 0242
- Singapore, I: 0628
- Sinkiang bombing incident, VIII: 0383, 0405, 0419, 0425
- Smith, Lt. Gen. Walter B., II: 0450; III: 0601, 0617, 0750
- Soong, T.V., VIII: 0037, 0050, 0066, 0215; IX: 0068
- Southeast Aisa, II: 1002
- Soviet Union, I: 0377, 0505, 0540, 0559, 0672, 0874, 0926, 1005, 1078; II: 0071, 0091, 0213, 0320, 0499, 0601, 0697, 0932; III: 0120; V: 0039, 0126; VIII: 0640
 - American military supplies to, VII: Oct. 13, 1941; Feb. 9, 1942; Apr. 25, 1942; Oct. 7 14, 1942; May 24, 1943; June 16, 1943; IX: 0807
 - See also Aircraft, U.S., Soviet Union's need for
 - American prisoners in, VII: March 3, 5, 17, 22, 1945
 - attitude of government of, VIII: 0506
 - British and American convoys to, I: 1120, 1148, 1225; II: 0085, 0223, 0448, 0610, 0698, 0701; III: 0122, 0336, 0338, 0342; IV: 0162, 0642, 0785; VI: 0518, 0562; VII: May 4, 1942; IX: 0560
 - summer 1944 offensive of, VII: June 6, 21, 1944
- Spaatz, Gen. Carl, II: 0206; III: 0474
- Spain, I: 0158, 0337, 0339, 0513; II: 0246, 0285, 0391, 0697; III: 0899, 0957, 1034, 1073; IV: 0244, 0253, 0312, 0325, 0491, 0508; VI: 0259
- Stalingrad, VII: Feb. 4, 1943; VIII: 0591
- Standley, Adm. William H., II: 0224, 0761, 0833; VII: Feb. 10, 1942; May 21, 1943; June 5, 1943; IX: 0686, 0800
- Stark, Adm. Harold R., I: 0407, 0794; II: 0408
- Stalin, Josef, I: 0820, 0977, 1017, 1035, 1103, 1132, 1236, 1245; II: 0001, 0016, 0063, 0091, 0105, 0134, 0136, 0187,
- 0221. 0243. 0303. 0315. 0397. 0449. 0486, 0513; II: 0581, 0604, 0657, 0676, 0736. 0795. 0850. 0871. 0904. 0906... 0932, 0946, 0958; III: 0045, 0055, 0118. 0162, 0261, 0655, 0680, 0736; VI: 0618; VII: (total reel): VIII: 0478, 0485, 0492. 0581, 0594, 0601, 0603, 0605, 0682, 0684, 0723, 0727, 0738; IX: 0242, 0452, 0573, 0681 See also Conference. Churchill/Stalin: Ships, Italian: Polish-Russian relations: De Gaulle Stettinius, Edward R., IX: 0915, 0999, 1124, 1174 Stillwell, Lt. Gen. Joseph, I: 0822, 0947; II: 0568, 0803, 0822, 1002, 1009, 1137; IV: 0074; V: 0075; VIII: 0042, 0062, 0069, 0075, 0076, 0209, 0259, 0273, 0284, 0291, 0332; IX: 0044, 0106, 0115, 0120.0132.0137.0164.0175.0719 Stimson, Henry L., I: 0365; IX: 0301 Submarine program, U.S., I: 0064, 0326; II: 0749, 1155; III: 0249, 0402; VII: Dec. 30, 1942 See also U-boats. German Sultan, Daniel I., VIII: 0259 Sweden, II: 0245; III: 0374; IV: 1093; VI: 0820: VIII: 0488 Svria, I: 0313, 0349; III: 0558 Tank program, U.S., I: 0358, 0388, 0462, 0546; II: 0108, 0350; VI: 0611; VII: July 22, 1942; IX: 0570 Taylor, Myron, IX: 0910, 0913, 1082, 1161 Tedder, Air Chief Marshal Arthur W., II: 0660, 0823, 1143; III: 0466, 0587, 0598, 0617; V: 0578, 0598 Thailand, IX: 0137 Thorez, Maurice, III: 0111 "Tirpitz," German battleship, I: 0945, 1042; II: 0093, 0681; V: 0238 Tito, Marshal (Joseph Broz), III: 0774; IV: 0580, 0974, 1133, 1144; VI: 0187 Tube alloys, VI: 0724, 0816, 0841 Tugwell, Rexford, IX: 1004, 1012, 1140 Turkey, I: 0231, 0525, 0558, 0673; II: 0446, 0640, 0645, 0658, 0854; 111: 0374; VII: Feb. 10, 1943; IX: 0201, 0384, 0389. 0474, 1228 entrance into war by, III: 0531, 0580 U.S. air bases in, III: 0407 U-boats, German, I: 0043, 0107, 0456, 0969, 1221; II: 0256, 0454, 0681, 1153, 1172; III: 0078; VI: 0600 monthly statement on warfare by, III: 0165.
 - 0272, 0302, 0402, 0526, 0641, 0767, 1008, 1015; IV: 0001, 0100, 0333, 0433, 0566, 0789, 0792, 0910, 0923, 0942, 0975, 1041, 1081, 1106, V: 0015, 0149,

0228, 0325, 0516, 0583, 0609, 0676, 0751, 1022

- Ukraine, Soviet successes in, VII: Feb. 19, 1944
- United Nations, I: 0827, 1137; II: 0012, 0644; V: 0421; VII: Nov. 21, 1944; Dec. 2, 1944; VIII: 0772; IX: 0295
- Vargas, Getulio D., IX: 0802, 0986
- Vichy Government, I: 0138, 0167, 0231, 0264, 0294, 0506, 0570, 0966, 1040, 1104, 1201
- Vitebsk, liberation of, VII: June 27, 30, 1944
- Wallace, Henry A., IX: 1089, 1106
- Wavell, Gen. Archibald, I: 0568, 0574, 0718; II: 0634; VI: 0493; VIII: 0093
- Wedemeyer, Gen. Albert, VIII: 0259, 0269;

IX: 0078, 0081, 0105, 0169, 1053

- Wei Tao-ming, VIII: 0380
- Wheat agreement, I: 0417, 0564
- Wilhelmina, Queen (Netherlands), IX: 0487, 0612
- Willkie, Wendell S., I: 0245, 0316; VII: Aug. 8, 1942; IX: 0606
- Wilson, Gen. Henry Maitland, II: 0662; III: 0474, 0505, 0588, 0617, 0634, 0756;
- V: 0258, 0344, 0370: IX: 0882, 0972 Winant, John G., I: 0355, 0564, 0584, 1179; II: 0816; IX: 0180-0455,
 - 0535
- Yugoslavia, IV: 0348, 0580, 0844; V: 0706; VI: 0137, 0358

REEL INDEX

The Presidential Diaries of Henry Morgenthau, Jr. (1938-1945)

Reel I

Volume 1 January 1, 1938-July 31, 1939

| Frame | |
|--------------|---|
| 0002 | January 16, 1938. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 3 pp. |
| 0005 | February 25, 1938. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p. |
| 0006 | April 11, 1938. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 2 pp. |
| 0008 | April 10, 1938. Memo to F.D.R. 2 pp. |
| 0010 | April 12, 1938. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 7 pp. |
| 0017 | April 12, 1938. Memo, budget estimate. 1 p. |
| 0018 | April 13, 1938. Memo, G. Haas to H.M. 3 pp. |
| 0021 | April 13, 1938. Memo, meetings with C. Hull and F.D.R. 2 pp. |
| 0023 | April 13, 1938. Memo, 1939 national budget estimates. 2 pp. |
| 0025 | April 12, 1938. Memo, D. Bell to H.M. 3 pp. |
| 0028 | April 12, 1938. Letter to F.D.R. 2 pp. |
| 0031 | April 22, 1938. Memo, conference with F.D.R. and M. Eccles. 2 pp. |
| 0037 | April 29, 1938. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p. |
| 0038 | May 18, 1938. Memo, conference with F.D.R. 2 pp. |
| 0040 | June 15, 1938. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 2 pp. |
| 0042 | September 14, 1938. Memo, lunch with J. Farley. 2 pp. |
| 0044 | September 26, 1938. Memo, F.D.R. telephone conversation with E. Flynn. 1 p. |
| 0045 | October 17, 1938. Letter to F.D.R. 3 pp. |
| 0048 | January 31, 1939. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 2 pp. |
| 0050 | January 30, 1939. Memo, H. Collins, Dir., Procurement Div., to H.M. 1 p. |
| 0051 | January 28, 1939. Memo, H. Collins to Asst. Secy. of War. 2 pp. |
| 0053 | November 13, 1938. Memo, conference with F.D.R. 4 pp. |
| 0057 | February 1, 1939. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 2 pp. |
| 0059 | February 1, 1939. New York Herald Tribune article, "Roosevelt says U.S. Must Assist |
| | Britain and France If War Comes." 1 p. |
| 0060 | April 11, 1939. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 3 pp. |
| 0063 | April 8, 1939. Memo, H. White to H.M. 8 pp. |
| 0071 | April 10, 1939. Tables, war material supplies. 8 pp. |
| 0079 | April 1939. Letter, L. Giannini, Pres., Bank of America, to P. Delano, Comptroller of |
| | Currency. 2 pp. |
| 0081 | April 14, 1939. Memo, conversation with J. Hanes. 1 p. |
| 0082 | April 15, 1939. News wire, "White House Confirms Roosevelt Peace Plea to Dictators." |
| 0002 | 8 pp. April 15, 1020, White House processing 2 pp. |
| 0092 0095 | April 15, 1939. White House press release. 3 pp. April 16, 1939. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p. |
| 0095 | April 18, 1939. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 1 p. |
| 0090 | April 10, 1999. Metho, Miller Willer D.K. 1 p. |

0097 April 25, 1939. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 2 pp. 0099 April 28, 1939. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p. 0100 May 16, 1939. Memo, lunch with H. Hopkins, 3 pp. 0103 May 18, 1939, Memo, conversation with Mrs. Roosevelt, 2 pp. 0105 May 22, 1939. Memo, meeting with T. Corcoran and B. Cohen. 6 pp. 0111 June 12, 1939. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 1 p. 0112 June 14, 1939. Memo, meeting and telephone conversations with F.D.R. 8 pp. 0120 June 15, 1939. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p. 0121 June 16, 1939. Memo, telephone conversation with H. Wallace. 4 pp. 0125 June 19, 1939. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 3 pp. 0128 June 21, 1939. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 3 pp. 0131 June 21, 1939. Memo, A. Lochhead to H.M. 1 p. June 20, 1939. Memo, R. Blough, O'Donnell, and Shere to J. Hanes. 2 pp. 0132 0134 June 16, 1939. Memo. H. Collins to H.M. 1 p. 0135 June 15, 1939. Telegram, Amb. Caffery to Dept. of State. 1 p. 0136 June 23, 1939. Memo, telephone conversation with A. Barkley, 9 pp. 0145 June 27, 1939. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p. 0146 June 28, 1939. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 2 pp. 0148 June 29, 1939. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 3 pp. 0151 June 30, 1939. Memo, meetings and telephone conversations with F.D.R. 8 pp. 0159 July 1, 1939. Memo, telephone conversation with Crim. 1 p. July 4, 1939. Memo, talk with F.D.R. 3 pp. 0160 July 5, 1939. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p. 0163 0164 July 6, 1939. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 3 pp. 0167 July 7, 1939. Memo, telephone conversation and meeting with F.D.R. 7 pp. 0174 July 10, 1939. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p. July 11, 1939. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 3 pp. 0175 0178 July 10, 1939. Cable, M. Nicholson to A. Lochhead. 2 pp. 0180 July 13, 1939. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 2 pp. 0182 July 14, 1939. Memo, appointment with F.D.R. 2 pp. 0184 July 13, 1939. Memo, W. Folger, Chief Natl. Bank Examiner, to H.M. 3 pp. 0188 July 17, 1939. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 3 pp. July 10, 1939. Memo, Commissioner of Internal Revenue to H.M. 2 pp. 0191 0193 July 17, 1939. Memo to F.D.R. 1 p. July 17, 1939. News wire, "Jesse Jones Says He Thinks Lending-Spending Bill Should be 0194 Passed." 1 p. 0195 July 15, 1939. Wall Street Journal article, "Jesse Jones Appears Skeptical on Phases of Spending-Lending." 1 p. 0196 July 18, 1939. Memo, meeting with W. McReynolds, E. Foley, and D. Bell. 5 pp. 0201 July 20, 1939. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p. 0202 July 26, 1939. Memo, visit to F.D.R. 1 p. 0203 July 1939. Background memo, "Policy and Purpose of Act, Sec. 21." 1 p. July 28, 1939. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p. 0204 0205 July 31, 1939. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 1 p. July 31, 1939. Memo, H. White to H.M. 3 pp. 0206 0209 July 27, 1939. Commerce Dept. press release. 21 pp. 0230 December 15, 1938. Memo with appendices to F.D.R. 16 pp.

Volume 2 August 1, 1939-May 15, 1940

- 0253 August 29, 1939. Memo, remark by F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0254 August 31, 1939. Memo, J. Hanes to files. 2 pp.

- 0256 September 1, 1939. Memo, J. Hanes to files. 2 pp.
- 0257 September 1939. Memo, E. Foley, General Counsel, to J. Hanes. 4 pp.
- 0262 September 6, 1939. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0263 September 11, 1939. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0266 September 12, 1939. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0267 September 14, 1939. Memo, suggestions by F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0268 September 18, 1939. Memo to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0269 September 15, 1939. Letter with exhibits, P. Delano to U.S. Att. Gen. 19 pp.
- 0288 September 18, 1939. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0291 September 22, 1939. Memo, meeting with T. Smith. 1 p.
- 0292 September 25, 1939. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0296 September 28, 1939. Memo, meething with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0299 October 1, 1939. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0301 October 3, 1939. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0305 September 29, 1939. Memo, H. Cochran to H.M. 1 p.
- 0306 October 3, 1939. Memo, H. Cochran to Livesay. 1 p.
- 0307 September 28, 1939. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0308 September 26, 1939. Memo to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0309 September 1939. Letter to J. Hanes. 2 pp.
- 0311 September 20, 1939. Letter, J. Hanes to H.M. 3 pp.
- 0314 October 5, 1939. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 1 p.
- 0315 October 9, 1939. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 6 pp.
- 0321 October 6, 1939. Memo, H. White to H.M. 1 p.
- 0322 October 1939. Background memo, German oil situation. 3 pp.
- 0325 October 5, 1939. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0326 October 9, 1939. Memo to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0328 October 9, 1939. Letter, Secy. Interior to H.M. 2 pp.
- 0330 October 9, 1939. Memo with enclosures, M. Switzer, Fed. Security Agency, to H. Klotz. 3 pp.
- 0333 October 9, 1939. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0334 October 9, 1939. Memo, E. Foley to H.M. 1 p.
- 0335 October 14, 1939. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0337 October 13, 1939. Memo, A. Lochhead to H.M. 1 p.
- 0338 October 14, 1939. Letter to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0340 October 1939. Memo, telephone conversation with G. Tully. 1 p.
- 0341 October 28, 1939. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0342 November 21, 1939. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0345 November 30, 1939. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 0350 December 1, 1939. Memo, instruction from F.D.R. at Cabinet meeting. 1 p.
- 0351 December 4, 1939. Memo, meeting with E. Foley, H. Cochran, Duffield, D. Bell, and H. White. 7 pp.
- 0358 December 6, 1939. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0359 December 1, 1939. Memo, R. Blough to J. Hanes. 2 pp.
- 0361 December 4, 1939. Memo, R. Blough to J. Hanes. 9 pp.
- 0370 December 6, 1939. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0371 December 9, 1939. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 1 p.
- 0372 December 12, 1939. Memo, meeting with H. Gaston, E. Foley, Haas, H. White, and D. Bell. 12 pp.
- 0384 December 15, 1939. Memo, remarks to Chinese Amb. to U.S. 1 p.
- 0385 December 18, 1939. Memo, telephone conversation with Hassett. 1 p.
- 0386 December 17, 1939. Telegram to F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 0391 December 16, 1939. Telegram, F. Gannett to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0393 December 20, 1939. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.

- 0394 December 21, 1939. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0395 January 8, 1940. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0396 January 8, 1940. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0399 January 12, 1940. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0400 January 9, 1940. Memo, E. Foley to H.M. 2 pp.
- 0402 January 15, 1940. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0403 January 16, 1940. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0405 January 24, 1940. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0407 January 25, 1940. Memo, meeting with J. Sullivan. 2 pp.
- 0409 March 3, 1940. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0412 March 4, 1940. Memo, meeting with D. Bell, H. Gaston, and Haas. 8 pp.
- 0420 March 4, 1940. Letter to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0423 March 12, 1940. Memo, meeting with Capt. Collins, H. Gaston, and Schwarz; telephone conversation with S. Early. 8 pp.
- 0431 March 11, 1940. Memo, telephone message to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0432 March 14, 1940. Memo, telephone conversation with P. Watson. 3 pp.
- 0435 March 19, 1940. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0437 March 21, 1940. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0438 March 31, 1940. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0441 April 9, 1940. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0442 April 10, 1940. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0444 April 14, 1940. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0445 April 15, 1940. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0446 April 1940. Treasury Dept. press release. 1 p.
- 0447 April 15, 1940. Background memo, "General Ruling No. 1 under Exec. Order No. 8389." 1 p.
- 0448 April 15, 1940. Letter, C. Hull, Secy. State, to H.M. 2 pp.
- 0450 April 16, 1940. Memo, conversation with P. Watson. 2 pp.
- 0452 April 18, 1940. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0454 April 29, 1940. Memo, telephone conversation and lunch with F.D.R. 6 pp.
- 0460 May 1, 2, 1940. Memo, visit to Indian Head; conversations with F.D.R. and P. Watson. 2 pp.
- 0462 May 2, 1940. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0463 May 2, 1940. Letter with diagrams to Dir., Bureau of Budget. 21 pp.
- 0484 May 3, 1940. Memo to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0488 May 3, 1940. Memo, conversation with H. Hopkins. 1 p.
- 0489 May 8, 1940. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R., G. Harrison, and S. Welles. 5 pp.
- 0494 May 9, 1940. Memoranda, H. White to H.M. 3 pp.
- 0498 May 3, 1940. Memo with enclosures, F.D.R. to H.M. 7 pp.
- 0506 May 10, 1940. Background memo, "Appropriations required for increase of 15,000 enlisted men in regular army for one fiscal year." 1 p.
- 0508 May 9, 1940. Background memo, equipment list for Civilian Conversation Corps. 1 p.
- 0510 May 10, 1940. Background memo, items required for increase of regular army from 227,000 to 280,000 men. 2 pp.
- 0512 May 9, 1940. Memo, H. Woodring, Secy. of War, to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0514 May 12, 1940. Background memo, additional national defense requirements. 2 pp.
- 0516 May 13, 1940. Memo, meeting with F.D.R., G. Marshall, H. Woodring, L. Johnson, and H. Smith. 5 pp.
- 0521 May 20, 1940. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0523 May 10, 1940. Memo, meeting with F.D.R., C. Hull, S. Welles, B. Jackson, G. Marshall, and P. Watson. 3 pp.
- 0526 May 10, 1940. Memo, H. Cochran to H.M. 1 p.

Volume 3 May 16, 1940-February 28, 1941

- 0531 May 16, 1940. Memo, meeting with E. Foley, J. Sullivan, D. Bell, and P. Young; telephone conversation with F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0535 May 16, 1940. Memo, P. Young to H.M. 1 p.
- 0536 May 17, 1940. Memo, meeting with D. Bell, J. Sullivan, E. Foley, and W. McReynolds; telephone conversation with F.D.R. 6 pp.
- 0542 May 18, 1940. Memo to F. Perkins. 1 p.
- 0543 May 18, 1940. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0544 May 20, 1940. Memo to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0546 May 17, 1940. Memo, L. Johnson, Asst. Secy. War, to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0547 May 1940. Background memo, bill to facilitate procurement of military supplies for U.S. 2 pp.
- 0549 May 20, 1940. Memo to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0550 May 20, 1940. Memo, conversations with J.E. Hoover, P. Watson, F.D.R., B. Bullitt, W. Taylor, and C. Hull. 4 pp.
- 0554 May 21, 1940. Memo, conversation with M. Le Hand. 1 p.
- 0555 June 3, 1940. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0557 June 4, 1940. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0559 June 7, 1940. Memo, meeting with J. Sullivan and P. Young. 3 pp.
- 0562 June 7, 1940. Note, C. Hull to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0563 June 9, 1940. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- U564 June 9, 1940. Letter, White House Tel. and Tel. Office to H.M. 1 p.
- 0565 June 8, 1940. Telegram to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0566 June 9, 1940. Telegram, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- U567 June 9, 1940. Memo, White House Tel. and Tel. Office to H. Klotz. 1 p.
- U569 June 9, 1940. Naval dispatch, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0570 June 10, 1940. Memo, telephone conversation with M. Le Hand. 1 p.
- 0571 June 10, 1940. Memo, Schwarz to H.M. 1 p.
- 0572 June 14, 1940. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0574 June 17, 1940. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0575 June 18, 1940. Memo, telephone message to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0576 June 18, 1940. Letter, C. Ballantyne, Secy. Gen., Anglo-French Purchasing Board, to H. Klotz. 1 p.
- 0577 June 17, 1940. Telegram, Viscount Halifax and Lord Lothian to U.S. Amb. 2 pp.
- June 19, 1940. Memo, telephone conversation with M. Le Hand; conversation with F.D.R.
 3 pp.
- 0582 June 25, 1940. Memo, telephone conversation with M. Le Hand. 1 p.
- U583 June 26, 1940. Memo, telephone conversation with P. Watson. 3 pp.
- U587 June 28, 1940. Memo, conversation with M. Le Hand. 3 pp.
- US93 June 28, 1940. Letter to F.D.R. enclosed with letter to F.D.R. of October 17, 1938. 4 pp.
- 0599 July 1, 1940. Two letters to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0601 July 2, 1940. Letter to M. Le Hand. 1 p.
- 0602 July 11, 1940. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 4 pp.
- 0606 July 12, 1940. Memo, telephone conversations with M. LeHand and F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0608 July 12, 1940. Letter to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0610 July 17, 1940. Memo, meeting with Sir F. Phillips and F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0611 July 1940. Background memo, dollar requirements of U.K. exchange control. 4 pp.
- 0615 July 23, 1940. Memo, conversation with M. Le Hand. 1 p.
- 0616 July 22, 1940. Telegram to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0617 July 24, 1940. Memo to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0619 July 24, 1940. Memo, conversation with P. Watson. 1 p.

- 0620 July 25, 1940. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0622 July 26, 1940. Memo to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0623 August 6, 1940. Memo with enclosure to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0626 August 6, 1940. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0627 August 14, 1940. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0630 August 1940. Memo to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0632 August 12, 1940. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0633 August 5, 1940. Letter, Jesse Jones, Administrator, Fed. Loan Agency, to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0634 August 13, 1940. Background memo, Swedish export licenses. 2 pp.
- 0636 August 17, 1940. Memo, discussion with F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0640 September 6, 1940. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0644 September 10, 1940. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0646 September 12, 1940. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0648 September 13, 1940. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 2 pp.
- 0650 September 19, 1940. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0651 September 23, 1940. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0652 September 24, 1940. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0653 September 26, 1940. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0654 September 27, 1940. Notes, meeting with F.D.R. 6 pp.
- 0660 October 3, 1940. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0662 October 3, 1940. News wire, Russia and Japanese-German-Italian alliance. 1 p.
- 0663 October 21, 1940. Memo, conversation with E. Flynn. 1 p.
- 0664 October 24, 1940. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0665 October 24, 1940. Background memoranda, queries regarding aircraft armaments. 23 pp.
- 0687 October 27, 1940. Memo, Salter to A. Purvis. 2 pp.
- 0690 October 28, 1940. Memo from Secy., British Technical Mission. 6 pp.
- 0696 October 28, 1940. Memo, remark by F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0697 October 28, 1940. Statement by P. Young. 5 pp.
- 0701 October 29, 1940. Background memo, statement of British aircraft requirements. 5 pp.
- 0706 October 29, 1940. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0707 October 31, 1940. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0708 November 28, 1940. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0710 November 28, 1940. Background memo, British Purchasing Commission statement. 4 pp.
- 0714 November 30, 1940. Letter to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0715 November 28, 1940. Memo to F.D.R., with estimates of British foreign exchange assets. 16 pp.
- 0731 November 1940. Background memo, summary of programs for British orders. 4 pp.
- 0735 December 17, 1940. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0737 December 19, 1940. Memo, meeting with F.D.R.; telephone conversation with S. Early; Cabinet meeting. 6 pp.
- 0743 December 23, 1940. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0744 December 27, 1940. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 2 pp.
- 0746 December 30, 1940. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. and A. Purvis. 4 pp.
- 0750 December 31, 1940. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. and A. Purvis. 5 pp.
- 0755 January 1, 1941. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0756 January 2, 1941. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. and S. Early. 2 pp.
- 0758 January 6, 1941. Memo, meeting with P. Young, Kuhn, H. Gaston, D. Bell, E. Foley, and H. White. 8 pp.
- 0766 January 4, 1941. New York Times article, "Dies Says Nazis Get Russian Funds Here." 2 pp.

- 0768 January 7, 1941. Memo, telephone message for F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0769 January 9, 1941. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 3 pp.
- 0772 January 13, 1941. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0773 January 15, 1941. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0774 January 22, 1941. Memo to F.D.R., attached to bill to amend Second Liberty Bond Act. 7 pp.
- 0781 January 1941. Memo to F.D.R., attached to bill to provide for reciprocal income taxation of public obligations. 10 pp.
- 0791 January 22, 1941. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0792 January 22, 1941. Memoranda to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0795 January 23, 1941. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 2 pp.
- 0797 January 25, 1941. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0798 January 26, 1941. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0799 January 26, 1941. Background memoranda, excerpts from Congressional bills. 4 pp.
- 0803 February 10, 1941. Memo to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0805 February 10, 1941. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 0810 February 10, 1941. Memo to files. 1 p.
- 0811 February 8, 1941. Memo to files. 1 p.
- 0812 February 19, 1941. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0813 February 24, 1941. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0814 February 27, 1941. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 6 pp.

Reel II

Volume 4 March 1, 1941-December 31, 1941

- 0002 March 1, 1941. Memo, meeting with E. Foley, O. Cox and P. Young. 4 pp.
- 0006 March 1941. Background memo, War Dept. 1 p.
- 0007 March 1, 1941. Memo with exhibits, P. Young to H.M. 5 pp.
- 0012 March 1, 1941. Notes, meeting with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0014 February 26, 1941. Background memo, amendment to H.R. 1776. 1 p.
- 0015 March 3, 1941. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0017 March 3, 1941. Memo, C. Hull to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0018 March 6, 1941. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0019 March 1941. Background memoranda, comparison of present U.S. savings bonds with proposed new bonds for small investor, proposed new appreciation-type bond for larger investors and proposed new income-type bond for larger investors. 3 pp.
- 0022 March 3, 1941. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0023 February 28, 1941. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0024 March 10, 1941. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0028 March 10, 1941. Memo, H. Cochran to H.M. 1 p.
- 0029 March 10, 1941. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0030 March 16, 1941. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0031 March 17, 1941. Memo, meeting with O. Cox and P. Young. 3 pp.
- 0034 March 17, 1941. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0035 April 2, 1941. Memo, meeting with C. Hull, H. Hopkins, Secy. Knox, Secy. Stimson, G. Marshall, Gen. Holcomb, and the Att. Gen. 2 pp.
- 0037 April 2, 1941. Memo, Adm. R. Waesche, U.S. Coast Guard, to H. Gaston. 1 p.
- 0039 April 2, 1941. Memo, remark by H. Hopkins. 1 p.
- 0040 April 2, 1941. Memo, R. Waesche to H. Gaston. 1 p.

- 0041 April 1, 1941. Letter, Chairman, British Supply Council in North America, to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0043 April 2, 1941. Background memo, questions concerning lend-lease operations. 1 p.
- 0044 April 2, 1941. Memo, P. Young to H. Hopkins. 2 pp.
- 0046 March 29, 1941. Memo, P. Young to Gen. J. Burns. 2 pp.
- 0048 March 1941. Background memo, countries considered to be within lend-lease area. 1 p.
- 0049 March 21, 1941. Letter, W. Morgenstierne to S. Welles. 4 pp.
- 0053 April 2, 1941. Background memo, allocation No. 1. 1 p.
- 0054 April 2, 1941. Memoranda, R. Waesche to H. Gaston. 4 pp.
- 0058 April 1941. Background memo, U.S. Coast Guard. 1 p.
- 0059 April 4, 1941. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 2 pp.
- 0061 April 6, 1941. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0062 April 7, 1941. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0063 April 7, 1941. Memo to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0064 April 2, 1941. Memo, E. Foley to H.M. 1 p.
- 0065 April 1941. Background memo, agreement to cover defense articles made available to U.K. 7 pp.
- 0066 April 14, 1941. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0066 April 11, 1941. Memo, C. Mack, Dir. Procurement, to H.M. 1 p.
- 0066 April 1941. Background memo, list of equipment and supplies for British Government. 1 p.
- 0066 April 17, 1941. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 1 p.
- 0066 April 21, 1941. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0066 April 1941. Background memo, delivery of tanks, pursuit planes, bombers. 5 pp.
- 0066 April 20, 1941. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0067 April 20, 1941. New York Times article, "U.S. Joins Canada to Speed Output of Aid to Britain." 1 p.
- 0068 April 25, 1941. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 3 pp.
- 0071 April 25, 1941. Memo, Coast Guard telephone message. 1 p.
- 0072 April 24, 1941. Letter, Capt. A. Palliser to Adm. Waesche. 2 pp.
- 0074 April 21, 1941. Telegram, American Embassy, Paris, to Treasury Dept. 3 pp.
- 0078 April 28, 1941. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0080 April 28, 1941. Letter to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0083 May 5, 1941. Memo to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0085 May 17, 1941. Memo, remarks by F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0086 May 22, 1941. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 2 pp.
- 0088 June 4, 1941. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0091 June 2, 1941. Background memoranda, analysis of funds allocated for defense activities at Bermuda. 4 pp.
- 0095 June 12, 1941. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0097 July 2, 1941. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0098 July 9, 1941. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0099 July 8, 1941. Letter to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0100 July 10, 1941. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0101 July 11, 1941. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 1 p.
- 0102 July 18, 1941. Memo, meeting with D. Bell, E. Foley, H. Cochran, and H. Gaston. 3 pp.
- 0105 July 18, 1941. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 2 pp.
- 0107 August 4, 1941. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0111 August 1941. Letters, Claude to H.M. 4 pp.
- 0115 July 30, 1941. Memo, J. O'Connell, Jr., to H.M. 5 pp.
- 0120 August 1, 1941. Memo, H. White to H.M. 3 pp.
- 0123 September 2, 1941. Memo, telephone conversation with G. Tully. 1 p.
- 0124 September 5, 1941. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0126 September 24, 1941. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 2 pp.

- 0128 October 3, 1941. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 1 p.
- 0129 October 2, 1941. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0130 October 3, 1941. Memo to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0131 October 7, 1941. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0132 October 23, 1941. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0134 October 28, 1941. Memo, discussion with H. Hopkins and F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 0139 November 6, 1941. Background memoranda, auto, copper, steel, electrical, and machine industries; defense program. 19 pp.
- 0158 November 5, 1941. Statement before House Ways and Means Committee. 16 pp.
- 0174 November 10, 1941. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0176 November 26, 1941. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 0181 November 25, 1941. Background memo, Russian cargoes. 3 pp.
- 0184 November 22, 1941. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0185 November 25, 1941. Telegram, Chiang Kai-shek to T.V. Soong. 1 p.
- 0187 November 27, 1941. Memo, meeting with T.V. Soong. 3 pp.
- 0190 November 1941. Letter to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0192 December 1, 1941. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0193 December 3, 1941. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0195 December 7, 1941. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0197 December 11,1941. Memo, telephone message to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0198 December 12, 1941. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0200 December 11, 1941. Letter, L. Currie to H.M. 1 p.
- 0201 December 11, 1941. Memo, L. Currie to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0202 December 12, 1941. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0203 December 1941. Background memo, sale of bonds and stamps. 5 pp.
- 0208 December 19, 1941. Memo, meeting with E. Foley. 1 p.
- 0209 December 26, 1941. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0210 December 30, 1941. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. and H. Smith. 3 pp.
- 0213 December 1941. Background memo, War and Navy Dept. supply contracts. 3 pp.

Volume 5

January 1, 1942-June 30, 1944

- 0220 January 27, 1942. Memo, discussion with L. Crowley. 2 pp.
- 0222 January 30, 1942. Memo to F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0226 February 10, 1943. Memo, lunch with H. Wallace. 1 p.
- 0227 February 1942. Memo and statement on Treasury tax program to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0229 March 6, 1942. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 2 pp.
- 0232 March 5, 1942. Memo, C. Mack to H.M. 1 p.
- 0233 March 6, 1942. Letter, H.M. to D. Nelson. 1 p.
- 0234 March 11, 1942. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0235 March 11, 1942. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0236 March 1942. Background memo with attachments, lend-lease cargo for Russia. 8 pp.
- 0244 April 2, 1942. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0245 April 3, 1942. Memo, conversation with H. Hopkins, T. Soong, and G. Tully. 1 p.
- 0246 April 15, 1942. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0250 May 6, 1942. Memo, conference with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0251 May 14, 1942. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0252 May 15, 1942. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0254 May 1942. Background memo, soldiers guarding White House. 2 pp.
- 0256 May 13, 1942. Letter, H.M. to G. Tully. 1 p.
- 0257 May 9, 1942. Letter, H. Stimson, Secy. of War, to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0258 May 12, 1942. Memo, Larson to W. Thompson. 2 pp.

- 0260 May 15, 1942. Memo to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0262 May 1942. Background memo, united and associated nations conference on establishment of international stabilization fund. 24 pp.
- 0286 May 22, 1942. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 3 pp.
- 0289 June 16, 1942. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0291 July 3, 1942. Memo, telephone conversations with G. Tully. 1 p.
- 0292 July 4, 1942. Memo, telephone conversation with G. Tully. 1 p.
- 0293 July 7, 1942. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 0298 July 10, 1942. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 4 pp.
- 0302 July 16, 1942. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0305 July 22, 1942. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0308 August 7, 1942. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 1 p.
- 0309 August 21, 1942. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0310 August 22, 1942. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0311 August 25, 1942. Memo, meeting with F.D.R., S. Rosenman, Mrs. Morgenthau, H. Gaston, H. White, and H. Klotz. 10 pp.
- 0321 August 25, 1942. Memo to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0323 August 30, 1943. Memo, dream about visit to F.D.R.'s office. 1 p.
- 0324 September 2, 1942. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0326 September 4, 1942. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0327 September 7, 1942. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0329 September 9, 1942. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0332 September 9, 1942. Memo with tables, R. Paul to H.M. 14 pp.
- 0346 September 9, 1942. Washington Post article, "Inflationary Gap." 1 p.
- 0347 October 2, 1942. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 2 pp.
- 0349 October 9, 1942. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 1 p.
- 0350 November 6, 1942. Memo, conversation with H. Hopkins. 1 p.
- 0351 November 12, 1942. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0352 November 17, 1942. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0355 November 11, 1942. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0356 November 7, 1942. Memo, S. Rosenman to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0357 November 1942. Background memo, December-January financing. 1 p.
- 0358 November 18, 1942. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0359 December 3, 1942. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0363 December 4, 1942. Memo, conversation with H. Hopkins. 1 p.
- 0364 December 4, 1942. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0365 December 5, 1942. Letter to F.D.R. attached to clippings and cartoons from St. Louis newspapers. 9 pp.
- 0374 December 16, 1942. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0375 December 21, 1942. Memo, conversations with R. Blough and F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0376 December 29, 1942. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0377 December 18, 1942. Letter to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0380 December 31, 1942. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 3 pp.
- 0383 February 10, 1943. Memo, lunch with H. Wallace. 1 p.
- 0384 February 11, 1943. Memo, conversation with G. Tully. 1 p.
- 0385 March 18, 1943. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0386 March 24, 1943. Memo, conversation with P. Watson. 1 p.
- 0387 March 29, 1943. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0388 April 1, 1943. Memo, information from McConnell. 4 pp.
- 0392 April 1, 1943. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0395 May 25, 1943. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0398 July 6, 1943. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 1 p.

- 0400 July 15, 1943. Memo, talk with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0401 July 23, 1943. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 1 p.
- 0402 August 10, 1943. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0405 July 27, 1943. Letter to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0408 July 1943. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0409 July 30, 1943. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0412 August 24, 1943. Letter to J. Byrnes, Dir., Office War Mobilization. 1 p.
- 0413 July 30, 1943. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0414 July 27, 1943. Letter to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0417 July 1943. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0418 October 3, 1942. Memo, H. Gaston to H.M. 5 pp.
- 0423 August 23, 1943. Memo, J. Dubois to H.M. 3 pp.
- 0426 August 11, 1943. Memo, meeting and telephone conversation with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0428 August 24, 1943. Memo, lunch with Gov. Lehman. 1 p.
- 0429 August 26, 1943. Memo, lunch with Vice Pres. Wallace. 1 p.
- 0430 August 29, 1943. Memo, talk with F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0434 August 30, 1943. Memo, dream about visit to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0435 September 16,1943. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0437 September 14, 1943. Memo, F.D.R to H.M. 1 p.
- 0438 September 13, 1943. Letter, J. Byrnes to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0439 September 13, 1943. Letter, F. Vinson, Dir., Office Economic Stabilization, to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0440 September 11, 1943. Wall Street Journal article, "Tax Program Delayed as Byrnes and Vinson Oppose Morgenthau." 1 p.
- 0441 September 20, 1943. Memo, telephone conversations with G. Tully and F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0443 October 3, 1943. Memo, conversations with Mrs. Roosevelt, H. Gaston, S. Rosenman, Mrs. Morgenthau. 4 pp.
- 0447 October 3, 1943. Letter to F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0451 October 3, 1943. Memo, telephone conversation with G. Tully. 6 pp.
- 0457 October 5, 1943. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0458 October 11, 1943. Memo, conversations with Mrs. Roosevelt and H. Hopkins. 2 pp.
- 0460 November 5, 1943. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 3 pp.
- 0463 November 6, 1943. Memo, meeting with H. Hopkins. 1 p.
- 0464 November 12, 1943. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0465 December 18, 1943. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0467 December 20, 1943. Memo, conversation with G. Tully and F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0470 December 18, 1943. Memo to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0473 January 3, 1944. Memo, F.D.R. to Chiang Kai-shek. 3 pp.
- 0476 January 3, 1944. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0477 January 1944. Background memo, Roosevelt-Stalin axis. 2 pp.
- 0479 January 4, 1944. Memo, telephone message to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0480 January 8, 1944. Memo, conference with F.D.R., D. Bell, H. White, and H. Klotz. 7 pp.
- 0487 January 17, 1944. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0488 February 2, 1944. Memo, H. Gaston, H. White, J. Dubois, H. Klotz, and others to H.M. 1 p.
- 0489 February 4, 1944. Memo, conversation with G. Tully. 1 p.
- 0490 March 3, 1944. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 3 pp.
- 0493 March 7, 1944. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 8 pp.
- 0501 February 24, 1944. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0502 March 1, 1944. Memo, H. Gaston to H.M. 2 pp.
- 0505 March 17, 1944. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 4 pp.
- 0509 March 23, 1944. Memo, telephone conversation with Mrs. Brady. 1 p.
- 0510 March 24, 1944. Memo, conversation with G. Tully. 1 p.
- 0511 March 27, 1944. Memo, suggestion for F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0512 April 3, 1944. Memo, telephone conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.

- 0513 April 6, 1944. Memo, telephone conversation with G. Tully. 3 pp.
- 0516 April 7, 1944. Memo and attachment, meeting with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0519 April 22, 1944. Cable to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0521 April 24, 1944. Letter to F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0523 May 18, 1944. Memo, conference with F.D.R., H. White, and Amb. J. Winant. 2 pp.
- U525 June 8, 1944. Memo, conversation with F.D.R., Pehle, and S. Early. 4 pp.
- 0529 June 8, 1944. Background memoranda, points for discussion. 2 pp.
- U531 June 23, 1944. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 1 p.
- 0532 June 28, 1944. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 4 pp.

Volume 6 July 1, 1944-April 12, 1945

- 0539 July 6, 1944. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0542 August 5, 1944. Cable to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0543 August 19, 1944. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0546 August 25, 1944. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0550 August 25, 1944. Memoranda to F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0554 September 1, 1944. Memo, H. White to H.M. 2 pp.
- 0556 September 1, 1944. Background memo, post-surrender program for Germany. 22 pp.
- 0578 September 2, 1944. Memo, telephone conversation with J. McCloy; conversations with F.D.R. and Mrs. Roosevelt. 9 pp.
- 0587 September 7, 1944. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0588 September 9, 1944. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 2 pp.
- 0590 September 9, 1944. Memoranda, H. Stimson to F.D.R. 11 pp.
- 0601 September 15, 1944. Memo, meeting with F.D.R., W. Churchill, and A. Eden. 4 pp.
- 0605 September 14, 1944. Memo, notes for Quebec. 2 pp.
- 0607 September 14, 1944. Memo, conversation between F.D.R. and W. Churchill at Quebec. 6 pp.
- 0613 September 23, 1944. Memo, telephone message for F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0614 November 4, 1944. Memo, message to G. Tully; conversation with H. Stimson. 5 pp.
- 0619 November 17, 1944. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 4 pp.
- 0623 November 19, 1944. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0624 November 27, 1944. Memo, conversation with Mrs. Roosevelt. 2 pp.
- 0626 December 12, 1944. Memo, H.M. to H. Klotz. 2 pp.
- 0628 January 17, 1945. Memo, telephone conversation with P. Watson. 1 p.
- 0629 January 19, 1945. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 4 pp.
- 0633 January 1945. Memo to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0634 January 1945. F.D.R. statement to U.S. Congress. 8 pp.
- 0643 January 1945. Memo to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0646 January 1945. Executive order establishing foreign economic policy board. 2 pp.
- 0648 January 28, 1945. Memo, White House Map Room message to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0649 March 9, 1945. Memo, message from F.D.R.; telephone conversation with H. Daniels; conversation with G. Tully. 4 pp.
- 0653 March 17, 1945. Memo, lunch with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0654 March 18, 1945. Memo, telephone call to Mrs. Roosevelt. 1 p.
- 0655 March 23, 1945. Memo, conversation with Mrs. Roosevelt. 1 p.
- 0566 April 11, 1945. Memo, visit to F.D.R. 5 pp.
- 0661 March 28, 1945. Letter, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- O662 April 11, 1945. Notes for talk with F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0663 April 12, 1945. Memo, conversation with Mrs. Roosevelt. 1 p.
- O664 April 12, 1945. Statement on death of the President. 2 pp.
- 0666 July 6, 1944. Memo, meeting with F.D.R. 1 p.

- 0667 September 13, 1944. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. at Quebec. 1 p.
- 0668 September 15, 1944. Memo, conversation with F.D.R. at Quebec. 1 p.
- 0669 September 15, 1944. Memo, conversation with Lord Cherwell and H. White at Quebec. 1 p.
- 0670 September 14, 1944. Memo, conversation with Lord Cherwell at Quebec. 2 pp.
- 0672 September 13, 1944. Memo, dinner at the Citadel, Quebec. 3 pp.
- 0675 September 15, 1944. Memo, converence between F.D.R. and W. Churchill. 1 p.
- 0677 September 15, 1944. Memo to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0678 September 14, 1944. Cables, D. Bell and H. Klotz to H.M. 7 pp.
- 0685 September 11, 1944. Memo, C. Hull to F.D.R. 3 pp.
- 0688 September 14, 1944. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0689 September 12, 1944. Memo to F.D.R. 1 p.
- 0692 September 14, 1944. Memo, conversation between F.D.R. and W. Churchill at Quebec. 2 pp.
- 0967 September 15, 1944. Memo, conversation between F.D.R. and W. Churchill. 2 pp.
- 0700 September 9, 1944. Letter, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0701 September 15, 1944. Memo, F.D.R. to H.M. 1 p.
- 0702 September 13, 1944. Letter, H. Hopkins to F.D.R. 2 pp.

Volume 7 April 12, 1945-July 13, 1945

- 0707 April 12, 1945. Memo, Pres. Truman at Cabinet meeting. 1 p.
- 0708 April 14, 1945. Memo, visit to Pres. Truman. 3 pp.
- 0711 April 16, 1945. Memo, F.D.R.'s funeral. 8 pp.
- 0719 April 20, 1945. Memo, meeting with Pres. Truman. 4 pp.
- 0723 April 20, 1945. Memo to Pres. Truman. 4 pp.
- 0727 April 20, 1945. Memo to H. White and Coe. 1 p.
- 0728 April 20, 1945. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 1 p.
- 0729 April 27, 1945. Memo, meeting with Pres. Truman. 4 pp.
- 0733 April 30, 1945. Memo, telephone conversation with Pres. Truman. 1 p.
- 0734 May 2, 1945. Memo, meeting with Pres. Truman. 1 p.
- 0735 April 30, 1945. Letter, Comm. of Internal Revenue to Pres. Truman. 2 pp.
- 0738 May 4, 1945. Memo, meeting with Pres. Truman. 1 p.
- 0739 May 9, 1945. Memo, meeting with Pres. Truman. 3 pp.
- 0742 May 1945. Background memo, Germany's farmland. 4 pp.
- 0746 May 9, 1945. Memo with attachments to Pres. Truman. 10 pp.
- 0756 May 10, 1945. Memo, telephone conversation with M. Connelly and Pres. Truman.. 3 pp.
- 0759 May 16, 1945. Memo, meeting with Pres. Truman. 2 pp.
- 0762 May 9, 1945. Letter, Sen. H. Kilgore to H.M. 3 pp.
- 0765 May 1945. Background memo, possible amendments to H.R. 2711. 4 pp.
- 0769 May 16, 1945. Letter to Pres. Truman. Truman. 1 p.
- 0772 May 23,1945. Memo, meeting with Pres. Truman. 5 pp.
- 0777 May 15, 1945. Letter, B. Morgenthau to H.M. 2 pp.
- 0779 May 23, 1945. Memoranda to Pres. Truman. 5 pp.
- 0784 January 23, 1945. Press release. 1 p.
- 0785 April 26, 1945. Letters, D. Bell to Rep. C. Lea. 5 pp.
- 0790 May 23, 1945. Memo to Pres. Truman. 2 pp.
- 0792 May 22, 1945. Background memo, War Refugee Board. 2 pp.
- 0794 May 31, 1945. Memo, H. Gaston to H.M. 1 p.
- 0795 June 1, 1945. Memo, meeting with Pres. Truman. 5 pp.
- 0800 June 1, 1945. Memo to Pres. Truman. 1 p.
- 0801 June 1945. Letter to Rep. B. Spence. 1 p.

| 0802 | May 30, 1945. Memo, J. O'Connell to H.M. 2 pp. |
|------|---|
| 0804 | June 1, 1945. Memo, Cabinet meeting. 2 pp. |
| 0806 | June 1, 1945. Background memo, Chinese requests. 2 pp. |
| 0808 | June 6, 1945. Memo with charts, meeting with Pres. Truman. 6 pp. |
| 0814 | June 6, 1945. Memo to Pres. Truman. 1 p. |
| 0815 | June 5, 1945. Memo to Secy. Interior. 1 p. |
| 0816 | June 4, 1945. Memo, Pres. Truman to H.M. 1 p. |
| 0817 | June 13, 1945. Memo with attachment, meeting with Pres. Truman. 4 pp. |
| 0821 | June 1945. Memo, Pres. Truman. to Gen. Marshall. 1 p. |
| 0822 | June 13, 1944. Memo, Pres. Truman. Truman to J. Grew. 1 p. |
| 0823 | June 16, 1945. Memo, conversation with M. Connelly. 1 p. |
| 0824 | June 18, 1945. Memo, conversation with Pres. Truman. 3 pp. |
| 0827 | June 20, 1945. Memo, conference with H. Hopkins. 3 pp. |
| 0830 | June 22, 1945. Memo, telephone conversation with M. Connelly. 1 p. |
| 0831 | July 5, 1945. Memo, meeting with Pres. Truman. 3 pp. |
| 0835 | July 11, 1945. Memo, conversation with S. Rosenman. 2 pp. |
| 0837 | July 13, 1945. Memo, conversation with S. Rosenman. 2 pp. |
| 0839 | July 1945. Letter to Pres. Truman. 2 pp. |
| 0841 | July 1945. Letter, Pres. Truman. to H.M. 1 p. |
| 0842 | July 1945. Letter, Pres. Truman. to H.M. 1 p. |
| 0843 | July 13, 1945. Memo, conversation with F. Vinson. 2 pp. |

SUBJECT INDEX

The following index is a guide to the major subjects of these reels and is usually limited to one or two references for each report. The Roman numeral refers to the reel, and the Arabic numeral refers to the frame within that reel; hence, II: 0007 is the seventh frame in the second reel.

Acheson, Dean, I: 0295; II: 0069 Agriculture program, United States, 1: 0017, 0024, 0115, 0175, 0196; II: 0298 Aircraft, U.S. British requirements for, I: 0688, 0689, 0701, 0702 production of, I: 0053, 0688; II: 0066, 0092.0136.0215 Antiaircraft artillery, U.S., I: 0512, 0665 Argentina, II: 0251, 0505 Army, U.S., I: 0055, 0334, 0403, 0650; II: 0066, 0254, 0256, 0258, 0310, 0311, 0529 costs of, I: 0506, 0510 reserves of clothing for, I: 0500, 0502 war strategy of, II: 0086, 0089 Arnold, Gen. Hap, I: 0048, 0423 Automobile manufacturing, II: 0116, 0140 Bailie, Earle, I: 0320, 0326 Balkans, II: 0083 Bank of America, examination of, I: 0079, 0182.0184.0269.0274.0283.0284. 0291.0342.0432 Bank(s) effect of excess reserves on, I: 0012, 0013 reconstruction, II: 0262, 0634 Barkley, Sen. Alben, I: 0003, 0136, 0144. 0151.0155 Baruch, Bernard, I: 0374, 0626; II: 0124 Batt, William, II: 0222 Belgium, assets of, in U.S., I: 0526 Bell, Daniel, I: 0007, 0032, 0081, 0381, 0757, 0843 Berle, Adolf, I: 0354 Bill(s), U.S. Congressional, I: 0759, 0799. 0800 economic stabilization, II: 0418 farm, II: 0298 lend-lease, l: 0797, 0805; ll: 0024 lending, I: 0201, 0263 military supply procurement, I: 0547 neutrality, I: 0128, 0158, 0299, 0371 price legislation, II: 0119 public debt, I: 0774, 0777, 0792 relief, I: 0136

1776, I: 0803; II: 0014 tax, I: 0028, 0128, 0132, 0170, 0627. 0783; II: 0198, 0289, 0312, 0402, 0436. 0443, 0454 Bond sales, I: 0035, 0292, 0297, 0813, 0814; 11: 0018, 0019, 0020, 0021, 0203, 0205, 0207, 0246, 0302, 0382, 0401, 0499.0808 British Technical Mission, I: 0690, 0691; 11:0066 Brown and Root, Inc. Case, II: 0502 Budget, national, I: 0017, 0023, 0024, 0025, 0254, 0335, 0382; II: 0168, 0210 financing of, II: 0357 Bulgaria, II: 0015 Bullitt, William, I: 0301, 0335; II: 0018, 0498 Byrnes, James, II: 0024, 0218, 0402, 0426, 0430, 0438, 0440, 0714, 0796 Cabinet meetings, I: 0031, 0314, 0371, 0648, 0744, 0769, 0795; II: 0061, 0066, 0068, 0086. 0101. 0105. 0128. 0229. 0286. 0308, 0347, 0380, 0401, 0460, 0490, 0505, 0531, 0629, 0707, 0728, 0804 Canada, II: 0066, 0067, 0177 Chapman, Oscar, I: 0056 Chemical warfare, I: 0675, 0693 Chiang Kai-shek, II: 0100, 0178, 0185, 0473 Cherwell, Lord, II: 0669, 0672, 0684 China extension of credit to, I: 0046; II: 0068, 0470.0806 road maintenance in, I: 0179 U.S. purchase of silver from, I: 0005 Chrysler manufacturing, I: 0041 Churchill, Winston, I: 0046; II: 0188, 0477. 0485, 0543, 0601, 0607, 0610, 0611, 0667, 0672, 0675, 0697, 0779 Civilian Conservation Corps, I: 0017, 0024, 0508 Coal Strike, II: 0174, 0184 Coast Guard, U.S., I: 0347, 0463, 0464; II: 0037, 0040, 0041, 0054, 0058, 0064, 0071 Coca Cola Company, suggested investigation of. I: 0188 Cochran, H. Merle, I: 0294, 0305

Congress, U.S., I: 0003, 0014, 0028, 0037. 0416: 11: 0643. 0762. 0771 Copper ore, leading producers of, I: 0068, 0072; II: 0084, 0142 Corcoran, Tom, I: 0042, 0105, 0522; II: 0066 Cotton, producers of, I: 0070, 0078; II: 0083, 0117, 0121 Cox, Oscar, II: 0002 Crowley, Leo, I: 0606, 0617; II: 0219, 0297, 0392, 0477, 0629 Currencies, foreign, I: 0039, 0446; II: 0525 Currie, Lauchlin, I: 0318, 0343, 0417; II: 0201 Daughters of American Revolution, I: 0034 Defense Council, National, creation of, 1: 0257 Defense budget, national, I: 0017, 0024, 0055, 0514, 0515; II: 0091, 0152, 0155, 0159 Deficit, national, I: 0014, 0026, 0055, 0255, 0377; II: 0212, 0293, 0746 See also Bill, public debt Delano, Preston, I: 0080 Denmark, I: 0447 Destroyers, British losses of, I: 0577, 0628 Dillon, Clarence, I: 0265 Doughton, Robert, I: 0031, 0399 Douglas, Lewis, I: 0021 Dun and Bradstreet inventory data, I: 0018, 0020 Early, Steve, I: 0010, 0012, 0037, 0424, 0429, 0757; II: 0247, 0533 Eaton, Cyrus, I: 0302 Eccles, Marriner, I: 0015, 0035, 0292, 0343, 0412, 0757; II: 0066 Economic affairs, U.S., I: 0105, 0293, 0409, 0763; II: 0125, 0159, 0168, 0170, 0305, 0321, 0346, 0746 Eden. Anthony, I: 0021; II: 0601 Eisenhower, Gen. Dwight, II: 0352, 0829 Electrical and machine industry, U.S., II: 0149 England, II: 0544 sales of dollars to maintain pound by, 11: 0335, 0337 Farley, James, I: 0038, 0042, 0405 Farm Credit Administration, I: 0391 Federal Reserve, I: 0035, 0383 Finland, request for loan from U.S. by, 1: 0099, 0267 Finnish Red Cross, I: 0353 Flynn, Edward, I: 0044, 0663, 0707 Foreign Economic Policy Board, II: 0646 Forrestal, James, I: 0521, 0531 France, I: 0039, 0045; II: 0075, 0480, 0685, 0821, 0823 delivery of U.S. planes to, I: 0049, 0050, 0051, 0398, 0535

purchases from U.S. by, I: 0318 question of appropriations to, I: 0552 Frank, Jerome, I: 0294, 0408 Franklin, Jay, I: 0037 Gannett, Frank, I: 0391 Garner, John, I: 0040 Gaston, Herbert, I: 0010, 0426; II: 0123, 0445 Germany, I: 0563; II: 0018, 0070, 0083, 0087, 0108, 0331, 0544, 0546, 0550, 0579, 0590, 0594, 0672, 0697, 0740, 0742, 0824 aggression of, I: 0045, 0060, 0063 foreign bank accounts of, II: 0075 military government for, II: 0551, 0562, 0571 oil situation of, I: 0317, 0322 post-surrender program for, II: 0554, 0556 Giannini, Amadeo, I: 0707 Glass, Carter, I: 0005, 0773 Gold, I: 0374; II: 0075 desterilized, I: 0007, 0012 price of, 1: 0040 Great Britain, I: 0045 dollar requirements for exchange control of, I: 0611, 0715, 0717, 0724 financial position of, II: 0026, 0028 food shortage in, II: 0080 orders for war materials for. I: 0698, 0703, 0706, 0710, 0711, 0714, 0735, 0737, 0739, 0748, 0818; II: 0006, 0035, 0041, 0065 See also Aircraft, British requirements for Greece, I: 0755 Haas, George, I: 0018 Hanes, John, I: 0032, 0081, 0129, 0293, 0303, 0343 reported resignation of 1: 0394 Harriman, W. Averell, I: 0555 Harrison, George, I: 0489, 0490 Harrison, Pat, I: 0031 Hitler, Adolf, I: 0082, 0084, 0092 Holland, I: 0489, 0490 Hoover, J. Edgar, I: 0550 Hopkins, Harry, I: 0004, 0006, 0042, 0053, 0100, 0459, 0620, 0636; II: 0002, 0033, 0136, 0137, 0218, 0314, 0330, 0459, 0463, 0585, 0587, 0827 Housing, I: 0014 Hull, Cordell, I: 0021, 0040, 0314, 0553, 0604, 0648, 0768, 0772, 0797; 11: 0002, 0015, 0069, 0088, 0178, 0188, 0198, 0498, 0624, 0828 Iceland, I: 0447 Ickes, Harold, I: 0006, 0011, 0016, 0033, 0555; II: 0103 _ India. I: 0306 Inflation. See Economic affairs, U.S.

International Monetary Fund, II: 0634 Italy, I: 0455; II: 0129, 0130 Jackson, Robert, I: 0043 Japan aggression of, I: 0045; II: 0102, 0184, 0185 0187.0190.0827 discrimination by, against U.S. commerce, 1:0230 economic situation in, I: 0206, 0209 raw materials imported by, I: 0067, 0135 U.S. freezes funds of. II: 0195 Jewish refugees, I: 0125, II: 0291, 0292, 0294, 0498, 0530, 0790, 0792, 0814 Johnson, Louis, I: 0048, 0053, 0424, 0429, 0450, 0546, 0621; II: 0201, 0393 Johnson, Lyndon, II: 0494 Jones, Jesse, I: 0007, 0014, 0040, 0117, 0169, 0194, 0555, 0620, 0627, 0630, 0633; II: 0314 Kennedy, Joseph, I: 0043, 0107, 0301, 0374 King, MacKenzie, I: 0458 Knox, Frank, II: 0069 Krock, Arthur, I: 0037, 0107 La Follette, Robert, I: 0015, 0033, 0555, 0644 Latin America, U.S. extension of credit to, I: 0593, 0598 Le Hand, Marguerite, I: 0143, 0556, 0606 Lehman, Herbert, I: 0044, 0556; II: 0350, 0351.0428 Lend-Lease operations, I: 0043, 0044, 0048; II: 0066, 0131, 0134, 0237, 0605, 0678, 0685.0692.0694 See also Bill, lend-lease Lewis, John L., I: 0002; II: 0364 MacDonald, Stewart, I: 0006, 0011, 0016 McIntyre, Marvin, I: 0057 McNutt, Paul, I: 0462; II: 0350, 0490, 0506, 0507 McReynolds, William, I: 0161; II: 0023 Mack, Clifton, II: 0066 Magill, Rosswell, I: 0010, 0016, 0028, 0037, 0038, 0294 Manganese ore, producers of, I: 0068, 0076 Marshall, George C., I: 0516, 0518, 0519; II: 0135 May, Stacy, II: 0133, 0135, 0138 Morgenthau, Elinor, II: 0519, 0586 Morgenthau, Henry, Jr., desire by, to chair Victory Program, II: 0132, 0218 effectiveness of, lessened by Lyndon Johnson and Gen. Arnold, I: 0423, 0516 resignation by, from President Truman's Administration, II: 0831, 0835, 0839, 0842 staff praise of, II: 0488 statement by, on death of President

Roosevelt, II: 0664 threat of resignation by, to President Roosevelt, I: 0021 trip to France by, II: 0823 Morgenthau, Robert, II: 0184, 0519, 0777 Motors manufacturing, U.S., I: 0134 Murphy, Frank, I: 0303, 0314 Murphy, Robert, II: 0582, 0729 Mussolini, Benito, I: 0082, 0092 Navy, U.S. needs of, I: 0054, 0403, 0432, 0681; II: 0066, 0213, 0780, 0812 war strategy of, II: 0086, 0089 New Deal program, I: 0008 New York Times, President Roosevelt's request for investigation of, I: 0188 Nickel, producers of, 1: 0068, 0074 Norway, I: 0808, 0810; II: 0049 O'Connell, Joseph, II: 0510, 0512 O'Connor, Basil, I: 0296 Oliphant, Herman, I: 0010, 0053 Oumansky, Constantin, I: 0660; II: 0107 Parity payment, 1938, I: 0393, 0396 Petroleum, producers of, I: 0068, 0077; II: 0083 Phillips, Sir Frederick, I: 0610, 0735, 0739, 0816 Pittman, Key, I: 0299 Pleven, Rene, II: 0099 Production, U.S., II: 0209 See also Steel industry; Motors manufacturing; Copper ore; Automobile manufacturing Public works budget, I: 0024, II: 0078 Purvis, Arthur, I: 0750 Railroad Retirement act, II: 0784, 0785, 0788 Railroads, I: 0013, 0040 Recession, I: 0008, 0025 Reilly, Mike, II: 0493 Resources, strategic war, I: 0063, II: 0083 Rockefeller, Nelson, I: 0264 Roosevelt, President Franklin D., attitude of, towards Jews and Catholics. II: 0176, 0219, 0359 Democratic party and, I: 0031 effort by, to prevent outbreak of war, 1: 0084, 0092 health of, I: 0109, 0202, 0814; II: 0459, 0656 securities of, II: 0387 third term issue, and, I: 0405, 0588 Roosevelt, Eleanor, I: 0103, 0808; II: 0179. 0453, 0585, 0624, 0655, 0663, 0712 Roosevelt, Elliott, I: 0003; II: 0714 Roosevelt, Franklin, Jr., II: 0193, 0713 Roosevelt, James, I: 0006, 0015, 0022, 0042 Rosenman, Samuel, I: 0006, 0043; II: 0313, 0444, 0716, 0836, 0837, 0843

Rubber leading producers of, I: 0070, 0071 reexports of, I: 0494 Russia, I: 0662, 0766; II: 0007, 0009, 0018; II: 0107, 0126, 0131, 0178, 0181, 0232, 0234, 0236, 0241, 0290, 0827 Securities, U.S. Government, I: 0374, 0412, 0794 Self-help co-ops, I: 0345 Silk, supply of, II: 0115 Silver prices, I: 0131, 0138, 0145, 0146, 0148, 0156, 0164, 0174, 0180, 0305 Smith, Harold, I: 0294, 0377; II: 0024, 0210, 0246 Social Security budget, I: 0017, 0024; II: 0166, 0211 Soong, T.V., II: 0179, 0187 Spending program, Roosevelt Administration, I: 0007, 0010, 0014, 0015, 0017, 0021, 0120,0254 See also Budget, national; Deficit, national Stabilization Fund, I: 0381, 0412, 0708; 11: 0260, 0262, 0275 Stalin, Joseph, II: 0134, 0477, 0829 Stamp sales, U.S., II: 0204, 0205 Steel industry, U.S., II: 0144, 0146, 0239, 0240 Stettinius, E.R., I: 0061; II: 0624, 0629, 0795, 0828, 0834 Stimson, Henry, I: 0619; II: 0088, 0588, 0599 Stock market, I: 0304 Straus, Jesse, I: 0011, 0015 Students aboard, American medical, I: 0328, 0330, 0331, 0332 Sullivan, John, I: 0407 Sweden, I: 0634, II: 0426 Tax(es) capital gains, I: 0031 estate and gift, I: 0362, 0364, 0366, 0368 excess profits, I: 0559 joint income, II: 0250, 0339 personal income, I: 0361, 0363, 0365, 0367, 0369, 0400; II: 0171, 0333 policy on, I: 0012, 0309, 0359, 0536; II: 0159, 0211, 0228, 0360, 0375, 0408,

0440, 0451, 0752, 0753, 0782 President Truman's income, II: 0736, 0737 spendings, II: 0321, 0322, 0332 surplus, I: 0031 war, I: 0311 See also Bill, tax Taylor, Wayne, I: 0033 Tin, producers of, I: 0069, 0073 reexports of, I: 0496 Townsend, Dr. Francis, I: 0033 Treasury bills, I: 0035, 0410 Treasury, Dept. of, I: 0035, 0288, 0294, 0753: 11: 0300. 0405 programs of, II: 0723 Truman, President Harry S, II: 0707, 0708, 0719, 0729, 0734, 0738, 0739, 0772, 0795, 0808, 0824, 0831, 0834, 0835 Tully, Grace, I: 0153; II: 0489, 0513, 0712 Tungsten ore, producers of, I: 0069, 0075 Unemployment, I: 0002, 0010, 0321 United and Associated Nations Conference, 11: 0272, 0275, 0278, 0284 Viner, Jacob, I: 0022 Vinson, Fred, II: 0402, 0438, 0439, 0440, 0831, 0836, 0843 Von Trott, Adam, I: 0315 Waesche, Adm., II: 0072, 0073 Wallace, Henry, I: 0003, 0115, 0121, 0198, 0386, 0396; 11: 0226, 0429, 0534, 0539, 0631 Watson, Gen. P., I: 0263, 0429, 0432, 0450, 0522, 0619; 11: 0534 Welles, Sumner, I: 0354, 0491, 0651, 0653; II: 0103, 0498 White, Harry, II: 0484 Willkie, Wendell, I: 0637; II: 0303 Winant, John G., I: 0457; II: 0523 Wire-taps, FBI, I: 0550, 0582, 0583 Woodring, Harry, I: 0048, 0056, 0437, 0452, 0517, 0525, 0580 Wolfram, I: 0314 Works Project Administration (WPA), I: 0003; II: 0066 Yugoslavia, I: 0061

THE PRESIDENTIAL DOCUMENTS SERIES

President Franklin D. Roosevelt

The Presidential Diaries of Henry Morganthau, Jr. (1938-1945) Map Room Messages of President Roosevelt (1939-1945)

President Harry S Truman

Map Room Messages of President Truman (1945-1946) Potsdam Conference Documents Official Conversations and Meetings of Dean Acheson (1949-1953)

President Dwight D. Eisenhower

Minutes and Documents of the Cabinet Meetings of President Eisenhower (1953-1961)

Minutes of Telephone Conversations of John Foster Dulles and of Christian Herter (1953-1961)

President John F. Kennedy

Appointment Book of President Kennedy (1961-1963) President Kennedy and the Press

President Lyndon B. Johnson

Daily Diary of President Johnson (1963-1969) History of the Department of Justice (1963-1969) History of the Federal Trade Commission (1963-1969) Minutes and Documents of the Cabinet Meetings of President Johnson (1963-1969)

UPA